@ASE 4017: Application of CORINKE
GRACE FOR COMPULSORY POOLING,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.
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MR. PORWER: Case 4017.

IR, HATCH: Dc Novo application of Corinne Grace
for compulsory pooling, Lédy County, New Mexico.

And I would like for you to call Case No. 4043
at the same time, if you would, please, sir.

MR. PORTER: Case 4043.

MR, HARCH: De Novo application of bavid Fasken,
for compulsory pooling, “ddy County, New iMexico.

The Commission has received a request from the
avplicant for the De Novo hearing, David Fasken, that these
two cases; the applicant for the De Novo hearing, De
dismissed. e would like to request the Commission -~ the
orcer dismissing the cases, to allow any nonconsuming
working interest owner in the pool unit twenty days from
the date of the order in which to pay his share of the
estimated well costs.

MR, PORTER: Twenty days?

MR, HATCIH: ‘“Ywenty from the date --

{2

MR, SORTER: The order was issuad?

P2, HMATCHE: Yes, siy.

MR, PORTER: Any objection to the counsel's
wmotion?

The Oomaisagion will disniss tne cases -- in




which cases? wWill they be combined?

one order issued in that

MR . HATCH: There was

MR. PORTER: In the two cases?

MR . HATCH: In the two cases, there was one

orGer.
MR. PORTER: There will be an order of dismissal
issued containing the clause as recomaended by the counsel

for the Commission.
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I, CA PFENL&Y, Court Reporter ir and for the County
of Bernalillo, state of Wew PMexico, do hareby certify
that the foregoing and attached Cranscript of Hearing
pefore the New Mexico 0il Consexvation Commission was
rceorted by ne; and that the same is a true and correct
r2cord of the said proceedings to the hest of iy

knowledyge, skill and ability.
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MR, PORTER: The hearing will now come to order;

the record will show there is a guoxum present in the
persons of the Chairman, David P, Cargo, Governor, and
the Secretary-Director.

Before we take up the allowables, the allowable
cases, I wvant to announce Cases 4017 and 4043 have baen
continusd to the Regular Hearing, July 16, 1965, and all
of the interested parties have been notified of this action.

I would also like to announce that Cases Nos. 4088
and 4089 have besn continued to a Special Hearing date, '
which wili be Juns 26th, and all of the parties in those
cases hﬁve been notified by letter; each individual
interested party. Now, Cases 4088 and 408289 will be heard at
8:00 o'clock A.N, here in Morgan Hall, June 2§th, which is
a Special hearing date,

We will take up now the considerxation for oil
allowabls for the wmonth of July:; and I will ask Mr. Don

Ryan and ¥z, James E. Kapt2ina to stand and be sworn.

{Witnesses swvorn)
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STATE OF NEW MERXICO

-

)
) 88
COUNTY OF BRE RNALILLO)

I, KURLEEN E. McCUTCHEN, a Notary Public in and
for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Maxico, do
hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of
Hearing is a rucord of the proceedings had before the

New Mexico 0il Conservation Comnission on June 13, 1969;

that the same was reported by me; and that the same ies a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill

and ability.

S i s ,/ J/ ¢ Cé{/é’, /{/ £ 107

Court Reporter
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BEFORE: DAVID A. CARGO, Chairman

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Director-Secretary

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. PORTER: Case 4017 and Case 4043.

MR. HATCH: Case 4017; {(De Novo} application

of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Case 4043, (De Novo) application of

David Fasken for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

MR. PORTER: In regard to these two cases,
the attorneys for both of the Applicants have been
in contact with me and have requested that the cases

be continued to the regular June hearing. Both of

the Applicants are holding meetings, so there is a
good possibility that the cases would be dismissed.

So, we will continue Cases 4017 and 4043 to the

Reqular Hearing in June. Incidentally, I would like

to remind you at this time that the June hearing will

be on Friday. We will change to Friday, so as not
to conflict with the Interstate 0il Contractors

Commission meeting in Casver, which will be that same

week.
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a MR, HUTTDR: We will call Case 4017,
|
o MR. HATCH: Case 4017, continued from Januarv &, 10¢®
Exaniner Hearing. Aavplication of lJorinne Crace for compulsary
-~ pooling, Eddv County, New Mexico.
3 MR, NUTTER: We will alsc call at this time Case
4043,

MR. HATCH: Case 4042, Avvlication of David Fasken

for compulsorv pooling, EdAy County, XNew Mexico.

MR, NUTTER: It might make the hearing somewhat
shorter 1f we ccnsolidate these cases for the vurvoeses of the
hearing.

MR, RKELLAHIN: Jason Xellahin, Kellahin & Fox,

Santa Fe, avvearing on behalf of the aorplicant in Case 4017,

Attt ot b, SAaiiiiinddl A . oliniia b

Corinne Grace.

MR, NUTTER: Ve will call for avpearances in (Case

4043, also, at this time.

MR, MORRIS: Mr. Exanminer, I am Dick Morris of

’ Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, iannahs & Moryris, Santa Fe,

b

I appearing on behalf of David Tasken in hoth Cases 4017 and
An43,

3

YR. NUTTER: 2nd vou are maxing an avrearance on
pehalf ¢f Corinne Grace in Case 4743, alsce, I nresume,

\ X

Mr, Xellahin?

RN
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MR. KELLAHIN: That's correct.
MR, NUTTER: Any other appearances in these cases?
Please proceed Mr. Kellahin.
MR. KELLAHIN: I have three witnesses that I would
like to havé sworn at this time.
MR, NUTTER: Mr. Morris, are you going to‘have any
witnesses?
MR. MORRIS: I have two.
MR. NUTTER: Have them stand at this time.
(Witnesses sworn.)
(Whereupon, Applicant Corinne
Grace's Exhibit Number 1, was
marked for identification.)
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to call as my first

witness, Mrs. Grace.

CORINNE GRACE

called as a witness in her own behalf, having baen first duly
sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECY EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 State your name, vlease?
A Corinne Grace.
0 Are you the applicant in Case 4017, Mrs. Grace?

A Yes.
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Are you familiar with the application that was filed

in this case?

A

0

Yes.

Briefly, what do you propose in this application,

Mrs. Grace?

A

Q
Mexico at

A

0

A

Q

County?

T

one.

0]

For pooling the Morrow Pool, this acreage.

Mrs. Grace, are you operating in the State of New
the present time?

Yes, sir.

Where are you operating?

In Lea County.

How many wells are you presently operating in Lea

Two, and we are in the process of comnleting a third

Is it your desire that you be designated as operator

of the Morrow Pool Unit underlving Section 8, in Townshio 21

South, Range 24 East?

A

)

Yes, sir.
You desire to be the overator of this pool?
Yes, sir.

Do vyou own other nroperties in dNew MexicO wWhich have

not vet heen developed?
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A Yes, I do.

Q Will you briefly state the extent that you own New
Mexico oil and gas properties? You do own other properties in
New Mexico?

A Besides, oh, yes, we own approximately 39,000 acres of
New Mexico State land for oil and gas, and approximately 56,000
acres of Federal oil and cas leases in New Mexico.

Q Did you acguire these leases with the inten? of

selling them or developing them, or what was your purpose?

A The purpose was developing.
Q How long have you been acquiring properties in New
Mexico?

A Since about 1962 on--1961,

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 1,
would you identify that exhibit, please?

A Well, it is a certificate of the abstracter, and
Mrs. Lyle Johnson has signed it, and it is the proverty that my

husband and I own.

Q Does she handle the proverties for you?
A Yes, sir.
0 And 1s she familiar then with the records on all the

properties owned by you?

A Yes, sir,




0 Di.d she handle the purchases of some of them?

A Yes.

0 So she is familiar with what the cost of those
properties were?

A Yes, sir. She has done ahstracts on all of our
state leases.

0 Now, in Section 8, what portion of that do you own?

A 160 acres.

0O That would be the southeast quarter of the section?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you propose to drill a well on this acreage?

A Yes, I do.

0 Have you filed a notice of intention to drill?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know when this was filed?

A December 1llth.

Q Now, you understand, of course, that the present
rules and regulations of the 0il Conservation Commission require
a proration unit of 640 acres to bhe dedicated to a well drilled

in the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool?

A Yes.
0 Ilas that the situation when vou acguired this acreage?
A No, sir.
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Q That order was entered subsequent to the date vou
acquired this lease, is that right?
A Yes, sir.
Q Do you know when you acquired the lease?

A May, 1963.

MR. KELLAHIN: I bélieve the Commission's records will
reflect that the proration unit of 640 acres was created by
order of the Commission entered on May 25, 1966.

MR. NUTTER: What was that date again?

MR, KELLAHIN: May 25, 1566.

0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, Mrs. Grace, have you made any
effort to either communitize this acreage, or taken a farmout on
the acreage in Section 8?

A Yes, sir. I started in 1963. I called Mr. 0. V.,
Lawrence in Roswell., lle was then the land man for Shell in that
area, and I asked him to farm this acreage out to me, his acreage,
or Shell'*s acreage. And he said that they planned to drill it,
but if they didn't, I would be the first person they would
notify, and they would farm it out to me.

I also called Marathon, and they sailid that they would
do whatever Shell did,

0 Shell at that time was the owner of the north half of

the section?
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southwest
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to them,.
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19652

of 1965,

time?

A

wanted me

Yes, sir.

Was this your information?

Yes, sir.

Did Marathon, according to your information, own the
quarter of the section?

Yes, sir.

And that is the reason you contacted those two?

Yes, sir.

Did you contact Shell subsequent to 19637

No, they were busy contacting me to get me to farm out
But I didn't approach them until 1963.

1965, you mean?

Excuse me, I mean 1955.

You acquired the lease in 1963, didn't vou?

Yes. The summer of 1965 is when I contacted them,

Now, diéd you contact them subsequent to the summer of

No, I also--no, Mr. Lawrence contactad me in the fall

Were vou ahle to reach any agreecment with them at that

Yell, the same thina. He contacted me in 1965, and he

to farm out to him, or sell to hin--T mean he wanted



me to sell, qiving me an overright. And I told him mv whole

rzason for bheing out there was that we wanted production, and we
were ready to driil it then even thouwgh we were shut in.

The first time I contacted him, he Jdidn't want any
sbut—in gas well, but we didn't care, we would rather drill it
'}‘L". AREN
Aand pay it to the Government.

Q You say you contacted him in 1965. Of course, at that
time, the Commission had not vet entered an order vutting this
on 640 acre spacing?

A Well, we anticipated that thev would. And also, we
felt that we would like as much acreage as we could get. It was
a very goed area, we thought. . ’

G Ycu were familiar with the fact that the Commission
had placed other Morrow Gas Pools on 640 acre spacing?

A Yes, sir.

Q In 1968, did vou make any effort to reach an agreement

with Shell and Marathon?

A Yes, sir.
0 What did vou do then?
A Well, Mr. “cIintvre, the geologist, contacted them, it

¥
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offer. 2and then about two weeks later I called Mr. 7lark, and

Ky

I called Mr. Lindsev and ‘ir. Pierson,
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0 Who are Mr. Clark, Mr. Pierson, and Mr. Lindsey?
A Mr. Clark is a land man in Midland, and Mr. Lindsey is
in the land office.
Q Are they both with Shell?
A Yes, sir. And Mr. Pierson is the General Manager.

And I contacted Mr, Addison of Marathon, and they were all
agreeable the first time around, as I recall, especially

Mr. Pierson said he would do everything he could because he
thought that it was logical that I should have this farmout.

But then he consulted with Mr. Clark, and I don't know what
happened. But, anvway, then I called Mr. Rrooks, and we got
nowhere, so then I contacted an attorney I knew was closely
assaociated with Mr. Brooks to see what he could do, and he never
reported back to me. I guess he got nowhere. And T asked.a

banker to try to negotiate with them in Midland, hoping that he

would be--

Q When did all that take place?

A In November of 1Y68.

9] Did you contact them again in December of 1968?

A Yes, sir. 1t was constant, sometimes two or three
times a dav we telephoned. Mv husband did, also.

I asked another attorney in Midland to contact them.

I exhausted every channel that T could think of.
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Q Subseaquent to your--
A He threatened me that I was going to be with him,
0 Mr. Fasken did?
A I mean Mr. Brooks, when I telephoned him.
Q Well, you were talking to Mr. Brooks as a representative
of Mr. Fasken?
A Yes, sir. FHe didn't contact me, I called him on the

telephone, and he was very rude, and I figqured I could never

call him again.

Q Were you able tc make any arrangement with Mr. Brooks?
A No, sir.
0 Now, in the event the Commission sees fit to pool this

acreage and designate you as the operator, will you drill a well?

A Yes, sir,

0 To the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool?

A Yes.

Q And you have staked the location, you stated?

A Yes, sir,

0 ffave you contacted any drilling companies in connection

with this vroposal?
A Yes, sir.
o And you have two other witnesses who will testify

further on that?
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A Yes, sir. I personally, and plus they have contacted
drilling compaunies.
] What companies have you contacted?
A I contacted Carrol. They used to be McFarland. They
did my other drilling for me.
0 In your application, you asked the Commission to grant

vou a risk factor for drilling this well, and do you want a risk

factor to be assigned?

A Yes, sir.

Q Will other witnesses present testify to that?

A Yes.

Q Do you also ask that you be allowed a provision for

recovery of the cost of the operation and supervision of the well?

A Yes, sir.
MR, KELLAHIN: At this time I will offer in evidence
Exhibit Number 1.
MR. NUTTER: Mrs. Grace's Exhibit Number 1 in this

case will he admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant Corinne
Grace's IExhibit Number 1, was
admitted in evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That completes the direct examination

of this witness.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any questions of the witness?




fTdd4aaan

MR, MoRrwia: Yo, 3ir.

CRABE EXAMINATTON

BY MR. MORRLS

I

Q Mra. Grace, d¢ vou maintain

in the Midland arca of Wexas?

an offie

14

in tiew Meovicn oy

A Yes, I maintain offices in both nlaces.

Q Where are your offices?

A We have offices on Twiner Shreet in lHobba, Hew Mevion,
0 Let's take that one firsl. Hnw long have von had

that office?

A T have hard that office a little puver t
0 lHow i that office staffed?
Il Just mvself and my hushandad,

our own YWorx.

0 Are you there in Hobbs a qnood deal of

A WThen our husiness reguires ik, we are,

D Do vou maintain a residence in fonha?

A Yos, sir, 1 do.

7 S0 owon rave a talanhiona At oAt S0

2 Ti2 sy 2hma saitsmorard F oy lardisga,

g S A R P T S g L S
“rcn o Mentacgas, Arcl gt woA Coorren?
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Wle dn a areat deal of

WO oyears,

the +ima?
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and Gas Reports in Hobbs, which I feel does a very capable job
for me.

Q Well, if someone wanted to get a message to you about
normal operating problems, and wanted to call you in Hobbs, what

number would they call?

.\ I have my home number, which is a business numbher.
Q Is that a listed telephohe number?

A Yes, it is.

0 And is somecne there--

A No, I am sorry, it isn't a listed number.

0 It is not?

A No, it isn*t. But I do have a listed number in

Midland. My husband and I are both listed in the vhone book in
Midland, Texas, and we have an answering service in Midland and
one in Odessa that is open 24 hours a day.

Q Let's talk about the Midland office. Do vou maintain

an office there?

A I have an office in Midlang.

0 Where is that office?

A In the Wilkison Foster Building,

9] How 1s that office staf d?

A Vith & stenogra oy, Dublic stend ranher, who does

work for us when it is ncedad, 2nd answers the teleshone very




 —
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promptly.

0 Is she a full time employee who maintains regular
office hours?

A Not full time for us, but she works for us when we
need her to.

Q Is this number listed under vour name?

A Mine and my husband's.

0 If someone wants to reach vou by telephone concerning

ordinary business matters, can vou be reached through that number?
A Yes, I can. They can look it up in the phone book
there in Midland.
Q . Now, where in either Hobbs or Midland do you receive
your mail in the ordinary course of your business?
A In Midland, I have two places to receive mail. One is
Box 1416 in Midland, and the other is the Wilkison Foster Building.
0 And mail addressed to either one of those addresses
will reach you, and he considered by yocu as being mailed to you

in the ordinary course of business, is that right?

A Yes, sir.

0 iThat type of technical staff do you maintain?
n e have a field manager.

0 And whao ig that?

A Hr. Hubert Morritt in Tatum, New Mexico,
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Worked when he was needed, a !r. Robert Wilheit from Odossa,
You mean as far as geologists and engihcers?

) Yes. Now, hy way of geologists and engincers, who doe
you have on a regular consulting basis, if anvone?

A “hen they are needed, you mean?

) Well, do you have any full time emplovees, technical

cnployeces?

A You mean geologists and engineers?

Q Geologists and engineers.

A No, sir, we feel when the time comes that we have
developed, which we intend to shart, are starting o araat «daal

of acreage in New Mexico, well, we are presently intcerviewing
peop loe who want to come with us steadilv. And also, Mr., "aintyre

has, ' think exceot for about three weeks of well sitting in the
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Mr. Doyle Butler has been with us on this well as engineer, and
plans to continue working with us when he is needed, and is
available.

Q Do you have any enginecring consulting firm with which
you do business in this area?

A Mr. Doyle Butler.

Q And how long has Mr. Butler been on a consulting basis
with you?

A Since we began this well and started staking this one

in Eddy County, because we feel he is a specialist, particularly

in that area.

Q Do you have any production in Eddy County?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you operate any wells in Eddy County?

A Yes, sir.

0 Where are those wells? '

A They are in Lea County--oh, in Eddy County, I'm sorry.
I was thinking about the ones in Lea County. No, I don't. I

have staked this well in kEddy County, and I intend

-~ Y
i1 L

a
s

~rr~ a1 T
LA VA W LLS

in Eddy County.
e also have a great deal of acreage in Bddy County.
We are nlanninag to stake two other wells in Eddy County also

very shortiy.
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0 How, Mrs. Grace, you have stated that vou had been in

touch at various times with representatives of both Shell and

Marathon?
A Yes, sir.
0 The last time you were in touch with anvone from Shell,

when was that and who did you speak with?

A Mr. Lindsey, Mr. Clark, and Mr. Pierson, their
counsel, Mr. Tom Sealy, and Mr. Goolsby of Mr., Sealy's firm.
I spoke to the Midland bank there, I spoke to the First National
Bank of Midland, some of the officers there, bhecause I understand
they are some how related with Mr. Brooks. I spoke with
Mr. Hardie, an attorney in Midland. I spoke even to other Shell
offices in the United States, and my husband has also, and is
continuiny to negotiate with the New York Shell office.

And you say how long did I negotiate with them, talk

to them?

Q No, I am speaking of the last time you talked to any
of the Shell employvees.

A I believe tne last time wWa

TN ~vmralaaw 1D
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cemb was with
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(
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Mr, Clark. I think my husband has talked with them since, and
passinly some individuals in Midland have.

0 Now, did Shell inform you or inform vour husbhand the

last time that he talked that Shell had verbhally agreed to farm
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out its acreage in the north half of this section to Mr. Fasken?

A They said thev had agreed verbally, ves.

0 Now, when was the last time that you talked with anv

I
\
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reprasentative of Marathon?

).\ It was around the middle of December. I think someone,
a representative of mine spoke with Marathon the week before last.

Q And at that time, you were informed by the representa-
tive of Marathon that, likewise, they had verbally agreed to ?
farm out their acreage in the southwest quarter of this section
to Mr. Fasken?

A Yes, and I feel that it wasn't right. I was in .there
and I have been in there for many years. 1 turned down some
wonderful offers from Shell, and many other people, and I feel
that at least they could have kept their promise to me, and that
they could have out of nothing more than courtesy informed me

that they were going to farm it out, such as Mr, David Brooks.

0 You mean Mr. Fasken?
} A Well, Mr. Fasken's representative.
|
) »; After you learned that bhoth Shell and Marathon had

verbally agreed to farm their acreage out to lr. Fasken, Gid you

make anv attempt to voluntarily negotiate a communitization of

all the acreage in Section 8 with !Mr., Fasken?

A I called Mr. Brooks the one time, and he screamed at
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me. I couldn't call him again, but I sent people to sce him
and call him.
Q Now, wait jusit a minute. During the time that vou

talked with Mr. Brooks, did you ever offer with him to
communitize vour acreage with the acreage that Mr. Fasken would
receive from Shell and Marathon to farm out?

A I had no reason to offer to communitize with Mr. Fasken.
He had nothing in writing.

Q So your answer is no, is that correct?

A .The peorle that I talked to with Shell and Marathon,
they owned the leases. And I still haven't seen anything in
writing. I have sent people to Carlsbad. Your witness told ne
that they had been, they had filed something in Carlsbad. I
haven't seen it, nor has the man that I sent to Carlsbad. I was
promised that I would get this agreement, and I haven't seen it,
so I still don't know that Mr. Fasken has any right in this
hearing today. I know I do, hecause I own the lease, and I paid
rent for it since 1863, and I have vlanned to drill it since
1963. T would have drilled it in 1963 if my geologist would
have let me. I would have.

MR, MORRIS: That is all.
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CROGS LXAMINATION

BY MR, NUTTER:

9 . HMrs, Grace, I am getting a little confused on some of

M
U

these dates., You acgquired this lease, this 1l60-acre lease in
May of 1963?

A Yes, sir.

Q And then in 1966, I believe you stated, *r. Kellahin,
the pool rules were adopted for this Horth Indian Hills?

MR, RELLAIIN: May 25, 1966, I believe was the date.

Q And then you sought a farmout from Shell in the suuler
of 19657
A Yes. The geologists, evidently they anticipated this

would be 640 acres, you know, for each well. And Mr., Lowe, I
know around about the time that I acouired this lease, Mr, Lowe
had drilled a wildcat, and evidently ny geologist at that time
was quite close to Mr. Lowe, and he evidently felt that this is
what would be asked for.

Q I tnink G40-acre spacing may have already been adopted
down in the Indian iills and Indian RBasin scuth of here?

) Right.

0 And in 17265 when vou contacted

Hr, Lawrence with Shell,

that is the tine wiher tacy told you bthat they intended to drill

the acreagye thenselves?
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ut that if they ever (1d nlan to farm it out, or ever

would farm it out, they would keep you in mind?

A Yes.

2 And then later they came to you and wanted to bhuy taz
acreage from you?

A They wanted to buy that acreage from five minutes
after I got that lease, they were on the telephone with me. And
they were after me even at night, they called me at home, I had
to hide from them. Theyv went to see ny bookkeeper, they

followed us over the country. They did everything they could to

get it.
0 That is immediately after the time vou acquired it?
A Yes, sir, within five mrinutes.
2 In the summer of 1965 when vou asked for a farmout of

their acreage and thev told you thev planned to drill it
themselves, did thev make a counter offer to you at that time
and say, "We would like tc buy vour acreage"? Vere they
interested in a bigger acreaqge then?

A I think they realized by then thev weren't going to

get it, but they did make one other attempt to huy it from me in

oy

the fall of 1965. r. Lawrence took ny husband and myself, and

Mr. Donegan to lunch here after the state sale, and once nore he
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asked me, and laughingly, because he knew he wasn't qgoing to get
it, but he tell everybody in the dining room that day that we
would he drillina together, and that he wanted to be the
operator.

Q and then as late as sometime in December, you were

still contacting Shell trying to get the farmout from them?

A December, 1968, yes.

0 And you also talked to Marathon in December of 19687
A Yes, sir.

Q And as Zar as you know, you have never seen any

evidence of any written farmout, as far as the Shell and Maratnon
acreage to Mr. Fasken?

A Right, and we are still willing to negotiate with
Shell and Marathon,

Q Now, I didn't understand one thing here with regard to
the time you contacted Mr. Brooks, what were vou attemnting to do
as far as Mr., Fasken was concerned at that time?

A I wanted him to understand that I had acreage in there,
and if he thought he had to drill a well, he had to deal with
m~. I was the land owner in there, and I wanted him to know
that I wanted to be the orerator, and I would like to have
his acreage.

) But as far as you are concerned, he doesn't have any
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acreage yet?
A That's right. But I heard he had bheen promised, znd

I wanted to tell him before he put anything in writing, if &

W

didn't know it, that I was a part of the 640 acres.

Q Were you willing to offer him a voluntary communitiza-
tion agreement if he had acquired the acreage?

A If I could be the operator.

0 You would be willing to voluntarily communitize this
acreage, but with the understanding that vou would operate and
drill the well?

A I would prefer to drill with Snell and Marathon,
because they haven't screamed at me.

Q Well, Mr. Fasken has never screamed at you, either,

has ha?
A I understand Mr. Brooks is the one that people have

to deal with.

0 But you have had no further contact with Shell, and
you haven't been able to make any sort of arrangement with
Mr _ Fasken or Mr. Brooks as vyet?

N No, sir.

MR, NUTTER: I believe that is all. Any further

questions?
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REDIRECT LXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q Mrs. Grace, in the event you are designated as the
operator of this unit, what technical help would you haﬁe in the
drilling of this well?

A Mr. McIntyre, w.0 has just brought in this wildcat,
which we hope will mean about eight offsets, and Mr. McIntyre
has been working with us over the past, it's about over a year
now, you know, as he is needed on a consulting basis; and
Mr. Doyle Butler, an engineer from Midland.

0 Have you made arrangements with both of them to
represent you in connection with the drilling of this well?

A Yes, sir.

Q And in the event an interest owner neceded to get in
touch with you, could they get in touch with you through either
one of these two gentlemen?

A Yes, sir.

0 Would they be authorized to represent you as far as
the drilling of this well is concerned?

A Yes, sir,

0 Now, I believe vou stated the last time you crntacted
Shell was about December 12th, is that correct?

A Yes, but my husband has contacted them since.
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0 Since that time?
A Yes, sir.
0 Do yvou know tiie date that vour avplication for pooling
this acreage was filed with the Commission?
was the end

A We staked the well Decemberyllth, and it
of December. |
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I
Conmission's records wili show--at least my letter
shows the application was filed December 12th. It
been stamped in.

MR. NUTTER: The written avoplication was

believe the

of transmittal

received in

this office on December 16th. Heowever, I think the original

application was telephoned in prior tc that time.
MR. KELLAHIN: That's correct,
THE WITNESS: December 12th.

MR, KRELLAHIN: That is all I have.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any other questions of

Mrs. Grace? She may be excused.
Call your next witness, Mr, Xellahin,
MR, KELLAHIN: I will call Mr, Hcintyre.

NORBERT McINTYRE

called as a witness by the Applicant Corinne Grace,

having been

first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
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DIRECT EXAMIMATION

BY MR, KELLAIIN:

(Whereupon, Applicant Corinne
Grace's Exhibit Numbers 2 and
3, inclusive, were marked for
identification.)

Q) Wouvld you state vour nuame, please?

A Norbert McIntyre.

Q What business are you engaged in?

A I am a consulting geologist cut of Midland, Texas.

0 Where are you located?

A Midland, Texas, 1220 Vaughn Building.

Q How long have you been working as a consulting
geclogist?

A Since May 1, 1967.

Q Prior to that, were you employed in the oil and gas
businesé?

A Prior to that, I was District Geologist for HMidwest
Cil Corvonration, Midland.

Q Have you testified before the 0il Conservation

Commission,; and made vour cualifications as a geologist a matter
of record?
A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are they acceptable?
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MR, NUTTER: Yas.

MR, KELLAHIN: Do you have any questions on his
qualifications, Mr. Morris?

MR, MORRIS: No.

Q {By Mr. Kellahin) Mr, McIntyre, have you done any
work for Corinne Grace, the applicant in the case before the
Commission at this time?

A Yes, I have, I have prepared geclogical structural
rmaps on this particular area,

Q By the particular area, you mean the area which is the
subject ﬁatter of this case?-

A This is correct, yes. I have also been to the Corinne
Grace Indian Hills No., 1 location in person. I have, since we
got an elevation on this well, I have taken it upon myself to
call the Commission, or call the 0il Reports and Gas Services,
and amend the depth of this well from 9,600 to 10,000,

Q ¥Mow, this acreage is Federal acreage, 1s .it not?

A That's correct.

Q Was this amended information filed with the United
States Geological Survey?

A It was.

Q As I understand it, the filing was handled by --

A 011 Reporis and Gas Services,
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aQ That is the same comnanv te which Mrs., Grace
referred as handlina her revorts, is that correct?

A Yes., Any administrative work or anvthina having to
do with the Commission is handled by these neoole, and anvthina
we need done, such as amendments or anything, staking locations,
and filing the prover reports to the Commission, I ordinarily
call up and have them do it.

0 Now, Mr. McIntyre, how long have vou done work for
Mre. Grace?

2 I would sav ovrobably just about a vear. I think in
Januarv of 19¢7,

0 Do veu work for her in connection with the drilling
and completion of wells?

A Yes, sir.

9] Are your services available to her in connection with

the operaticn of these wells?

A Yes, thev are.

0 Have you rendered that type of service to her?

A Yes, sir.

0 Has Mrs. Grace entered into an agreement with vou in

connection with the drilling and comnletion and operation of a

well to he drilled on the unit involved in this avonlication?
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0 Are you willing to work for her in this connection?
A I am.

You do maintain ar office in Midland, do vou?

L .
. A Yes, sir.
9] Do you have a staff there?
» .
! - A Consisting of myself.
] ke
Yy 0 Yourself? f

J |
; - A I have a sccrctarial service and answering service.
#
E 0 But you can be contacted throuch your Midland office?
& A That's correct.

0 Have you made an exanination of the area involved in
! this anvlication?.

A Yes, I have.

n Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 2,

-
_
"
-
-
-
_
-
o

would vou identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit 2 is a Xerox copv of the nlat filed by .Tohn
West, surveyvor out of Hobbs, lNew Mexico, on this location,
showing it to be 1,650 feet from the south lirne, and 1,750 feet

—~ -~

from the cast line, Section 8, Tawnshin 21 South, Rance 24 Fast.

») ilave vou been to this well site?
n Yes, I have been.
N tMat is the nature of the tonogranhv of this area?

A This area is in an oxtrermelv hilly, rouah tarrain.
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Indian Hills, I believe, is the local name for this area, where
you have in excess of 600 or 700 feet of relief over three or
four miles in places.

This particular location, we had hoped to stake the
well in the center of the southeast quarter, which would be
1,980 from the south and east lines., However, an inspection
of the terrain there indicated that this would result in an
extremely expensive location, hecause of the terrain, so we
moved it to this location which is about 50 feet from the
Caliche road, 1In fact, we drove up to it in a Buick Wildcat.

Q Is there a rocad already in there?

A There is a road within 50 feet of the stake,

Q Is there a road into the north half, or the northwest
gquarter of this section?

A There wasn't at the time I was therae,

Q When was that?

A it was about four weeks ago.

Q Do you know whether any other location has been

%LAQ{LGTL

staked in this leeation?

A I understand that Mr. Fasken has staked a location
at ~- the exact location, I don't know, but I do know that

R ~ o~ clae smn o de e
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of Section 8.,




Q You haven't been to that stake?

A I haven't., I was therxe, I think, before the stake,

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 3,
would you identify that exhibit?

A This is a‘subsurface geological plat and interpretation
of the structure. On the datum marked on the type log, you will
see on the right hanq side of the map proper in red, this datum
point over the area was present in all the wells shown here, and
is approximately 175 feet above the top of the Morrow Sand pay
interval. It showed that there appears to be a low retief
anticlinal feature centered in approximately the common lines
of Sections 21 and 20, 16 and 17, and 8 and 9, over which Morrow
Sand has heen drained and is productive in the wells shown in
yellow, all of which are Morrow Sand producing. That is about it.

What I am trying to do is show a relationship between
the proposed location and the adjacent wells which were drilled
by Mr, Fasken, and which 1 understand are good Morrow gas wells.

0 Would you anticipate that youn would get a good Morrow
gas well at the proposed location?

A Yes, sir, T would, I think that we are probably about
as near the inside location as you can be near an inside
location, We are near the better wells of Mr. Fasken. According
to onroduction figures that I have seen, porous wells Mr. Fasken

has as far as what it has delivered, that is the 5hell
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Federal Well in Section 5, which is up to the northwest.

2 Would there be any particular advantage, Mr. McIntvre,
to drilling a well located in the southeast auarter of the
section as opposed to elsewhere in the section, in your
opinion?

A Proximitywise, I would say the southeast guarter
would be the most logical place to drill a well, although I
would have to sav that Y would locat» it in the southeast
cauarter in such a fashion as not to be wagonwheeling or hubbing

up against Mr, Fasken's Skelly Federal in the southeast section.

Q Is the location designated as an orthodox location?
A Yes, sir.

Q It is far enough away from the lease line?

A I am going into an area which I am not completely

familiar with, I know the location is a legal one. I think
the only reason for moving it a little bit west would be to
keep from having interference between it and the Fasken Skelly
Federal Well,

0 You say vou have worked £for Mrs. Grace for the nast

yvear, approximately?
A Yes,

) Are vou familiar with her operations in southeastern
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Yes, 1 am.

Q bDoes irs. Grace maintain an adecuate staff to handle
her work in southeast Hew Mexico?

A Yes, I tnink so.

Q tthat staff does she have at the present time, for
example, in the well you say you just completed?

A I did the geology, and I watched the well to logging
point, recorded the well. At that voint, we -~ at the time
we decided to run pive, why, she obtained the services of
Mr, liubert Merritt, who was a fleld supervisor for Midwest at
the time I worked there. She also has Mr. Dovle Butler, who

is a consulting petroleum engineer, who is handling the

engineering phase of the operation.

Q Does she have soneone in the field who handles the
wells, the actual day-to-day overation of the wells?
A Yes, she retains a pumper, and I would exvect that
Merritt would probably supervise production activity.
0 What is his name?
Hubert Merritt.
Where 1s he located?
Hao is in Tatumn, lew Mexico,.
And he does onerate all of her nroperties at

present time,
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A Yes, sir, at this point he does.

Q Sshe is only operating one producing well at the
moment ?

A Two producing wells, and this would be thc third.

Q And where is this discovery well that you were

talking about?

A It is in the northeast quarter of the northeast

Township 10 South, Range 33 East.

- 15
e

guarter Of 3& .

It is Numpber 1 Texas Pacific State, and is a farmout from

It is being contributed to by

7apurE>Law§%

and RkRenm—

Texas Pacific Coal and Oil.
Midwest 0il Corporation, T.P., Allied Chemical,

'ﬁthtiN&rq

“4EreTg . S?fbggins and-Remteberyg cut of Corpus Christi are

independent.,

Q and Mrs. CGrace is the operator?

A ‘That's correct. and under the terms of this farmout,
I aight say this, insofar as prudent operation, we have aiven
a daily report, drilling report on this well to all four of
those operators each morning before ten o'clock.

Q Was this on Mrs, Gracc's instructions?

Fat That's correct,
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plot, is that correct?

A That's correct.

Q Has tnat been filed with the Commission?

A It has.

Q And Exhibit 3, was that prepared by you or under your
suparvision?

A It was.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence
Exhibits 2 and 3.
MR. NUTTER: Grace's Exhibits 2 and 3 will be
admitted in evidence.
(Whereuvon, Applicant Corinne
Grace's Exhibits Numbers 2 and
3, inclusive, were admitted in
evidence.)
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have on direct.
IR, NUTTER: Any questions of Mr, McIntyre?

MR, MORRIS: No, sir,

CROSS EXAMINATION

nv MD N TR D,
24 Jlle vl L.

0 Mr. MMcIntvre, do vou know what the completion dates
for these various wells as shown on vour Exhibit MNumber 3 would
be?

A I can tell vou genevrallvy. T can tell vou that those
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four wells there were completed in the fall of 1968. I don't
have the dates with me. I have them in Midland.
I beg your vardon, I brought that.
Q Give the completion dates, and also the initial
potential on those?
A In Section 16, 21-24, 2,319 from the north and 2,121
from the west., The well was completed on 9-18-68, for 3.350

million cubic feet a dav. On perfs, between 9,539 and 2,758.

Q Who overates that well?

I That is a David Tasken, David Fasken's 6 Indian Hills
Gas Unit COM., I don't kxnow what that is. It is an old well
drilled deeper. It is located in Section 17, 21-24, 1,440 feet
from the south and east lines of the section, was deepened.. The
old total devrth was 8,070 feet, drilled bv Mavathon. It was .
deevened to 160,180 feet, and calculated at 34 million cubic

feet a dav. !orrow perforations ketween 2,832 and 9,972.

») “hen was 1t reconvleted?

A It was also completed on 2-18-88.

2 34 million, vou sav?

A 34 million. liow, 1n Section &, cl-24, 1,980 Ifvun the
scut™ and wes*, the David Tasken e, L Ross Pecderal, comnlated
for 19 million; Yorrow rerforations, 9,421 to 9,533 kotal dentn,
3,813; cemoletion was 3-23-63,
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Then the 1 Skelly Federal, David Fasken Skelly
Federal No. 1, 840 from the south, 935 from the west line of
Section 19 -- correct that, Section 9, 21 South, 24 East; total
depth, 10,356; completed 18 million cubic feet per day fr m
Morrow formations 9,734 to Y9,804; completed on 11-15-67. Now,
these wells will be down to the south part of your map there.

0 We need one more, that Shell  Federal in Section 5.

A Ali right. In Section 5, 21-24, 1,980 from the south
and west, David Fasken No. 1 Shell Federal, completed for 3.150
million cubic feet, Morrow formations bhetween 9,570 and 9,592,
and completed 12-22-66.

Then to the south, and these wells will be Cisco
wells except for one duval completion, that being Penrock 0il
Corporation No. 1 Indian Federal. It is in Section 19, 21-24,
1,980 from the north and east. It was completed from the
Morrow pay for 10 million cubic feet per day calculated between
9,226 and 9,470, completed on 2-1-64., It was also completed
from the Cisco.

0 Actually, I think that well is carried by the

Commission in --

A Tt is outside of this.
0 In the other pool?
A Right. All of these along the south end are. I think
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only the wells shown in yellow, the Morrow wells to the north,
are carried under this particular thing. These down here are,
with that one exception, are all Cisco wells around 7,300,
7,500 feet,.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that is all I have.

MR. KELLAHIN: I overlooked a couple of points I
intended to bring out by this witrness, if I may have your
indulgence?

MR. NUTTER: Go ahead.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLABIN:

0 Mr. McIntyre, on behalf of Mrs. Grace, did you make
any effort to obtain any farmout on this acreage?

A Yes, I did.

0 Prem Shell or from Marathon?

A Both Shell and Marathon.

0 When?

A I made a telephone call on October 25, 1968 to

Mr. Ross at Shell, and asked him or presented him an idea that

or cauvse tno bhe drilled a well at or near this

- w311
x 2 4. Lo T

I would aril
location, and I would like to request a farmout. At that time,

he said that there were verbal negotiations in precess with

fasken on this, but that he could see no reason why someone else




]II illﬂ ‘ill l.. III' I X A I W AR S N YW SR e e e

41

shouldn't drill the well, and it would seem logical since
Mrs. Grace did have acreage in that proration unit that she
would he a logical operator. He then said, "I doubt that you
can get ‘a farmout from Mrs. Grace" which this was not the
problem, and I didn't make any comment on that either way.
So I followed that with a letter.
The same is true for Marathon. I called, and then

on the basis of what I found out, I wrote the two letters which
are not in 2vidence, but which are present for examinati
offering what they said would he a similar coffer made by
Fasken. At that £ime, there was nothing on paper, and at this
time there still may not be. I don't know. I haven't seen it,

0 One other point, Mr. McIntyre. You are familiar with
the geology in this area?

A Yes, sir.

0 Are there any zones above the Morrow that could be
seepage zones or lost circulation?

A Yes, there are numerous zones. Actually, zones down
to the intermediate at 3,200, which Mr. Butler will talk about
are logt circulation zones that cause guite a bit of
trouble in the cementing. But once casing is set at that depth,

any zone with excellent permcability and porosity below

intermediate is capable of being a thief zone.
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YRL OKELIARIN: I weuldd ike to call Mr, Rutler, rlease,

G DAOYIE BUTLER
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first éulv sworn, was examined and testified as
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A Midland, Texas.

0 Do you maintain offices in Midland, Texas?

A Yes.

0 Where are they located?

A 406 North Marienfeld.

Q How leng have you operated as a consulting petroleum
engineer in Midland?

A I would have to put it this way. I worked for a

consulting company for one vear. I was in a partnership in a
consulting €irm for one vyear, and then I have been in business

for myself for a year and a half.

0 And this has all been at Midland?

A Yes.

0 And have vou ever testified before the 0il Conservation
Commission?

A No.

0 For the benefit of the Examiner, will you briefly

outline your education and experience as an engineer?

A I have a B.S. Degree in Mechanical Engineering from

]
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porated in engineering capacities for eight and a half years,

both domestic and foreign, I worked approximatelv one year for
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evaluation work, whichk Adobe is a consulting and management
company. I worked approximately one year as a partner in a
consulting engineering firm in Midland, and on June 1, 1967,
I went into censulting business for mysclf.

Q Will you please refer to Exhibit Number 4. Does that
consist of a resume of your educational experience?

A Yes, it does.

0 What is Blackrock 0il Company?

A This is a property management companv that T own. Tt

is a Texas corporation, and it is also registered as New Mexico

corporation, also.

6] Is it qualified to operate in the State of New Mexico?

A Yes, it is currently operatina in New Mexico.

Q What type of services do yvou render as a consulting
A engineer?

A I do consulting work under practically the scope of

operations. I do appraisal, and evaluation work, [ do field
drilling and remedial completions, and then the management
company does this, all of this in conjunction with accounting
commiceion yennrte. and anvthing in regard to the pavner work
or administration.

0 Have you had -y experience, Mr. Butler, in connection

with the drilling and the completion of gas wells in southeast
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New Mexico?

A Yes, I have. First, although it wasn't very detailed,
I was with Texaco in 1961 when they were operating deep gas wells
between Hobbs and Carlsbad. Later, after I went into the
consulting business, I did work in the Carlsbad area. 1It's been
two yearslago, Stoltz and Company had a blowout that burned
east of Carlsbad, and I was the consultant hiréd by Stoltsz to
go in with Mr. Adair, and after he put out the fire, I 4did all
the finishing work and resumed the drilling operation.
Following this, I supervised part of the drilling and completion
on another well for Stoltz; and then, closer to Carlsbad, I have
done high-pressure gas work.

0] Are these Morrow gas wells you are referring to?

g s

L.\ These are Straan; those two wereaStraﬁﬁs;' The Texaco

wells were Morrow wells.,

0 What was the Stoltz well that had the blowout?

.“{ Y\ Sl 'f‘?
A It was a Straun.
0 Do you encounter similar problems in dealing with

Morrow and Indian Hills Basin?

A Very similar.
0 In other words, Indian Hills --
A I would imagine it would be very similar, from what

I have obtained from other people. Relative to making myself
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more familiar with the Indian Hills area, it is very similar
to the Morrow and other areas.
MR, KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
MR. MORRIS: Yes.
Q Mr. Butler, have you been contacted by Corinne Grace

in connection with the drilling and operation of this well in

-

Section 8, 21 South, 24 Fast?

A Yes, I have.

0 RHave you agreed to work with her in connection with

the completion and operation of that well to be located there?

r
ies,

A
0 And in the event this application is approved and
she is designated the operator, what will your role be in

connection with the drilling of that well?

A Basically, in connection with the drilling, it will be
the consolidation with and the advisement, and the coordination

of the drilling contractor, the mud program, casing program, and

Lo}

T e
tever is reauired to drill a well to that depth. At that

time, I will be in charge of the completion work and subsequent

operations.

NS O E Wl At SN wwt —

1 0 Have you macde a study of the costs of drilling in this
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area?
A Yes, I have.
Q Referring to what has heen marked as Exhibit Number 5,
would you identify that exhibit?
A This is an exhibit of some cost figures. I did not

prepare these. These were furnished to me, and they are, I
believe it was a matter of previous record before the Commission.
0 I believe these were submitted and handled in the

case.

A And that has been broken down into a cost-per-foot
average for wells in the immediate area.

0 On the basis of your experience, do you believe those
figures to be correct?

A I am sure they are correct in that that money was
spent. They appear to be a little bit high of what wells could
be drilled for.

o) On the basis of vyour experience, you think a well could
be drilled somewhat cheaper than is shown on Exhibit Number 5?

A I do. 2nd 1 think possibly, maybe since this exhibit
was prepared, some of the operators have drilled wells cheaper

than this.

0 Referring to what has heen marked as Exhibit Number 6,

would vou identify that exhibit?




A This is an appropriation for expenditures form that
I use, and I prepared myself, that T prepared on an estimated
cost to drill and place on production a well, 10,000-foot well
in the Morrow unit.

0 It is your understanding it would be a 10,000-foot
well at that site?

a All of the costs relative to this is based on 10,000
feet.

0 Is there anything in particular involved in these
cost figures that you would like to discuss?

A I would like to say one thing. These figures are
basically minimum. In other words, this is if everything went
the wav you planned it, and evervthing went right down perfect,
this is what you could expect plus or minus a certain
contingency to drill a well. This does not take into account

any unforeseen risks or high operation.

0 Doec this take into consideration the cost of

operating the well?

A Just for drilling and producing, and supervision while

drilling and completing.

0 That is all?

A Yes, that is all. 7Tt does not take into consideration
operation.

0 And vou arrive at a total cost of $186,450, in drilling
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the well.

A Drilling the well, this is drilling and completing
the well. This is running production casing, doing the perfor-

ating, treating, testing, and installing a system, tank bhattery

for distillate.

Q This includes the tank battery?

A Yes, it does.

0 Are the driliers -- have you contacted any drilling
companies?

A I have talked to Jess Wharton with Wharten Drilling

Company, and also with Walter Crockett with Cactus Drilling
Company.

0 Are the figures on your Exhibit 6 based on the
information you obtained from these gentlemen?

A The figures on Exhibit Number 6 are from Jess Wharton.
The footage at $9.10 per foot was something we arrived at by
him going back to his previous committments. I think he had
drilled the last well for $8.85 a foot, and since the first of

the year most drilling contractors have given some rather

stantizl raises to their drilling personnel, they have alsc
started paying mileage, and he estimated it would run about
25 cents more a foot than previous, and that is how the $9.10

was arrived at.
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0 Do you have any problems in cementing the surface
string in this area?
A Yes. And I might point out that the amount of money

on this AFE is an ideal figure, it does not take into account
any problems you may have.

In this area, the intermediate is set through the
bottom of the Artesian water sands, and it is necessary, the
Commission requires that these wells be cemented to the surface.

Q Normally, this operation is observed by one of the
representatives of the Commission?

A Yes. It normally is. And also, these will react
several different ways, that's what it amounts to, is, most
wells or some of the wellé have been required to run cac-inch
tubing on the outside of the casing, and cement from the top.
And one of the wells that I did check out was Penrock's Indian
Federal No. 2. They used 1,300 sacks of cement. a2nd they had
to run one-inch to 620 feet, and it took seven stages following
that to get the well cemented.

0 That adds to the cost?

A This adds to the cost considerably, and also to the

rig time cost.

0 And that is a risk that you would be facing in drilling

a well in this area?
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A This is a very definite factor that the operator must

take into account.

0 Are the drilling contractors willing to enter into
turnkey contracts?

A I discussed this with both Mr. Wharton and Mr. Crockett.
Mr. Whafton said he would rather not comment on it. Now,
Mr. Crockett did not give me a figure for a thrnkey, other than
he said, "figure out what you think it will cost and add 25

. per cent, and is for the drilling end of it."

Q Have you prepared an exhibit showing those figures?

h Yes, I have. This is noted on my AFE-119, and I
might point out --

0 Is that Exhibit Number 772

A Exhibit 7. This is not wvery definite. In other words,
Mr. Crockett would not pin himself down definitely at the time.

0 In other words, you don't know at this point whether
you would get a contractor to enter into a turnkey contract?

A The risk involved, both with the high pressure gas
and the problem of cementing, and the other things in the area,
I doub% it -- T am sure vou could, but it would ke quite
prohibitive, as far as costwise.

Q) Have you made any study of the costs of operating

wells in this area?
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A The operation of wells wil) depend on two thinas.
One is a normal operation charge, which most operators charge.
The second would be a pumping or a foreman charge in
the area.
The third would be any unforeseen maintenance costs
that may come, as well as under the operation. I believe the
high pressure gas wells in this area do not reguire as much

maintenance, we might say, as another pumping well somewhere

else, o this wenld bhe -~ T have used or put down as a figure
somewhere around $200 a month for operation. That would be
$100 a month administrative, and the other would be related
to pumpers, or whatever miscellaneous work.that might be
required. Again, this is something that is hard to foretell
what might be involved on down the road, as far as maintenance.

0 Mr. Butler, in drilling a well in the North Indian
Hills !lorrow Pool, would vou anticipate a high degree of risk
or a medium degree, or a low degree?

2 The risk is hich, basically because any time you are
drilling high pressured gas, you have a risk factor, and also
ny time voun have a gas zone at a lower level in a well than
you do with weaker zones -- or the term has been used, chief

zones akove -- you are standing the risk of blowout. This is

caused by the zone taking vour drilling fluid, lowering your
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hydrostatic head that vou are holding on to the formation you
are drilling, and then your formation blowing out. I think this
is a well-known risk in this area, not only here, but anywhere
you are drilling into a high pressure gas, and the Morrow is

a very high pressure gas, normally.

0 Have there been blowouts in the vicinity of this
location?
A Yes. I am not really familiar, but I do know there

has been one within the arsa, which would ke the Hanagan Well.
There have heen several in southeastern New Mexico, or in the
area around Cérlshad, or farther south and east of Carlsbad.

0 Would you describe, for example, what happens to the
drilling mud when you ancounter one of these thief zones?

A You loée it. The mud, the pressure or breakdown
pressure of the zone is at a point that is less than the
hydrostatic pressure of the mud, and the mud that goes into
this zone. This can be remedied either by lost circulation
material, in building up and plugging this with lost circulation
material. This is something that is about the only way that it
can be handled, or with running pipe across these zones.

O Would vou consider the risk in this area as high ag

elcewhere in southeastern New Mexico?

A I think the risk is as -- I would put it this way: it
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may not be as high as elsewhere in Bell lLake, or somewhere like
that. But say of the last thousand wells drilled in New Mexico,
this would be in the top five per cent, as far as risk would go.
It is not the most highest risk in the state, but it is awfully
close.

Q If the laws of the State of New Mexico permit the

operator to recover from a non-tensenting owner out of his

share of production, 50 per cent of his share as a risk factor,

a maximum of 50 per cent, vhat risk factor would you recommend?
A I would recommend 50 per cent for this risk factor.

I feel, this would just personally be a personal opinion, that

I feel it is low, the maximum of 50 is low for a risk factor,

11 .
especially i

3
ot
oy

0 Mr. Butler, were Exhibite 4, 6, and 7 prepared by
vou or under your supervision?

A Yes.

0 And Exhibit Number 6, do vou consider those to

accurately depict well costs at the time these wells were

L drilled?
» A Exhibit which?
b 0 Exhibit 5.
et I would. T bhelieve they probably do at the time,

pecause T did go to Penrock and went over their accounts, and I
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believe Penrock is on there, and this was their actual cost.
MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I offer in evidence
Exhibits 4, 5, 6, and 7.
MR. MORRIS: No objection.
MR. NUTTER: Corinne Grace's Exhibits 4 through 7
will be admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, Corinne Grace's
Exhibits Numbers 4 through 7,
inclusive, were admitted in
evidence.)
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have on direct.
MR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Butler?

MR. MORRIS: No, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0 Mr. Butler, I notice here, referring to your Exhibit
Number 6, your estimate of well costs for a completed well,
and also for a well down through.to the casing point, you
estimate $9,000 for mud and chemicals. Yet, if we turn to
Exhibit Number 5, which is the tabulation .f actual costs on

several wells, the second column from the right is the mud

bill, and 310,000 is thc lowest figure on there.

43}

A Right. We do have mud bills running up as high as
$47,000.
0 pid any of these wells have lost circulation problems?
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A I am not familiar with whether they had or not. I
would imagine when a bill goes that high, that they would have.

Q It appears that there are quite a number of them in
the $20,000 to $25,000 bracket. Do you know if they had lost
circulation?

A No, I do not. This figure here was furnished me by
a mud companv.

0 This $9,000?

et Right. And all the figures on this AFE ars if

ct

evervthing went exactly the way it was planned. Tihis 1is without

trouble.
! 0 This is without any contingencies, then?
s A Right.
» '
0 Except that vou have added five per cent?
' A That is a norma).,, what I normally add on in figuring
. costs.
_ 0 When the mud company gave vou this estimate, were they
. thinking of the situation out here in Indian Hills where you
' can have lost circulation problems?
' A Yes, they were. I would}iiﬁg to check through here.
‘ 0 What is the normal mud*ftii-in a normal area for a

i

10,000-foot well?

A I believe I have their second well that Penrock drilled,
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it was a dry hole, and their mud bill was $8,160. Thev had
no trouble. And this is basically where this figure came from.
It is located down tothe south there. I have the location
here.

6] But this mud company --

A The second Penrock dry hcle is located in Section 19,
northwest of the southeast quarter.

.Q Northwest of the southeast. But this mud bill of

$9,000, that was aiven to vou by a mud company. Was it a

company that has been doing mud business --

A They did the work on the Penrock wells.

0 Now, have any of the Penrock wells had any blowouts
or lost circulation problems?

A I am not familiar with their other problems, other
than the Penrcck No. 2, which is what I went over their costs
with, and they did not have any problems with that except on
cementing. I might point out here that like for cement and
cementing is $3,200. Well, actually moving over to the second
column of the AFE, it shows to casing point, $2,800.

0 I was wondering if you would be able to‘cement that
long string for $400?

A They had $5,300 on their cement bill for a dry hole.

Eut that $400, T think the long string will cost $1,550 to cement.
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Plugging costs is included in it.
0 So you wouldn't have a plugging cost?
A The plugging cost is included in the casina point

cost. That is the normal way I make these up, is that a dry hole
cost shows to casing point.

0 The $2,800 includes plugging?

A Right. I think the $400 differerce comes out in
flecating equipment.

0 Now, when we are talking about a 50 per cent risk
factor when we drill a well, we have got two kinds of risks.
We have the risk of getting a dry hole, and we have the risk
of losing the well in the course of drilling the same?

A Right.

Q According to Mr. McIntyre's exhibit, the risk of
hitting a dry hole here is negligible. He said this is about
as inside a location as you can get. So the dry hole can be

excluded here from consideration?

A I don't think 100 per cent, but generally.
0 It looks like a good risk, as far as getting production?
A Right.
0 So then the risk that remains is the risk of losing
the well?

A Of losing the well.
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i\ Because of the lost circulation, and you are dealing
with high pressure gas?
A Right, this is true.
O Do vou think if we exclude the risk of gettinag a well,

and then hano our risk factor solely on a blowout and losing
the hole, that that is worth 50 per cent here?

A I think it is. I made the comment a while ago that
I felt it was low. Lots of times, a normal operating aareement
for peorle who do not consent, lots of times goes as high as
a hundred per cent -~ I mean as high as 200 per cent in the
normal operations in the oil field, and this is strictly for
reople who do not, just chooce not to consent in the drilling
of another well. I am not saying in this area, but this is
between operators. This is kind of a standard.

8] Well, if we go by our statute, though, which limits
it to 50 per cent, then 50 per cent is the ecuivalent to 200
per cent in a voluntary deal among operators, because it is the

maximum.

A Right. WWell, I think it should ke the maximum in

0 If vou were negotiating a voluntarv agreement, vou

would insist on 206 per cent, which would be the maximum?

A That's riaght.
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MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Butler?
You may be excused.

MR. KELLAHIN: That completes our direct presentation,
Mr. Nutter.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris, do you want to call your
witnesses, or take a recess?

MR. MORRIS: Whatever you would prefer, Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Let's take a five minute recess.

(Thereupon, a recess was taken.)

MR, NUTTER: The hearing will come to order.

Mr. Morris.

RICHARD S. BROOKS

called as a witness on behalf of Applicant David Fasken. having
been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

0 Mr. Brooks, will you please state your name and where

you reside?

a Richard S. Brooks, Midland, Texas.
0 What is vour profession?
A I am a lawyer.

G tthat is your relationship to Mr. Fasken and his

nnerations?
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A I represented Mr. Fasken as a lawyer since 1941,

and I have represented him as a general business agent in the

oil business for, oh, since about 1947.

Q Would you be the general manager of his operations?

| A Yes, I think you would say that.

G What area does this operation cover, geographically?
A Mr . Fasken has interests in active producing oil

properties in Texas, New Mexico, Oklahoma, Louisiana, and

r
‘
i
| Arkansas.
r 0Q Approximately how many wells does Mr. Fasken have
& ot an interest in, and how many does he operate?
A He has interests of various kinds in approximately
Lo 700 wells, and he directly operates about 100.
0 How many wells does Mr. Fasken operate in New Mexico?
A There are seven producing wells, and one presently

shut in, which has not been abandoned.

0 And how many of these wells are in the Indian Basin
Py area?
l A There are five gas wells in the North Indian Basin
) B Gas Pool.
0 In connection with your duties as general manager for

Mr. Fasken, how broad an authority do you hnave, just in a
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general way.

o A In consultation with our geologists, I select acreage
for purchase, select locations and objectives for drilling, and
negotiate drilling contracts, clear charges for payment, attend
to any legal matters that may arise, including titles, negotiate
unitization, pooling, operating agreements, generally carry on
the business for Mr. Fasken's account, and endeavor to keep him
rather fully advised of what is going on.

. —~ ot 2 e~ e~ a o _
£ _ Q wnat iype of staif does ¥

connectioen with his o0il operations?

A Mr. Fasken operates through consulting personnel. I

14

represent him in the capacity suggested on a retainer, furnish
a staff from my office which consists éf myself and two
secretaries. We have an engineering firm known as Henry
Fngineering, headed by Mr. James B. Henry, which is on a
retainer, and under contract to furnish 100 per cent of their
time to Mr. Fasken. That firm consists of Mr. Henry, and his
assistant, Mr. Angovine, who are both graduate engineers;

Mr. Parks, who is our material man, production clerk, purchasing

f'i agent, and two secretaries.
We have a geological firm on retainer, who are not
committed to spend a hundred per cent of their time to Mr. Fasken,

but who actually spend at least 75 or 80 per cent of their time
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to Mr. Fasken. The firm is headed hy Mr. R.C. Leonard, and
he has two assistants, Mr. Louis Peak and Mr. Gus Waterman.

We have an accounting firm, Mr. Louis Bartha, who is
on retainer from Mr. Fasken, and devotes in excess of 50 per
cent of his time and that of his staff to Mr. Fasken's business.
Mr. Bartha is alone in the practice as a CPA, and has either
four or five women assistants. Those firms represent our
regular staff.

We employ ssicmologists from time to time on a spot
basis., We employ civil engineers from time to time on a spot
basis, and whatever other technical personnel we may need from
time to time. Being in charge of that personnel is part of my
responsibility.

Q Mr. Brooks, turning to the case before the Commission,
has Shell verbally agreed to farmout its acreage in the north
half of Section 8 to Mr. Fasken for the drilling of a well?

A Verbally, and also informally in writing, in that I
submitted to Mr. R.A. Clark, Western Division Land Manager at

Midland, on November 11, 1968, a rather detailed letter stating

and Mr. Clark has responded to that

,
et

the terms tha
letter by a letter submitting a formal agreement on Shell's own
form embodying the terms of my letter of November 1llth.

Mr. Fasken has signed that formal agreement, and returned it to
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Shell, having signed it on January 13th, and I have been
assured by Shell that it is going through the routine procedure
for Shell's signature.

0 Have you been designated as operator of the Shell
acreage by Shell on the U.S5.G.S. regular form?

A Yes, we have received from Shell a designation of
operator separately for the northeast quarter, and another for
the northwest quarter of the section in question, and these
forme have heen filed with the United States Geological Survey
at Roswell.

0 What is the status of yoﬁr negotiations with Marathon
Cil Company, in connection with the southwest quarter of this
section?

A Marathon 0il Company has been furnished a copy of my
letter of November 1lth to Mr. Clark of Shell. I have been
advised by Mr. Charles L. Scott, Eastern District Land Marager
at Midland, that Marathon will farmout the southwest quarter
of the section to Mr. Fasken on the same terms as outlined in
my letter to Shell.

Mr. McSorn has alsc becn furnished z copy of the
draft agreement prepared by Shell, and which I mentioned a moment
aco had actually been signed by Mr. Fasken.

And T have a letter from Mr. McSorn confirming that he
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had been authorizea by his management to state that the provosed

farmout is acceptable and will be forthcomina.

0 Mr. Brooks, after being informed that you would receive
farmouts from Shell and Marathon, did you have any conversation
with Mrs. Grace or any member of her -- anyone affiliated with
her in connection with the southeast quarter of this section?

A I have known all along, of course, that the southeast
quarter was shown on published maps as helonging to Mrs. Grace.
Some time between Novemher 1llth and December 12th, and I would
place the date tentatively at approximately December lst -- now,
I can't recall it offhand.

MR. NUTTER: Between what?

THE WITNESS: Between November 1lth and December 12th.
I think it was about December lst, T received a teiephone call
from a lady who identified herself as Mrs. Grace. That is the
only contact I have had with anyone, with either Mrs. Grace
or anyone representing her.

0 Would ycu state the substance of that telephone call?

A Well, the substance of her presentation to me seemed
to be that she wanted me and Mr. Fasken to go away and get out
of her wav. 2nd I declined to do so, but offered our willingness
to enter into a communitized unit under a normal form operating

accounting procedure.
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Has that offer heen made to Mrs. Srace since that

time?

A With mv authority, vou extended the same offer through
Mr. Kally,

0 Is that offer still oven?

S Yes, sir.

Q Am I correct, Mr. Brooks, that that offer would call

for a normal form communitization with David Fasken to be the
operator of this well to be drilled in the northeast quarter of
Section 8?2

A Yes, sir,

Q Has Mrs. Grace or anvone affiliated with her accepted
your offer, or made any offer for communitization to you?

-\ Well, on the occasisn of the telephone conversation,
Mrs. Grace rejected mv proposal. So far as I know, there has
been no response of the offer mads through Mr, Relly, é‘\‘ﬂ\:@~

MR, MORRIS: I will state for the record that Mr.‘xeiiy

did state verballv to me that our offer was not acceptable,

0 Was anv offer made to vou, Mr. Brooks, ~herebv Mrs.
Grace proposed a communitization with her to be the operator?

A No, Mrs. Grace said she felt that she was entitled to
receive farmouts from Shell and Marathen, and she thought I ought

to go awav and leave the situation alone.




0 Has that offer heen made to Mrs. Grace since that

time?

A With my authority, vou extended the same offer through

Mr. Relly.

0O Is that offer still open?

A Yes, sir.

Q Am I correct, Mr. Brooks, that that offer would call
for a normal form communitization with David Fasken to be the
operator of this well to be drilled in the northeast quarter of
Section 8?

A Yes, sir.

0 Has Mrs. Grace or aryone affiliated with her accepted
vour offer, or made any offer for communitization to you?

A Well, on the occasion of the telephone conversation,
Mrs, Grace rejected mv prcposal. So far as I know, there has

5 _'.}

been no response of the offer made through Mr. Kelly.
! RSP
MR. MORRIS: I will state for the record that Mr. :Kelly
did state verbally to me that our offer was not acceptable.
0 Was anv offer made to you, Mr. Brooks, whereby Mrs,
Grace proposed a communitization with her to be the operator?
A No, Mrs. Grace said she felt that she was entitled to

receive farmouts from Shell and Marathon, and she thought I ought

to go away and leave the situation alone,
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0 Does Mr. Fasken propose to drill a well in Section 8?

A Yes, sir.

0 And at what location?

A 1,980 from the north and 2,105 from the east.

8] Has the location been staked at that point and
appropriate forms filed with th2 United States Geological
Survey?

A Yes, sir, the location was staked by Sherman and Jones,
of Lovington, ané under Mr. Henry's personal supervision, and
the forms have been filed.

MR. MORRIS: That is all I have of this witness.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any cquestions of Mr. Brooks?
MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kellahin.

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Mr. Brooks, as I understand it, you are a lawyer in
Midland?

A Yes, sir.

0 Do vou have any other clients, other than Mr. Fasken?

A Very few, sir. He has first call orn my time.

0 Do you devote all of your time to him?

A 85 to 90 per cent.
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0 As I understand it, vou negotiated a farmout aqgreement
with Shell on behalf of Mr. Fasken?

A Yes, sir.

0 Was that a farmout which requires you to drill a well
by a certain date, or you would lose it?

A Well, ves, it does, though we have been assured that
the date is subject to extension if circumstances seem to
require it.

0 What is the date?

A The date is 60 days after date of agreement.

0 You haven't got the agreement?
A No, sir.
Q Tou adon't have an agreement with Marathon as vet, is

that correct?
A VYes, I would say 1 have ain agreement with Marathon.

I do not have a formal contract, but I have an exchange of

letters.
Q Do vou have a designation as operator from Marathon?
A We have here in the record a telegram sent in from

Marathon's legal department in Houston, stating that they were
forwarding a designation of operator to the U.5.G.S.
0 At the time vyou were negotiating with Shell, as I

understand this, it was back in MNovember of 1968, is that correct?



A My negotiations with Shell started in Augqust of 1963;
the exchange of letters upon which we predicate tre nreorosition
that we actuvallv have a farmout was in Moverrer.

e Now, at that time, wou did ¥now, as I understand the

testimony, that Mrs. Grace was the owner cf the sountheast

guarter?

A VYes, sir.

o And veou were aware trat under the rules o€ the
Yew Mexice Cil Conservaticn Ceoemission, £49 acres was reguired
to e dedicated to a well édrilled in the Morrow?

2 Yes, sir.

o Did vou ewver make anv effi-t ko ceontacht Mrs, firace
and chtain a farmout or other tvce cf acreerent from her?

A I was unahle t¢ locate

¥yec , Zrace v irncuiries

e

PRGN =

address ¢f a zensultirg ceclocist

in 2lkuzuergue that Shell Telieved ¢o recresent her, I wrote
a2 letter %o that address in 2ungust, 1288, whish was returnsd
UmEn oW .
A 2id w21 leck in %he pheone Zeok 1n Midland?
L ¥z, sir, ¥ =ad ne reazsn te xhink she was in Midiand,
- Weno, wha a2rnltc ToTwact voo o naws nad wlnh Mrz, Graze
s2z tm2 wasule 2Ff mer =hama 23ll s2 vou 2ot Tecsmiar (527
2 Tman's riTne.
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disconnecead, or nlucosd, or whatsver?

A Yes, sir.
V N Not coerating. Does Mr. Fasken maintain any ofdices

in tha State of New Mexice?

2 No, s.ir.

0 Does he maintain an office in ¥idland?

A ves, sir.

Q Is it under his name?

hY Ne, sir, it is under myv name.

Q Tt is under vour name and nct Mr. Fasken's name?

A It is under both of our names in the directorv in
the ruilding where it is situated. It is listed under his name

in the Permian Basin 0il PDirectoryv, which has general circulatic
in the Permian Basin area, This gives mv address, Mr. Henrv's

Adress, and ¥Mr, lLeonard’s address.

e Mr, Hepryv ig a consultinga esnaincer?
A That's riaht.
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0 And Mr. Leonard is a consulting geologist?

A That's right.

Qo And they are both employed by Mr. Fasken on a contract
basis?

A Mr. Henry is on a full time retainer, and Mr. Leonard
is on a retainer giving first call on his time. Most of his

time is occupied.

i 0 Have you been located in Midland very long?

; A I have been in Midland since 1941.

i 0 You are familiar with the o0il business, are you not?
{ A I would think measurably so.

’ 0 As a normal thing, an independent operator does make

use of consultants in handling their completion and drilling
of wells, do they not, just as Mr., Fasken does?

A I have been managing Mr. Fasken's business, his oil
business, since 1947, and representing him as an attorney
longer than that. We have used consulting personnel all times.

Q Now, the proposal that was submitted by your
q authoritv, vou are familiar with the letter that was written
to me by Mr. Morris, is that right?

A Yes, I have a copy of it.

0 Now, this was proposed to bhe a farmout based on the

Ross~-Martin form?
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A Not a farmout, sir, but a joint operator.

0 Joint operating agreement?

A Yes.

Q But that is the form vou propose t¢ use?

A Yes.

Q Tnat is a rather lengthv form, is it not?

A Yes.

O It contains a great many blank spaces, does it not?

A Not very much for a form 13 pages in length.

0 It doesn't contain the details of participation in
the operating unit?

A No, it requires filling in. It is not complete in
and of itself.

0 In other words, then a communitization agreement

hased on the Ross-Martin form would not be a concrete proposal
that it could be said, "I will accept vour proposal and vou know

what the details are," is that correct?

2 That is quite right. Rut it is a lono way further
than just a verbal proposal to enter into an operating agreement.
MR, KELLAHIN: That is all I have.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any other questions?

MR, MORRIS: No, sir.

MR, NUTTER: The witne s mavy be excused.
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MR. MORRIS: I will call Mr. Henrvy.

JAMES B. HENRY

called as a witness on behalf of Applicant David Fasken, having

been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

(Whereupon, Applicant Fasken's
Exhibits Numbers 1 through 5,
inclusive, were marked for
identification.)

0 Mr. Henry, please state your name, and where you
reside.

A James B. Henry, Midland, Texas.

0 What is your profession, Mr. Henry?

A Consulting Petroleum Engineer.

Q Ple&se state briefly your education and your

experience in the petroleum industry.

A I have a B.S. Degree in Petroleum Engineering from
Texas Technological College, obtained in 1950, emploved for
five vears bv Stanland 0il and Gas Company, six vears by
anders.on Pritchard 0il Corporation, two years by the Union
Texas Petroleum Corporation, and approximately five years
as a consul

0 In what area have vou had vyour experience?

A Vest Texas, New dMexico, (Cklahoma, Kansas, Colorado,

T
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South Texas.

Q Approximately how much of vour professional life have
vou spent in the Permian Rasin?

a Twelve vears, and the rest of the time I was
responsible for operations in the Permian Basin wheﬁ I 4id not
live here.

o Do you have a consulting firm?

A Yes, I do.

0 What is the name of it?

h2\ Henry Engineering.

Q Now, as Mr. Brooks testified, are you on a fulil time

retainer to Mr. Fasken?

A Yes, I am.
Q How lonag have you done consultant work for Mr. Fasken?
A Almost five vears. It will be five vears the first

day of March.

0 How many wells, and approximately how much production

is under vour supervision?
2 We actually manage and operate 100 producing wells,
oroducing 100,000 barrels of oil per month. We do the

engineering work on somne 600 additional wells as required on

non-operated properties and rovaltyv interests.

o What is vour staff?
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A It consists of mvself and two engineers. We normally
have two engineers. At the present time we have one, and we
are interviewing for a replacement. We have a materials
supervisor; production supervisor; office manager-purchasing
ajent combination, this is one gentleman; and we have two
field foremen, and about ten contract pumpers, two sections.

0 Have you prepared as Fxhibit Number 1 in Case 4043,

a structure map on top of the Morrow Formaticn in the area under
consideration in this hearing?

A Yes, I have. It's been identified as Exhibit 1.

0 Point out what is shown on that exhibit.

A These contours are on top of the Morrow pay zone.

The Morrow pay zone in the North Indian Hills area consists
a gross interval of 300 feet, plus or minus a few feet of
intermediate shales, sand, and a minor amount of limestone.
This is the top of that sequence of beds, and these beds
continue from this marker down to the top of the Barnett Shale.
These beds lie unconformablv on top of the shale.

Tha structnre man is contonred on the unnermost
sand in this sequence. The datum shown in black are the
subsurface elevations of the top of this pav zone; and the
hexagonal markings colored in pink represent those wells

actually producing from the “orrow horizons.
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is duallv corpleted with the Cisce, and the wells in 20 and 20

are Ciscec producers, one of them drilled to the Morrow. There

is a well in 22, a drv hole in a Morrow. There is alsc one

in Section 10 that enccuntered water in sotve of the Morrow

bFeds, and was not commercial in otherxs.

I have alsc shown as the small red circle in the
northwest quarter of Section §, the leccation we rropose to
drill for Mr. Fasken. The triangular markina in the southeast
aquarter of Section 8 dericts the location approved by the
New Mexico 0i}l Conservation Commission and the U.S8.G.8. for
Mrs. Grace's loc&tion.

Q Now, the five wells shown on the acreage colored in
vellow are each operated, owned and operated by Mr. Fasken, and
vou operate those for him, is that correct?

A Yes, we drilled and campleted them and operate them.
The acreage shown in vellow on the plat is that which Mr., Fasken
has bv various arranaements, including the leasing and farmouts,

and purchases.

Q Now, did vou participate in the drilling of cach of

those five wells?

A I personallv supervised the drillina and completion of
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3 Tarlier My, Molnturs cave the oofentiats on each of

these wells, WNas the information that e save with TARTE S
te Mr. Fasken's wells accurate?

A The data with resrvect to the absolute oven flow
cotentials were correct. The dates were not exactly correct.
They are within a waek or tern davs., We oonstder a comblet ion
date the date we tcok the four roint back pressure test as
being our comrletion date.

¢ Mr, Henrvy, in vour opinicn, and based upon the
geology shown on Exhibit Number 1, is Mrs. Grace's provosaed
location in Section § anv better than the location provosed
by Mr, Fasken, or would vou comparce the two, please?

A Geoloaically, the vay zones as vrrojected at eithev
that

location should be comparable. T would like to yoint out

anv further movement toward the well in Section 9, being the

Skelly Federal, or the well in Secticon 16, beina the Indian Hillna

ynit No. 7, no movement in
two wells had nice potential tests, but they did regqutve
hydiaulic fracture.

The two wells 1in Sections 4 and 9% wore naturvatl

completions. The well in Section 17 has once wone of Movvow

that direcvion shouild be made,.  ‘thone
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that was a natural completion, and one zone that was fractured.

The thicker pay sections in the Shell Federal Well in
Section 5 was the thickest pay section we have, and we should
move in that direction, I believe Mr. McIntyre neglected to
aive the potential of that well, which was 4,250,000 Mcf.
Now, this is one of the lower potentials, but I would like to
point out that the well has an average amount of skin damage
as determined from pressure buildup data in the perforations.
However, the well is capable of delivering five times the
pipeline take at this point, so we made no effort to do anything
more to that well than reperforate it. On reperforating it,
we did increase the flow rate, and its adjusted potential on
sonte engineering work we did recently was some five million.
It has a deliverability of five million feet a day. We
actually flowed at rates of four million a day after the
reperforating.

MR. NUPTER: 1Is that the Shell Federal No. 5?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR, NUTTRER: He gave us a verforated interval on
that well of 9,570 to 9,592. Are those the original perforations
or the new perforations?

THE WITNESS: I did not follow his testimony in that

regard. If you like those, I will be glad to give them to vou.
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MR, MUTTER: We ought to correct them, if the
perforated interval has hreen changed. He also gave us a
potential on a well of 3.150.

THE WITNESS: On the Shell Federal?

MR. NUTTER: Yes.

THE WITNESS: Well, I missed that in his testimonv.
The potential was 4.25 million. It is available in the back
pressure test on file with the Commission. Based on electric
loc measurement, the interval perforated was 9,570 to 9,592.

MR. NUTTER: That is the new perforations?

THE WITNESS: That is the oriaginal verforations. The
new ones, we reperforated the exact same interval.

MR, NUTTER: Go ahead.

o) (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Henry, will vou now please refer
to Fasken's Exhibit Number 2, and state what that is and what
it shows?

A Exhibit Number 2 is a portion of the United States
Geological Map entitled Bandanna Point Quadrangle, Bandanna
Point, New Mexico., This is the northeast portion of a topographic
map that depricts 50-foot contour intervals of the surface
tovoarachy in the North Indian Hills rield area.

0 I“hat does this show, as far as the tvo locations are

~

concerned?
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A In red ink and by arrows I have indicated the surface
topographic location of these two proposed locatior; the one
proposed by Mr. Fasken being 1,980 from the north line and
2,105 feet from the east line; and the Grace location, which is
1,750 from the east line, and 1,650 from the south line.

I would like to point out that between these two
wells, the elevations for each are given below the location.

The elevation of the Fasken well is 3,888 on the surface. This
was obtained by Sherman and Jones ocut of Lovington, surveyors
that surveyed this location.

The GSrace elevation, 4,101, was filed with the
U.5.G.S., and the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission has
the elevation of their well, and this fits the topographic map,
indicating a 213-foot difference in elevation.

You will notice on the map between these two locations,
the close spacing of the contour lines reflecting a surface
escarpment of some 213 feet between these two wells. the steep
feature being the west face of what is known as the Seven Rivers-

0 Have vou personally been on the ground at both of these

proposed locations?

- - — R e
£ Ired , L ljifavi.

0 Will you refer next to Exhibit Number 3, and state what
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; that is?

A Exhibit Number 3 is an authority for expenditure, or

an AFE, which I submitted to Mr. Brooks for his approval, of
the procedure, cost estimates, and casing tubular goods program

that would be used in drilling and completing the well

designated as the David Fasken Shell A Federal No. 1, 1,980

b ELormen &=
Lo 0 t S ¥ £

0
4]

108 feat from the east line of

~ -~
LSy 3

\nam—

Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East.

P 0 And what is your total estimate for this AFE?
A The coverlet on the front of this exhibit, which
' consists of pages 1 through 4, shows the total tangible and

intangible costs, costs of drilling to the casing point, and
the costs of completing the well as a producing gas well
connacted to the natural gas pipeline facility located at

Mr. Fasken's common gas gathering facility designated No;th
Indian Hills Gas Facility, located approximately 200 feet from
the Shell Federal Well in Section 5.

This shows a total cost of the completed well with
gas line, dehydrater, surface separation facilities, to be
$208,310.

I call your attention to this second page of that

We hawve a detailed cost estimate broken down by

-

B PO N
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driliing costs and completion costs. The footage cost of $8.75
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per foot is based on our last experience in the area, which was
for a multi-well contract, and was a favorable drilling contract
price.

We have down there dav work cost of, for four days .at
$1,150. This is based on our latest experience in drilling
contracts in the area. The four days are necessary to cover
three drill stem tests that are required to test‘the Morrow
intervals. We find there are basically three sand zones within
the Morrow section that we are finding necessary to test
individually.

The drilling mud costs of $8,000 is based on our
experience in the area.

The water cost of $4,000 is again based on our
experience in the area. Water is very scarce in the area. It
has to be pired to the location or tiucked. Trucking is
regulated to 18 cents a barrel or a minimum haul., If it is
hauled from the Shaeffer Water Well in Rocky Arroyo, it could
be obtained. We have obtained water from the Howell Ranch
for

€1
&

1at fce of 51,080 per drililing well, plus the cost of

laying and picking up the lines, and pumping the water to the

location. The cementing service and supplies here represent

)

the post of 2 long cotying of e€ight and five eighths surface

casing. At the location proposed to be drilled here, at the
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elevation that we propose, it will not require thirteen and
three eighths surfacgkpipf. It will require a thirteen and
' e s e
three eighths een;oﬁtfﬁipé in order to prevent erosion.
We have a drilling race of $500 in addition to the
mud.
Then we have wellhead equipment, and the conductor

. N g Ny — oL s P S
LPE wWiilCn Th

ould De junk casing.
for the conductor pipe of $500. The intermediate casing,
3,200 feet of eight and five eighths-inch casing.

The road and location and pad to put the drilling
rig on, we estimate at $3,000. We estimate damages to be paid
to rancher and maintenance of the road at an additional $1,000
for a total of that item of $4,000.

Trucking, welding, and rental, based on our experience,
is around $500. Surveying location, $200. Logging, $4,400.
The Morrow pay zone is a2 very difficult one to interpret. Tt
requires a shallow investigation tool of a resistivity type
that requires a sonic log, and it requires a dual induction
lateral log combination in order to evaluate the pay zones.

The minimum cost for these at this depth is $4,400.

Ve anticipate three drill stem tests. The services

$650 esach., or $1.950.

for this are

The miscellaneous services and supplies run around
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$500. These are sample sacks, well signs, et cetera.

The geological and supervisory expenses, based on our
experience, indicate $3,500 for these services, for a total
drilling cost to casing point of $135,770.

The completion cost, I might add, is based on completion
of one well, one zone natural, and the other section within the
Morrow being fractured. which again is a hvnothetical case here
for demonstration purposes.

Four and a half-inch oil string casing with cementing
services and supplies, $2,500. This $2,500 covers cementing
four and a half-inch oil string with 450 sacks of Incor cement
or class API class C cement, with 7.6 prounds of salt, and an
accellerator and flood loss additive. Tgis guts us into an
anticipated casing fill of 2,025 feet i;;igi‘ég;\bottom of the '

hole. This has been our experience from temperature surveys

in the area. B =

£ 4 PO S
N h s E s T e

I might point out in the cementing surface and supplies

for the drilling cost of $5,000, this is a required cementing

program by the U.S$.G.S., under the direction of the Artesian

Water District, that that has to be circulated to the surface,
and that often takes a large volume of cement.
The loaaing, perforating after completion or after

setting the oil strina pipe is estimated at $3,000.

R R 3R TR W
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Packer, $7Z0. Tuting head with valves, §1,300.
Christmas Tree, $1,500. Brine and packer fluid, $2,000.
Services for back pressure test, $600. Roustabout labor,
$500. Surface connections and lines, $500. Tubing strina,
$§9,500. Hydraulic testina of the tubing, $500. Kill truck

service, $200. Fracturing service, $5,000. Anchors, $190.

e . & 9 & P N a el [ o R T R . = -~ A o m- —_-— - —
welding, $200. Truckina and waier hauling, $560C. The gas

L)}

sales line and surface eaquipment, dehvdrator tankage at
$20,000. And dirt work of $50C to clean up the location.

And engineering and supervisory expense of $2,000, for a
completion of $72,540, or a total well cost complete into the
gas sales line of $208,310.

Q Now, Mr. Henry, please go to vour recommended
drilling and completion procedures, pointing out the items
here that are of particular significance in connection with
the drilling of wells in this area.

A All right. At the location we propose, which is off
and out of the Seven Rivers Hills, thirteen and three-eighths
casing is not required. We propose to drill twelve and a I
quarter-inch hole for the first bit. This is to allow the
ingsertion of one-inch tubina to stage cement, besides the
eight and five eighths-inch casina, in the event it does not

circulate. This twelve and a quarter hole is necessarv. The
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eleven-inch hole from there down will provide for the lower
volume of cement, and give adequate bonding for the pipe. We
follow this program, and it has been approved by the U.S.G.S.
engineers supervising this operation. The casing program is
standard for eight and five eighths, 3,200 feet is the standard
procedure we have followed.

T might point out that we install a dual hlowont
preventer. This is a preventer with blind pipe rams that will
close on the drill pipe. We also require the contractor to
install a hydrill preventer that will close on the Kelly and
drill collars, so in the event the well should develop gas
kick that it can be controlled.

The item number six, we believe to be very important,
which is the test comrmonly known as Yellow Jacket test, after
the service company that originally offered the service, which
is a hvdraulic pressure test of all valves, all blowount preventer
equipment, the well head and all choke manifolds and valves,
to insure that these are in perfect operating order before we
drill deeper., and in the event there should be a gas kick.

We propose to drill stem test the upper, middle, and

lower sections of the Morrow, and run the electric logs, and

cement the pipe.

The other items are self-explanatory, I think. We
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propose to run the packer and tubing, swab the well down, and

control pressure perforated. These Morrow Sands do not respond

-
~

to acid. They, in fact, the swelling clays in them will
hydrate in the presence of acid, and we have had some bitter
experience of trying this on one well in which the acid
actually reduced the flow rate by about 50 per cent. The
controlled pressure perforating is necessary to get the best
RN natural perforating job and best natural completion possible.
We have found the wells will respond to a breakdown

o,
Ayl

with paint brine. This is a brine made from the potash salt,

D residue from the potash mines available at Carlsbad, and we
propose here to perforate anvy tight zones and fracture them,
then lubricate the gun in the hole, and perforate those zones
that indicate from drill stem tests they will support natural
flow from a Qatural completion. This is a procedure we followed
and we found it Fq be very satisfactory.

The paint brine is used to prepare a fracturing fluid

called mud brine, which is a fluid with peculiar viscosity

properties, viscosity properties that has a very low viscosity
at vary high pumping rates. This fractured fluid is very

satisfactory for stimulating these wells.

I might point out that the David Fasken Skelly

Federal No. 1 was the first successful fracturing jcb or
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stimulation job ever done on a Morrow well in Fddy County, to
the knowledge of ourselves. Since that time, we have treated
a number of wells, and other operators have treated a numher
of wells with this procedure.

0o Mr. Henry, I think it is obvious, but let me ask the

question anyway. Is your estimate of well costs here on this

poe

ctuxl cxperionce in the drilling of
the five other wells in the North Indian Hills Morrow Gas Pool?

A Yes, it is.

0O Have vou used as a source of your estimate, vyour
actual invoiced costs on these other wells?

A Yes, I have.

) Do you have vour costs on these other wells prepared

in the form of an exhibit?

A Yes, I have.

0 Please refer to Exhibit Number 4, and will you explain
that?

A Exhibit Number 4 is a recap of the well costs summary

from these wells. The items listed under roman numeral one
are three wells that have been completed, completed with
surface separation and sales facilities. On the line on
production, vou will note that the Raoss Federal and the Shell

Federal Wells are somecwhat lower in cost than the Skelly Federal
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No. 1. WNow, the Ross Federal and the Shell Federal No. 1 are
located in the valley out of the Seven Rivers Hills feature,
and are at a location approximately comparable to the location
we here propose to drill.

The average well cost here would be $202,000 or
$203,000, approximately. The increase we are seeing on the
well I am proposing here is due to inflation in nrices since
some of these wells were drilled as far back as 1%965. The
Skelly Federal No. 1 is shown to cost some $30,000 more than
the other two wells. This well was drilled in the Seven Rivers
Hills at a location with an elevation comparable to that
proposed by Mrs. Grace, and verv near the location. Now, this
location experienced severe lost circulation in the hole before
the intermediate pipe was set. This well was not able to
circulate cement on the eight and five eighths-inch casina, or
on the primary cement job. It required several attempts to
cement it with one—incﬂ pipe. This was to no avail in filling
it up. We finally backed into it with a ready-mix concrete
with one-inch ajgregate, and pumped it down the outside of the
casing, and this completed the fill up the casing, and the
casing passed the examination of the U.S.G.S. We also put
gunny sacks, ani a few other things down this thihq.

MR. NUTTER: VYou are talking about the Skelly Federal?
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THE WITNESS: VYes, sir.
MR. NUTTER:
or to the fact that it is not down in
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
“MR. NUTTER:

that is in the hills.

the

Would you attribute this

toy

plaina?

the

section of layers of limestone that are weathered, they are

highly eroded, they are cavernous.

And part of the time

in

aimmibart e

This is the trouble up in the agyrogata

drilling this hole, we attempted to drill it with air, and we

did not have circulation with air.
MR. NUTTER:

in elevation in the 309 or 400 feet?

And this would all be in this difference

THE WITNESS: Yes, there are these dry rocks exncsed

in the face of the cliff on the west escarpment of the Sever

Rivers Hills, and this is the cause.

On both of the wells we

drilled down in the wvalley fill, we have circulated cement cn

the primary cement job.

MR, NUTTER: FHow about these other three wells

you have drilled here in Section ¢ and

they on the flats or in the hills?

THE WITNFSS: The well ar Heot tonr

Iindian V'ills Unit No. 7, is 1n & sanall

Sections

ver b

'

A

i

1
i

¢

ana
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Now, the well in Section ), the vont of (0 without s
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MR, MORRYY rxvunie e, that ia i tection te?

THE WITNE s seciron Yo, Well Noo v cont G0 Aol
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exvenditures nave rot heen mada, W oare aagotiating for vas
contracts at this time,
MR, NUPTTDR: Here on vounr Bhibit 4, this 103,000

3 the cost of ve-entrv and cvwmplation oy

ot

for the No. 6, this

THE WITNESS: That is the cost of re-antuoev and
completion.

MR. NUTTER: The well had alrszadv been drilled?

THE, WITNESS: It is hiagher than our complalicn Gosia,
hecauvse it was necessary to imove this and rig up.  Wwe had to
pay the trucking and riqup costs of the rig, and (e cost of
drillinag cut some pluas.

MR, NUTTER: How much pipe d3d Marathon bave 1 the

well?
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THF WTITNESS: 2,700 feet of eignt and five eighths.

MR. NUTTFR: VYou had %o run vour own production
string?

THE WITMESS: Our own production string.

0 (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Henry, basad upon these comparisons
of actual costs on the plains and up in the hills, how much
extra would you estimate that a well would cost at the Grace
locatinn as compared to the location proposed by Mr. Fasken?

A 1 have made an estimate of that and shown it on
Exhihit 5, which the total amount is $14,410 of additional
costs. Now, the extra loca“ion leveling., the first item we
have here of 56,000, this is the extra cost.

The cost of leveling the Grace location would be

approximately $9,000,.

Tha cost of levelina and building a road to the

rrec. .

Fasken location would be $3,000, because it would require a

half a mile of road building from the blacktop county road,

cling harange we did select a site

ai.-l some very nominal 1ev

14
that would rerquire minimum dirt work in staking the location.
“he Orace location was visited by mvself and Mr.

Jones of Sherman and Jones, surveyors out of lLovington. We

did run a profile across the location of the Grace well. With

A minimum amount of Jeveling, minimum area to be leveled, it
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would require a cut and fill of 14.7 feet in a north-south
direction. Now, this 14.7 feet is solid limestone, and would
require blasting, leveling, and filling on top of these

boulders with loose material that would need to be trucked

from a gravel pit and caliche pit approximatelv a mile and a

¥
2

half to two miles away.

3

I might point out that in an east-west direction,

e

there is a three-foot cut and fill of, again, solid rock.

Approximately 50 feet southwest of the Grace location, there

~

is a head of a small canyon that would require that it be

T Y Y e g~ = =g

filled to an additional length of about 75 feet, that would

L

LS

take an enormous amount of rock and dirt material to f£fill this
in to gain access to the location for normal rig equipment,
pipe racks, pumps, water storage tanks, and cementing trucks
accesswdys. The extremely high cost, of course, is the
blasting necessary to level this solid limestone. We have
had exverience with this at two of the locations where we have
to do it, and it is very, very expensive,
0] Mr. Henry, making vour estimate, were you aware of
the roadway that was shown on Mr. McIntyre's mao of this area?
A Yes, I built that roadway. It does not traverse the

pencil line, but I did personally build the roadway.

NpE BaR 2k ANl WES SUS SN SER 4N SR AW 4R 4R 4R 4 W el

0 And vyou tock that into consideration in making the

P P
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costs?
A Ves, I d&id.

Now, the next item we have would be the additional
drilled footage of 213 feet at $8.75, and is another $1,864.
The access road on which we get into the Seven Hills area to
gain access into the Indian Hills Unit 7 and the Skelly Federal
Well, isn't exactly an Interstate 20 highway.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. McIntvre said he went up there in a
Buick, he said.

THE WITNESS: Yes, but it takes a tandem axle water
truck to get water to the location, and I have some bulldozer
bills for that and other eguipment that has gone up some rather
steep grades. And I might alsoc add that a flash flood of
five inches ¢f rain washed awav part of the pits and all of
the road. That is very acceotable if vou can't do anything
else.

The extra cost of moving a rig in reguires extra
tandem trucks to pull the load in of $1,000 estimated cost
there. The extra water hauling cost, whether we haul the
water or piped it up the face of the escarpment, would be
$2,000.

The drilling near it, as we are within 50 feet of

the exposed face of these bheds, for the first 213 feet will
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require a string of casing of thirteen and three eighths, in
order to go any deeper, hecause you simp'y cannot circulate
here without it running cat the face of the cliff. If you
in addition put another 200 feet of hydrostatic head on socme
beds down in the 2,500, 3,000-foot range, and particularly
at the 1,600-foot level, the extra hydrostatic column, these

will take fluid ard will not circulate.

vﬁv
"y
Sy Ry - A S A p— —

0f course, the extra rig time to run the casing, and
the additional time to run the extra strina of casing would
be $1,050. We tried it twice without the casing in order to try

to air drill this zone, and it just wouldn't work. We would

strongly recommend against trying.

0 Mr. Henry, if the Commission sees fit to grant
Fasken's application, and designates him as the operator

xS

of the well in the northeast aquarter of this section in

. GWNS -GNS TN e

accordance with his application, does Mr. Fasken stand ready to
drill a well at that location as soon as approval of the

Commission is received?

.

A Yes, sir. Mr. Brooks'approved signature is on the AFE,

and that is my authority to proceed as soon as this matter is

settled.

¢ With respect to ¢&ost of supervision for the cperation

of the well after it is complieted, the Commission is reouired by
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law to fix a sum in a forced pocling order. Do you have a sum

T’ﬁT“ to recommend that would be satisfactory to Mr. Fasken if his

y 107 application is approved?

fﬂ ol A Are we speaking here of just overhead, or are we
beoﬁ speaking of lease labor?

%“ 4 0 We are speaking of, I think, of just the overhead in
iﬁi?w the non-billakle items.

A $100 per nmonth.

E cRE 0 Do vou have any recommendations with fespect to a
LS risk factor that should be assianed?

;s o} A We drilled five wells in the area. We think we have
F vt the risk down to a fairly nominal amount. Here the dry hole

risk is very prevalent in the Morrow sands. Geologically,
v there is this risk factor. We don't see too much risk factor

in actual completion of the thing. We have not experienced

f
P
-
o

lost circulation between the intermediate casing point, as

AT \

T

some operators have. Those things only occurred where the
¥-~’} Cisco was productive in the Indian Basin Cisco Field, and we

seem to be substantiallv out of the Cisco productive area, and

I don't see that part of it. I think the dry hole risk would

1 ] afford a factor of 40 per cent.

0 were the Fasken Exhibits 1, 3, 4, and 5, and the data

shown on Exhibit Number 2, prepared bv vou or under vour

———ed | emaemad
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direction?
A Yes, they were.
MR. MORRIS: At this time, Mr. Examiner, we will offer
Fasken's Exhibits 1 through 5 into evidence.
MR. NUTTER: Fasken’s Exhibits 1 through 5 will he
admitted into evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant Fasken's
Exhibits Numbers 1 through 5,
inclusive, were admitted in
evidence.)
MR. MORRIS: That is all I have of Mr. Henry on
direct.

MR. NUTTFR: Any questions of Mr. Henry?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Mr. lienry, I believe you testified in connection with
yvour Exhibit Number 1 -- is that the Exhibit Number 1?

A Yes.

0 In connection with Exhibit Number 1, vou testified as
to the well in Section 5, and I believe you stated that had the
biggest nay section?

A Yes.

0 Wwhat was the pav section on that well?

A Eight feet in the upper part of the Morrow zone, and




15 feet in the base of the Morrow.

Q Eight feet and 15 feet. That is what, 23 feet?

A Yes, the lower zone is not perforated.

] Well, you only perforated in the upper zone?

A Yes.

Q And you only perforated less than 20 feet, is that
correct?

A We perforated 22 feet.

0] Now, what was the next thickest pay section you

encountered in your wells?
A Net pay in thickness was the Skelly Federal No. 1 in

Section 9.

0 And that is a direct offset to the proposed Grace
location?

A Yes.

0 What was the thickness in that?

A Fourteen feet in the upper Morrow, and eight feet in

the middle Morrow, and zero feet in the lower Morrow.

8] Wwhat do vou have perforated in that well?

A Only the uvper Morrow, and it did require hydraulic
fracturina. The permeability was low.

0 pid vou use hydraulic fracturing in your well in

Section 5?2
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A Mo.

0 ' ou just [ =2+ forated?

.\ Right.

Q Is the deliverability on your Skelliy Federal No. 1
higher than the well in Section 572

A Yes.

Q Would the manner of completion account for that
4di fference?

A Yes, sir. The natural permeability by a factor of
the Millidarcy feet factor, or total flow capacity of the rocks
in the upper zone in the Skelly Federal No. 1 was 43 Millidarcy
feet as compared to 99 Millidarcy feet in the Skelly Federal for

natural productivity of the rock.

¢ In your AFE, yvou did include an item for hydraulic
fracturing?

A Yes, sir.

0 You feel that is a better completion method, I take it?

A Only if it is required. And there, since completing

these welis, we have opened up the Midland lower sections of
this Morrow sand reservoir, and some of those sands do require
hvdraulic fracturing. We determined this from buildup data
obtained from the drill stem test of the individual stringers.

0 Which of the wells operated bv Fasken has the highest
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A No.

0 You just perforated?

A Right.

Q Is the deliverability on your Skelly Federal No. 1

higher than the well in Section 57

A Yes.

0 Would the manner of completion account for that
difference?

A Yes, sir. The natural permeability by a factor of

the Millidarcy feet factor, or total flow capacity of the rocks
in the upper 2zone in the Skelly Federal No. 1 was 43 Millidarcy
feet as compared to 99 Millidarcy feet in the Skelly Federal for

natural productivity of the rock.

0 In yvour AFE, vou did include an item for hydraulic
fracturing?

A Yes, sir.

0 Ve feel that ‘- a bhetter comrletion methed, T take it?

A Only if it is reguired. 2nd there, since completing

these wells, we have opened up the Midland lower sections of
this Morrow sand reservoir, and some of those sands do require
hvdraulic fracturing. We determined this from buildup data
obtained from the drill stem test of the individual stringers.

0 which of the wells operated hv Fasken has the highest
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deliverability?

A The Indian Hills Unit 6 in Section 17.

Q Anéd that would be directly south of the area under
consideration here?

A Yes, sir.

Q And the Grace location would be closer to that well
than the Fasken location, is that correct?

A It would be closer to that well: it would also be

closer to the tight well in Section 9.

Q] The tight well in Section 9 is the Skelly Federal?

A Yes, sir.
0 To the east?
A Right. That location is nearest tc one of the poorer

and one of the best wells.

0 Now, Mr. Henry, we have been talking about well
locations. What well location were vou talking about when you
discussed the location of the Crace well?

A 1,750 feet from the east line, and 1,650 feet from
the south line of Section 8, Township 21 South, Ranage 24 East

of the New Mexico Principal Merridian.

O IT'm sorrv, but I didn't get the footaae location on

-

vovur well.

A 1,980 feet from the north line, 2,105 feet from the
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east line of Section 8 of the same township and range.

0] As T understand it, you say you visited this well

site of the Grace location?

A Yes, sir.

0 When was that?

A January 2nd.

0 pid you find the stake clear?

A Yes, sir.

) Could you give us any jnformation on gas sales from

this area?

A At the present time, we have a contractual agreemrent
with the Natural Gas Pipeline Company of America from the
three wells presently connected. They are committed to take
3.25 million per dav.

0 There is no proration in this area, is that correct?

A That is correct.

MR. WUTTE
from all three wells?

THE WITNEE&S: From all three wells. That is a
combined figure.

o what kind of a payout does that take?

A Six years.
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0 Have you used mud logging wiits in this areas

A We have used wmud loagqing units Gh Lhice GF Lo wiel b
0 No you find that helpful?

A Ho.

0 D14 you use them Gn vyour lést viel)l:

E No.

# Now, you 8ey water 1s scerce I V4315 gsiece. Witic

ig your source of érillinov waterv
E The source of Sri)lisa waver g 8 weil at ibe Vowell
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o
Q How far from that dirt read is the Jrace vrovosed
location?
A The reoad has two hairein turns in it aoing back in
there. It is about two and a talf miles.
Q Bow de vouw arrive at twe and & balf mitas from the

read, and the map on Exhibat & indicates it is about the same
distance as vour location?

A Well, Exhibit Number ¢, vou will notice a faature
called DPeadman DPraw, and therve 1s a notatieon on heve of this
toroararhic feature called Seven Rivers Hills., Now, at the
approximate lccation of the "R" is a saddle which drvainage
qoes to the west, and from that point atsxe to the xast.

Now, there i1s a road that comes off this county rvoad
at the avrroximate locationrn of the reoad hero, ¢comes u throuah
this saddle and down the draw on the east side to the featuve
called Deadman Draw. Then the voad makes a haivpin turn,
goes tack ur the south flank of Deadman Draw almost to toe

head of that escaroment, and makes another batvoitn turn back

te the David Fasken Fedeval Well., ‘the point of that laut

hairpin turn is the location of the Grace well.  Che awitoehbacks

reouired is where the extra distance cowes in.

O Is that the voad that s shown on the exbibat rhat

A

was presented by Mr, MeiIntvre:!
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A That is the road I believe Mr. McIntyre intended to
show, but it does not follow.
Q It does not follow the lines?
A It is not the correct lines.
0 Now, you testified that a considerable part of the

problem in drilling wells in this area consists of having to
drill through the aggregate at these higher elevations.

A That'®s correct, althocugh it is not an aggregate. It
is weathered, fractured cavernous limestone.

0 Now, the Skelly Federal Well No. 1 is located

immediately to the east of the proposed Grace location?

A Yes, sir.
0 It is actually within 200, or 300, or 400 feet higher?
A Yes, it is.

) And there is only about 200 or 300 feet difference
between the Grace location and your proposed location, isn't
that correct, referring again to your Ixhibit Number 2?

A I would have to check the exact -- the ground elevation
at the Skelly Federal is 4,139, and her elevation is 4,101, as
reported to the U.S.G.S. on her application to drill, which
makes a difference of 38 feet.

MR. KFELLAHIN: That is all I have.
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Henry, I don't want to get into the details of
why we have a difference in estimated costs on a number of these
items, but I wonder if you could exvlain to me what you mean by
$20,000 for sales line and surface equipment, when Mr. Butler,
on his estimate, had $8,200 for a total tank batterv? What is
this $20,000, first of all?

A The $20,000 includes an indirect heater complete with
choke for heating the gas as it comes through the choke at the
well head. We had to lay a line to the gas sales point in
Section 5. The best contract we could neqgotiate was for a
deliverv point at or very near the Fasken Shell Federal Well.

0 As I recall some months aqo, this Commission approved
an installation for David Fasken whish would have been located
down there at vour sales point.

L That's correct. This is the cost of the pipeline,
the heaters, the separators, the storage facilities at that
point.

0 I don‘'t recall the details of that commingling, but
did we recuire an individual heater treatment for each of the
wells?

A Well, vou didn't require it, but it is phvsically
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The heaters are at the well head.

¢ You have heated steam flowing down to the gas point?
2 That steam vipe is insulated and buried, and where it

agnes over the face of the Cliff on the escarvment, dowrn to there
it is rapié ard insulated.

Q Nov . I presurme that thrat location in Section 8 that
vou have in mind, it is closer to the Shell Federal thran the
Skelly Federal is, so vou vrobablv take rvroduction from it down
to that sales point, too, wouldn't vou?

2 That remains to be necotiated. I am not familiar with
any cas contracts that Mrs. Crace mav have enteredé inte, if anv.
o I am talkinc atout vour vrcroseé lecation, if vou

drill tre wvell hLere.

2 Nnh, ves,.
: vou weuld ta¥re wvour vroduction dowr there?
b we anticirate trat it wvould te down there. Yow, ve

crtained scme econcrics cverall kv deoinc these three wells con 2

. . A | . T ~rrm Al mAtroO—I N

would have onlv the one well ¢, and wouid = meve-1ir
i 7 - g e N 1 = IR

rove-cut cost attriluced fere, which vould make 1t slichtly
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A Yes, or an individual dehvdrator.
0 Does that come to $20,000?
A Yes, I took the actual invoices for this equipment

on the other three wells, and this is one third of that amount.
0 Now, Mr. Henry, vyour estimated cost of $8,200 for
a tank battery, you had in mind a single installation for one
well, I presume?
A Yes, and no sales line. We are not into any contract,
so it was strictly for the heater, separator, and tank battery,

and no money was put in there to build a line to the sales

point.
Q You are assuming that the sales line would come to
you?
A Yes. This was a point that would have to be negotiated.

That is our basic difference in the AFE, and the total cost.
0 Then I don't want to get into some of these other
differences. I think some of them have been explained. What
are vou proposing for a wvater source, Mr., Henry?
A I would propose that the water ke furnisked hy the

drilling contractor.

G and under your $9.10 a foot contract, would he assume

water in that?

A I would assume he would, but that is something that
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would have to be negotiated.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.
Henry? You may be excused.

Mr. Brooks, I would like to ask you one more question.
As far as the contracts that you are anticipating that you will
receive from Marathon and Shell, will it make any difference
as far as Fasken receiving these contracts or operating under
these ccontracts, whether he is the operator of the =ell on
the farmout or not?

MR. BROOKS: That matter hasn't been discussed with
either Marathon or Shell, but I would assume not from the
general tenor of our conversations. Insofar as they have been
prepared, they assume Fas would be.

MR, NUTTER: If the Commission designates Mrs. Grace

as the ¢perator, vou think Fasken's contracts would still be

qgood?

MP. BPOOKS: I would think so.

MR, NUTTER: Do vou agentlemen want to make closina
statements?

MR, XELLAEIN: I wanted to recall Mr. McIntvre for

one more statement.

MP, NUTTER: All riaght,
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NORBERT McCINTYRE

recalled as a witness bv the Applicant Corinne Grace, having
been previously sworn upor his oath, was examined and testified
as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Mr. McIntyre, vou testified as to the well location
that has been proposed by Mrs. G?ace, and have you actually
visited this site?

A I have.

Q Now, you heard the description given of this site bv
Mr. Henry?

A Yes, sir.

Q And vou heard his testimony to the effect that it
would require removal of 14.7 feet from the surface, and a
£i1l of some 75 feet in an arroyo to agive access to it.

A My visit to that location was, as I previously stated,
in a 1967 Buick Wildcat automobile and, of course, we did not
run a cross-section across the location. %e had no ecquipment
to do so with us. But my experience in staking locations,
which is not the greatest in the world, but in estimating what

the cost would be for that location, I would say that prokably

$6,000 is excessive.
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Q Now, you heard Mr. Henry testify as to the road
which yives access to this well locatinon, Ave you 1n agreement
with what he stated about that road?

A Well, not to the extent that we have hairpin turns,
and we would not be faced with two hairvin turns, because the
location is rather north at the point that the ronad turns to
go up on the nill.

Q Is the roadway a rough road?

A well, not as ryough as going into Cato, or Chaveroo,
or some of the other fields, It is a good caliche road. 1
think they did a very good job on it.

Q would vou feel that the condition of that road and
the matter of access to the well site would cause any increase
in cost of the CGrace move-in and move-out costs, or waterx
hauvling?

hat would devwend ~-- 1if you had a

3

Lt Yot excassivaly,

£ the location, I would sayv ydour costs would

rig within a ntle © L .on, I
ovopacly be not axcessive, the diffaranca in cost, Thay would
wava Do 45 a ligole bie furgher fTam fhe tacNiart £ w2t B0
cha Srace lacation, Dut overall, I wouldn't thiakx this would
weog oolnn B0 De worci=d apoHut.

M, KELLAHIN: fan is o alL Lobhawe,




MR. NUTTER: Anv other questions of Mr. Mcintvre?

MR, MQORRIS: No, sir.

MR. NUTTER: You mav be excused.

MR, KFLLAHIN: 1f the Fxaminer please, I feel that
since Mrs. Grace filed tre first application and proceeded with
the presentation of her testimonv first, we are more or less
in the voisiticn of being the arplicant faced bv an opponent
on the other side, rather than having two distinct applications,
although on the face cf it we do. For that reason, 1 feel we
should have the right to close.

MR. NUTTER: W%What we can do if we can’'t settle it anv
other wav, we can call for orening and closing statements in
each case.

MR, MORRIS: I have nco objection to going first and
being brief, Mr. Fxaminer.

Mavy I ask that the telearam be read into evidence?

MR, NUTTFR: We will read the telegram. This is a
teleagran addressed to the New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission
from Houston, Texas, readinag: "New Mexice 01l Conservation
Commission Cases 4017 and 4043, compulsorv vooling, Section 8,
Townshiv 21 South, Rance 24 Rast, Fddv Countv, New Mexico.
Marathor 0il Companv has committed itself to farmout to Pavid

rasken, the Horrow Formation in and under the southwest quarter
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of Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 Fast, Fddy County,

New Mexico, for the drilling of a Morrow test well in said
Section 8. Pursuant to said committment, Marathon has caused
to be forwarded to the U.S5.G.5., a designation of operator,
designating David Fasken as operator of Marathon's U.S. Lease
NM-022534-A, insofar as same covers the Morrow Formation in

and under the southwest quarter of Section 8. Upon communitiza-
tion of such section, Marathon strongly recommends that the
Commission designate David Fasken as operator.”

"Marathor 0il Company, by Warren B. Leach, Division
Attorney."

MR. MORRIS: Mr, Examiner, the point that speaks
loudest in these cases for designation of Mr. Fasken as operator
is the fact that he has the committment of both Marathon and
Shell to farm out their acreaae, and thereby will be the
operator of three-fourths of t cage in thie unit. As oper-
ator of three-fourths of the acreage in this unit, Mr. Fasken
will also be bearing three-fourths of the costs incurred in
the drilling of a well, no matter where it is located.

Certainly it recuires very little arcument, that whoever is
hearing three-fourths of the cost of the well and is in a
position to be the operator of the well, and wants to be

operator of the well, should be designated as the operatoer of
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the well.

I dori't think it requires anvy argument to show that
Mr. Fasken throuah Mr. Brooks and Mr. Henry, and their organi-
zations, not only is able to bte the operator of this well, but
has a verv distinct advantage in being an operator of this
well since thev drilled and completed the five other wells in
this area, and are thoroughlv familiar with the drillina and
completion problems in the Morrow Formation in this very area.

As Mr. Henrvy testified, geologically there is not
much difference in the two locations. However, there is a
difference in them insofar as some of the risks involved in
drilling the well are concerned, and insofar as the cost of
drillinag the well is concerned. Both as a matter of cost and
of risk, and as beinag the operator of the well, if Mr. Fasken
is designated the operator of the well, he should have the

fight to drill the well in the northeast aquarter of the section

at the proposed point. I don't believe that there is much

dispute over the cost of supervision, although I would note that

Mrs. Grace proproses $200 and we propose $100. 7The risk, as

testified to by Mr. Henrv, should be at least 40 per cent.

We respectfully submit that Mr., Fasken's application

should be approved both as to desianating him as the operator,

and as to givinuy him the right to drill the well in the northeast
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she learned that Mr. Fasken was attempting to get a farmout from
Shell and Marathon. He had no farmout at that date, although

Mrs. Grace, as I understand it, was told that Shell was working

3 +*

with §h

I and would probably grant a farmout, at which time she
called Mr. Fasken's representative in Midland, and had some
discussion with him. He made no proposal to her, as to pooling
the acreage or farming out, or taking any other action, either
because they didn't ow:. it at that time or because they didn't
want to make a proposal to Mrs. Grace. No proposal was mad=s to
Mrs. Grace by Mr. Fasken's interest until after the hearing set
for January 8th. Following that hearinag, by several days,
Fasken proposed to enter into a pooling agreement on a printed
form which contains many blanks, and there was no proposal made
as to what information or figures would be filled in these
particular blanks.

Now, Mrs. Grace has commited herself to drill the well.
I don't think there is any question as to her ability to drill
the well. She drilled other wells in New Mexico, and while she
is not an operator of numerous wells, she certainly hopes to be,
and the only way she can be is to drill the acreage which she
now holds, which she stated she wants to do. She has a competent
staff to handle this drillina operation. She is in no different

position on that score than Mr. Fasken, who also makes use of
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in there to get a well drilled, and it was not until that had
occurred that anybody showed the slightest interest in drilling
the well.

As to the operating costs, I think Mr. Morris stated
that Mrs. Grace showed a cost of $200 for operation .and super-
vision, and Mr. Fasken $100. I would like to point out it is
my understanding of the $100 stated by Mr. Fasken's witness
was for overhead, whereas that for Mrs. Grace included overhead
and a charge for the pumper, and the entire operation of the
unit.

As to the well costs, I think on the basis of the
questions ycua asked Mr. Butler, we are in substantial agreement
as to the possibility of well costs here, and there is not
any great difference in our estimates, and certainly they are

about as close on both sides as either side can make them.

his basis, we submit that Mrs. Grace having taken

-

Oon
the initiative here, and being fully qualified and perfectly
willing to drill and operate this well, she should be designated
as the operator on the basis of the testimony that has been
of fered. We also feel that while Mr. Henry discounts the risk
in this area, certainly on the basis of experience, which :is

well-known to this Commission, there are risks in drilling

Morrow gas wells, risks which are quite serious, and justify a
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STATE OF NEGW MEXICO )

COUNTY OF RBERNALILLO )

I, SAMUEL MORTELETTE, Court Reporter in and for the
County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify
that the foreqoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before
the New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission was reported by me,
and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
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MR. NUTTER: The first case this afternoon will pe

Case 4017,

MR, HATCH: Case 4017, Application of Corinne Grace
for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason Kellahin
of Rellahin & Fox, appearing for the applicant.

MR, NUTTER: I would like to call for other aprearances
at this time.

MR, MORRIS: WMr, Examiner, I am Richard Morris, of
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, llannahs & Morris, Santa Fe, New
Mexico, appearing on behalf of David Faskin.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, as you recall
this morning, I asked that this case be put over to the end of
the docket for the reason that Mr. and Mrs. Grace and their
geologist, Mr, McIntyre, had not arrived in Santa Fe. They
arrived just shortly before noon, and I find that Mr, McIntyre

has been ill1 for the past week or so, and has not been able to
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that Mrs. Grace has been ill, and for that reason I would iike to
ask that thig case he continued to the first Examiner Hearing in
February.

MR, NUTTER: Mr, Morrisg?

MR, MORRIS: Mr, Examiner, ordinarily, of course, {




realize the Commission would look with favor on most applications
for a continuance, and ordinarily Y would not bhe in a position

to oppose such a motion. However, in this case, I would like to
ask the Examiner to note that the application of Mrs. Grace has
been on file here since the lé6th of December, and this has been
adequate time, I would assume, to pieparc whatevar would need to
be prepared to present at this hearing today.

Mr. Faskin's firm of engineering consultants is
represented here today by Mr. Janes Henry. We are prepared to
go ahead and present the evidence that we have prepared with
respect to this case, and we would he greatly inconvenienced if
the case does not go on as advertised.

In this regard, I would like at this time to bring to
the Commission’s attention that prior to the hearing it had heen
understood between myself and Mr, Kellahin, and I would ask that
he so stipulate at this time, that the scope of this hearing is
sufficient to place before the Commission for determination the
gucstion of who should be the operation of this section, whether
it be Mrs, Grace or Mr, Faskin, and whether the unit well should

be drilled in the southeast quarter or the northeast quarter of

the section.

Just by further statement at this time, I would like to

gay thet our evidence that ws will present in this case will show



that there {3 really not much difference geologically whether

the well be drilled in the southeast quarter or the northeast
gquarter. The thing that we are most concerned with on behalf of
Mr. Faskin is for various reasons that we would show to the
Examiner that Mr. Faskin be designated as the operator, ana I
have mentioned that at this time just to apprise the Examiner
that we are not here to make a fight today on the geology of the
location with respect to this well, and, therefore, I do not see
where it would be of particular importance whether there is a
whole lot of geologic testimony pertinent to this application.

MR, NUTTER: Mr, Morris, T would like to find out the
position of Corinne Grace, and alsc Mr. Faskin on several points.
I want to know where we are in agreement and where we are in
disaqgreement.

Mr, Rellahin, Corinne Grace wants to see a well

MR, KELLAHIN: That is correct.

MR, NUTTER: Mr, Morris, Mr. Faskin is interested in
the same thing?

MR, MCRRIS: That is correct,

MR. NUTTER: Are vou hoth interested in seeing the
entire Section 8 pooled, or unitized, or communitized, or

congolidated?




L S S

— P

5

MR, KELLAHIN: That is what we are asking for, of

course,

MR, NUTTER:s And you have made tha application for
that. And Mr. Faskin, likewise, would like to see the acreage
consolidated?

MR, MORRIS: Correct.

MR, NUITER: Mr. Kellahin, 1s yvour client adamant
upon this locatioq for the well?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes. Wea would prefer to drill in the
southeast quartexr.

MR, NUTTER: Angd, Mr. Morris, your client's position
in this matter?

MR, MORRIS: My client's position in this matter is
that we would prefer that the well be drilled in the northeast
quarter. It would be satisfactory with us if it is drilled in
the southeast quarter, too, but the point that we ars mest
adamant on is that Mr. Faskin be designated the operator, in
view of the fact that he owns the operating rights on 480 acres
out of the 640 acre section,

MR, NUTTER: ALlL by ile sscutheast auarter?

MR, MORRIS: That is corract,

MR, NUTTER: 50 we get to this point as to who is

going to drill the well, and who is ¢ ang to be the cperator?



MR. KELLAHIMN: That is the main point. Mr. Morris

asked for a stipulation, but I think it is quite unﬁecessary
because the statute says that the Commission will designate an
operator, and I don't think it has any--on the basis of what
has been said about well location, I don't believe the stipula-
tion is necessary there, either. T think it is within the
jurisdiction of the Commission to congider these things without
any stipulation.

MR, NUTTER: How much opportunity has there been for
the parties here to discuss this matter between themselves? Have
they had much chance to do that?

MR. KELLAHIN: 'No, they haven't. It is my understanding
they were able to pick up Mr, McIntyre this morning, although
they talked to him, I believe, by phone, yesterday. Mr. Mcintyre
does consulting work for thenn, put he is not always available for
their work, he does other work, too, so it is not as though he
was their exclusive employee.

MR, MORRIS: What was vour ocuestion, Mr. Nutter?

MR, NUTTER: I wondered if Corinne Crace et al and
David Faskin and his interests have discussed the matter between
themselves?

MR, KELLAHIN: No.

MR, MORRIS: Yes, we have.




MR, RELLAHIN: You have discussed it with his

attorney? 7T didn't know that,

MR. MORRIS: T would like to make a statement in this

i regard, that Mr. Richard Brooks is an attorney in Midland, Texas.

% He is Mr. Faskin's general attorney and general manager of his
{ affairs in the Permian Basin area. It is my understanding that
Mr. Brooks and Mrs., Grace previously have discussed the question
; of communitizing or acquiring interests in this area, and that
there is a state of disagreement between them.

MR. NUTTER: I see. That is what I wanted, if there
E was any opportunity here to get together on that point, if an
| effort has been made, and if there is a general state of
disagreenent,

MR. KELLAHIN: 7T think the effort was made. Could I
have a ruling on my motion for a continuance?

MR, NUTTER: What was your pcint, Mr. Morris, that you
wanted a stipulation on? You would agree to stipulate to what?

MR. MORRIS: Mr., Nutter, a stipulation may he unneces-

sary. However, I have discussed this previously with the

Commission, and with Mr, Xellahin, that T wanted it undergstood
that the scope of the hearing wasgs broad enough to consider, number
1, the designation of Mr. Faskin as an operator, if that

determination should be made by the Commigsion. And, numher 2,




that the weli, that a location for the unit well could be in

the northeast quarter of the section. In other words, that the

matter is before the Commission to determine the question of who
will be the operator and where the well will be.

MR, NUTTER: And that is the point that you are
offering to stipulate to at this time?

MR, MORRIS: Yes. Now, as i understand what
Mr, Kellahin has said, he thinks that the statute is sufficiently
broad that no stipulation is necessary, and in any event he
vffers no objection with respect to these matters.

MR. NUTTER: So vou wouldn't stipulate to that? You
think it is unnecessary?

MR, KELLAHIN: I think it is unnecessary.

MR. NUTTER: So the only thing standing before us now
is your matter of a continuvance?

MR, RKELLAHIW: Yes,

MR, NUTTER: And vou are objecting to that?

MR, MORRIS: Yes.

MR, NUTTER: We will take a ten minute recess,

(Thereupon, a short recess was taken.)

MR, NUTTER: The hearving will come to order, pleasc.

M. Kellahin, your motion was for a continuance o what

date?
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MR. RELLARIN:

The first hearing in February.

MR, NUTTER: Case No, 4017 will be continued to the

£irst hearing in February, which will be at nine o'clock A.M.

at this same place, on February 5th. In the meantime, the

Commisgsion earnestly solicits that the principals involved in
this case make every effort to get together on this matter.
The principal points, we <¢hink, are sclved, that is that beth
parties want the well drilled, both parties seek the acreage
pooled, the location is not of serious consequence, and we feel
that the operators should be able to decide between themselves

who should operate the well.

But the case will bhe continued to Februvary 5. The

hearing is adjourned.
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Kellahin & Pox 401;
Attorneys at Law Re: Case No. 404
Santa Fe, New Mexico Order No._R-3713
Kr. Richard §. Morris Applicant:
Post Office Box 2307 Corinne Grace & David Pasken
santa Pe. New Mexice

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-

referenced Commis-
sion order recently entered in the subject cas

e’)

Very truly yours,

A |

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs occ =
Artesia occ_ X

Aztec 0OCC

Other




BESFORE FL UL GRUVERVATION COMMIELTON
OF TRE LTATE OF NEWw MBEXICC

CIN THE MATTER CF PHE BEARIHG
CALLED #Y fHE OV, COuSERVATION
COMMISSION OF KBW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING;

: | CABEES WCs. =4 o7 AND 3093
| ; Orésr Noo Re3713
]
i
CONSOLIBAYLED Cauwt:
AVPPLICATION OF CORIRHE RACHE YT OXR
- COMFULSCORY FCOOLING, BhuyY JOURYY,
NEW MEXICO;
 APPLICATION OF PAVID FASEEN FOR
COMPULSORY FOOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
“HEW MEXICC,
; CRDER OF S9HE COHMISSION
BY THE CGLilSSION:
Tils cawe on fow b < S Fomovusvy a0 ¥
xE oSunia S Yoy, fws 5 . Muttor.
HUW, on vhis_ 25th  day of Basch, 1809, the L :
guovum being pracsent, having consicered the tegtimony, the
and the vecomnmendalions 07 the Examinew, and being vully ads
i the premisss,
i ) il e :
i i 1 G L 1 i
i. H il \
! . s x . [ i b LI
oo CTa
Y ! .
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' CASES NOS, 4017 AND 4043
. Order No. R-3713

(4) That David Fasien filed an application with the Commis-
i sion January 10, 19¢9, seelking an order pooling all mineral
;i interests in the Morrow formation underlying said Section 8.

b (5} That Corinne Grace has the right to drill and proroses
%jto drill a well 1650 feet from the South line and 1750 feet from
. the East line of gaid Section 8.

| (6) That David Fasien has the right to drill and propoees
Z:to drill a well 1980 feet from the North line and 2105 feat from
the Bast line of said Section 8.

}i (7) That both applicants seek to be designated as the
! operator of the unii to be pooled.

t
%% (8) That the aforesaid applicants have not agreed to pool
their interests.

(3) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
i{| rrotect correlative rights, to prevent waste, and to afford to
§?the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to

| recover or receive without unnecesrary expense his just and
fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests,

3 whatever they may be, in the Morrow formation underlying said
;. Saction 8 shculd be pooled to form a 640-acre unit, that the

! well for said unit should be drilled at the proposed location
| .. 1650 feet from the South line and 1750 feet from the East line
. of said Section 8, and that Corinne Grace should be designated
. the operator of the subject well and unit.

(10) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
; be afforded the opportunity to pay hig share of estimated well
i costs to the ouperator in liesu of vaying his share of reasonable
; well costs out of production.

{11) That any non-consenting working intarest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have with-
held from production niz share of the reasonablae wall cosis plus
an additional 30% therxeos as a reasoconable charge for tho cisy
involved in the drilling oL ths well).

(12) That any non-consenting interest owuer should ba
atfordea the opportuniity to object to the actual wall costs
but that sald actual well costa should e adoprted as the
reasonable well costs in the absence of sguch cobilecticen.
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_ Order No, R-3713

; {13) That following determination of reasonable well coste,
1 any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share
{of estimatad costs should pay to the operator any amount that

i reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should

. receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well

. costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(14) That $100.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable
..charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator
ﬁshould be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
. share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting
.worl ing interest, and in addition thereto, the operator should be
‘authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of
actual expenditures required for operating the subiect well, no%

'in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-
iconsenting working interest.

b (15) That all proceeds from production from the subject
ﬁwell which are not disbursed for any reason should bz placed in
escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof
.iof ownership.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED :

{1} That all mineral interests, whatever they may be&, in the
. Morrow formation underlying Section 8, Townghip 21 South, Range 24
Bast, NMPM, North Indian Hills-#Morrow Gas Pooi, Eddy County, New
‘1Maxico, are hereby pooled to form a t40-acre gas proration unit
to he Aedicataed tn a wall to he Arilled 1050 feat Trom the South

C line and 1750 feet from the East line of caid Section H.

(2) That Corinne Giracs i3 herepy designatad the oporator
of the subject wall and unit,

{3) “hat the operator shall fvrnish vhe Commisegion and cach
krown worxing interest owner in the subject anit an itemized
schedule of estimated wall cosus withln 30 dayn foliowing ths
data of this owvder.

{4} That within 30 days {rom fhe date thae achadule of
astinated well costs is fuwrnighed £0 him, any non~congenting
vorking interest owner sh-1li have the vighbt to pay his ghare
of estimated well cests to the operator in lieuw of paying his
shara of reazonable well costs out of preduction, andé that any
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» such owner who pays his share of estimated well coets as provided
; above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall nct be
+ liable for risk charges.

{])Y
L

schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion
of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs ias
received by the Commission, and the Commigsion has not objected
within 66 days foilowing completion of the well, the actual well
costs shall he the reasonable well coats; provided however, that
if tnere is an objection to actual well costs within caid 60-day

{ pericd, the Commission will determine reasonable well coste after
: public notice and hearing.

(6) That within 30 days following determination of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that

hae pald his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above

shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount +hat
reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall
receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that
estimated well costs exceed reasonable well cosatsg.

(7} That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the
following costs and charges from production:

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not naid his shars of
estimated well costs within 3C days from the
date the scheduie of estimated well costs is

furnished to him.

{B) As a charge for the rigk involwed in tha drill-
ing of the well, 30% of the pro rata share
of reasonable well costs attributable to each
non-congenting working interest owner who has
not paid his share of astirated well costs
within 30 days from the dat: the scheduie of
estiwvated well costs is furnished to him.

(8) 9Yhat the operator shall distribute s2id costs and
charvges withheld from producition to the parties who advancad
the well coste,

That the operator shall furnish the Commission and eachf
; known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized

_____ S —
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{9) That §$100.00C per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable
- charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator
' is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
|. share of guch supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting
wocking interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby
/;authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of
;actual axpenditures required for cperating the subject well, not
. in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-
“consenting working interest.

_ (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered
. a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one eighth (1/8) roy-:
Lalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges
under the terms of this order.

I
H (11) That any weil costs or charges which are to be paid cut
\of production shall be withheld only from the working interests’

'shaxre of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld
Hfrom production attributable to royalty interests.

U (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well
which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow
_in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner therecf
'upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify-
ithe Ccmmission of the name and address of said escrow agent within
'90 days from the date of this order.

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retainad for the
‘entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

- Demee men R o [ P
i MGy Sl PRHL UYLV ARV Y S

“designatad.

STATE OE NEW MEXICO
CIL\SGNSERVA&&ON COHNMISBION
4 “‘E v

H ’H\/’;,"\',.‘;\ } ‘\ ‘\h S R

\\/ o \‘) v \{ y ,r
DAVIDR ¥, CARGO, qnairman

B  ‘,,_:",.x/",/,//,/7 /¥>'
s T R

’ l'u,("l‘.)ﬂ&
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0 Sacretary




1 and the exhibits received at said hearing, and beirng fully advised
. in the premises,

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION i
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THUE MATPER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION ,
COMMISSION OF NEW MEYICO POR :
THE PURDPOSE OF CONSIDERING: :

CASES NO3. 4017 AND 4043
Order No. R-3713-A

CONSOLIDATED CASES:

APPLICATION OF CORINNE GRACE FOR g
COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, i
NEW MEXICO;

APPLICATION OF DAVID PASKEN FOR
COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COQUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came un for hearing de novo at 9 a.m. on July 16,
1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0Oil Conservation Commis-
sion of New Mexice, heorcinafior refersed Lo a3 ohs "Comml3siciie

NOW, on this_ 17th  day of July, 1969, the Commission, a
queorum being present, having considered the testimony presented

FINDS?s

{1} That due public notice having been givon as required by
law, the Commission has jurizdiction of this csuse and the subjact
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant for itha hearings d2 novo in Cases
Nos. 4017 and 4043, David Fasken, has reguested that sald applica-
tions be dismissed.

(3) That the applicani's raguest Lo disniss the applicacions
for hearings de novo should be

(4)  That within 20 days from che date of hnias vrﬁﬂr, anvy
non-consenting working intercst osner in the oooled uarit comoris-
ing all of Section 8, Townshin 21 South, Randge 24 Tast, MMM,
North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, now the Indion 3asin-Morrow
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- Gas fool, Eddy County, New Mexico, should have the right to pay
. his share of estinmated well costs to the operator of said unit

in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of
production, and that any such owner who pays his share of esti-
mated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for

., operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.

{5) That in all other respects Order No, R-3713, issued by

J the Commission on March 25, 1969, should be fully approved,
5 ratified, and confirmed.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applications of David Fasken for hearings
de novo in Cases Nos, 4017 and 4043 are hereby dismissed.

(2) That within 20 days from the date of this order, any
non-consenting working interest owner in the pooled unit compris-
ing all of Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 Fast, MMPM,
North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, now the Indian Basin-Morrow
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexicc, shall have the right to pav

. his share ¢of estimated well coats to the operator of said unit

in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well ¢osts out of
production, and that any such owner who pays his share of esti-
mated wall costs as provided zbove ghall remain liable for
operating coszts but shall not be liable for risk charges.

{3) That subject to Order (2) aiove, Order No. R-3713,
igsued by the Commission on March 25, 1969, is hereby fully

! approved, ratified, and confirmed.

(4} That Jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Comwmigsion may deem necessary.

Py

DONE at Santa Pe, YNeaw Mexico, on the dav and vear hereinabovae
desi¢gnated.

,S:'Qi%f.'}?i OF NEW MEXICO
CIn: COMSIRVATION COMMISSTION
' /
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KEMP & PRUD'HOMME )
ATTORNEYS AT LAW W

P.O. BOX €32 o e r
N ; 5
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422 PERRY-BROOKS BLDG. i
AUSTIN, TEXAS 78767 !
WILLIAM F. KEMP N !I UN Y
GILBERT PRUD'HOMME - 0 I
GREENWOOD 6.6118 .
[BF: CCias
~ HENTON §" .
4ne :_?_ 1072 S\""‘;\I;OU (()\ {4

—= T g C

f A
The Natural Gas Pipeline Company ‘
of America
Amarillo, Texas

RE: Section &, T-21 South,
~24 rast rEddy County,
New Mexico

Indian Hills #1
Corinne and Michael Grace

Gentlemen:

I represent Mr. iiarold 3cherz who owns an overriding
royalty interest in a well on captioned property in Eddy
County, New Mexico. We understand that you are taking
from this well or from a gas unit formed involving this
well., We have attempted to obtain some information from
the operators, Corinne and Michael Grace, beainning in
December of 1971 and continuina to date.

At this time, we put you on notice of a claim and
interest of Harold Scherz in and to vroduction taken and

derived from the subject well. We are unable to obtain any
cduction infoermation relatine to this well

corpletion or preduc
and any assisgtance you may supply us in this resvect would
be appreciated.

In the event we cannot obtain information regardina
this well tnrough voluntary channels it will, of course,
be necessary for us to seek redress at law.

Thank vou.
fﬁincerely,

& PRUDUOMNT

) -
/

/ . .7"
o f)/
’L Lth((

"/" / //»(1(/

CP:1m

Ry d

7
pn ! djﬂ/

£

Gilbert Prud’ Homhe‘ \\\\




June 22, 1972 The Natural Gas Pipeline 0«"%5#%-3~~ - &yq
Company of Americsa Ot S

ceC: Vﬁew Mexlco 0il Conservation
Commission
Legal Divisicn
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Corrine Grace and

Michael P. Grace II

Post Office Box 1412
Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220

Mr. Harold Scherz
Pank of Austin

2501 Seouty Corncrecs
Austin, Texas
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Michael P. Grace 11
Corinne Grace

P.O.BOX 1418 &} . “ VT

CARLSBAD, NEW MEXICO 88220 //( e l /. ] 7:", e
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The Natural Gas Pipeline Company
of America

P. 0. Box 236

Midland, Texas 79701

RE: Section 8, T21S,k2LE
Eddy County, New Mexico
Indian Hills # 1 well
Corimne and Michael Grace

sad v THICIIS

Ye are in receipt of a copy of a letter which was written to your
Amarillo office by Mr., Gilbert Prud'homme of the firm of Kemp &
Prud thomme, atterneys at law, who are representing Mr. Harold
Scherz.

Mr. Scherz holds a 5% overriding royalty interest in the N.W.%
of the above mentioned section on which Shell 0il Company has
a 25% working interest and percentage.

In order to drill this well we had to force pool this entire
section, which consists of 6LO acres: I am enclosing a copy of

the force pooling order which we obtained from the 0il Conservation
Commission of the State of New Mexico.

We pooled all of the mineral interests in the Morrow formation
underlying Section 8 and according to the pooling order Shell 0il
Company, who has 2 - % sections, which are the N.¥.% and the N.E.}

and Marathon 0il Company, who has the S.%W.%;, will not receive

anything from this well until we have recovered _30% of our well costs.
Ye had a very good attorney working on this for us at that time and

I am sure that if he thought we should be paying the 0.R.R.I. and
Percentage owners he would have advised us of this,

If we have been working under the wrong assumption on this matter,
and you deem it necessary, we will be more than happy to get another
legal opinicn,

A1l of the completion and production information relating to this
well is on file'at the New Mexico 0il & Gas Conservation Commission
and the Communitization Agreement has been sent in to the Roswell,
New Mexico office of the United States Geological Survey.
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If I can be of further assistance to you in this matter please

feel

free to call on me.

Thark you.

Ji3
encl.

ccC:

/Singerely yours, [
| / /1 f
| /! . :
‘ \/,/,,/j;, ,&QC&/

jJuanita L. Jones

Secretary

New Mexico 0il & Gas Conservation

Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico, 87501

Mr. Harold Schersz
Bank of Aurtin

2501 South Congress
Austin, Texas 78767

Yr. Gilbert Prud'homme
Kemp & Prud'homme
Attorneys at Law

P. 0. Box 632

Austin, Texas 78767

Natural Gas Pipeline Company
of Amerieca

P, 0. Box 283
Houston, Texas 77001
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BEFORE THE OIL COISERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN TiE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THEE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

! CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043
Order No. R=-3713

CONSOLIDATED CASES:

APPLICATION OF CORINNME GRACE FOR
COXPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO:

i APPLICATION OF. DAVID FASKEN FOR

COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 5, 1969,
at Santa Fo, New Mexico, before Examiner Danlel S. Nutter.

NCW, on this_ 25th  day of March, 1969, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considercd the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advisgad
in the premises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having baen given as reguired by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of thirs cause and the subject
matter thoreof.

(2) T<hat Corinne Grace filed an application with the Commis=—
cion Docember 16, 1968, scering an order pooling all aineral
intorxests in the Morxrow formation underlying Section 8, Township
21 South, Range 24 Easgt, NMPM, North Indian Hillas-Morrow Gas
'Pool, Zddy County, MNew Mexico.

f {3) That tho aforesaid matter came on for hearing on !
[Januacy 8, 1969, and vas continucd, at the reguest of the aforo-~
isaid applicant, to Fehruary 5, 1969,

s
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CASES NOS, 4017 AND 4043
Order No. R=3713

{(4) That Pavid Fasken filed an application with the Commig=—
sion January 10, 1969, scaeking an order pooling all minecral
intercsts in the Morrow formatlon underlying sald Section 8.

: {5) That Corinne Gracc has the right to drill and proposcs
i to drill a woll 1650 feet from the South line and 1750 feect from
: the East line of said Saction 8. '

! (6) <That David Faslken has the right to drill and proposes
to drill a well 1980 feet from the North line and 2105 feet from
the East line of said Section 8.

(7} That both applicants scek to be designated as the
operatox of the unit to be poolead.

(3) That the aforesaid applicants have not agreed to pool
thelr interests.

(9) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary weclls, to
protect correlative rights, to prevent waste, and to afford to
the owaner of each interest in caid unit the opportunity to
recover or receivae without unnecessary expense his just and
fzir share of the gas in said pool, all minoeral interests, -
wihatever they may be, in the Morrow formation underlyiang zaid ~
Scction 8 should be pooled to form a 640-acre unit, that the
well foxr said unit should be drilled at the proposed location
1650 fcot from the South line and 1750 feet from the East line
of said Section 8, and that Corinne Grace should be designated
the operator of the gsubjecct well and unit.

{10) That any non-concenting working interest cwner should
be afforded tho opportuanity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his shara of rcasonabls
well costs out of production.

(11) That any non-conscniting working interest owner that
does not pay hic charo ©f cstimated wall costz should have with-
t hald from production his ghaxo of the recagonable well coats plus
an zdditional 30% thercof as a reasonable charge for the risx

involved in the drilling of the well.,

! (12) <=<hat any non-conscnting interest owner should be

afforded tha opportunity to object ¢o the actual wall costs
but that sald actual well costus should be adopted as the |
rcasonable well costs in the absencae of such objection.
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CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043
Cxéex No, R=3713

(13) Taat following dcotermination of rcecasonable well cocts,
: any non-consenting working intcroest ownor that has paid his share
. ; of estimated costs should pay to tho operator any amount that
! roagconable wall costs excead ectimated well costs and should
receivs from the operator any amount that paid estimated well
costs axcesd reasonabla well costs.

(14) <That $§100.00 par month should be fixed as a reasonable
charge for supoxvision for tho subject well; that the operator
should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
snare of such supervision charge attributable to each non-ccnsenting
worl.ing interaest, and in adéitioa thereto, the operator should be
authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of
] actual expenditures roguired for operating the subjoct well, not
in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to‘each non-
consenting working intorest.

' (15) That all procoaeds from production from the subject

wall which are not disbursed for any reagon should be placed in
ascrow to be pald to tha true owner thereof upon demond and proof
of owncorship.

IT IS TREEREFORE ORDEPRED: ;,i

(1} That' all mincral intorests, whatcver they may be, in tho
row formation underlying Soction 8, Township 21 South, Range 24
£, MPM, Worth Indian Hills-Morxrow CGas Pool, Eddy County, Now
loxico, are herxaby poolad to form a 640-acro gas proration unit
to bo dedilicated o a wall to be drilled 1650 fecot irom the South
line and 1750 feot from the East line of gaid Soction 8.

0
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of the subject wall and unit.

(3) That the oparator shall furnish the Commission and each
known working interest ownar in thoe subjoct unit an itemized
schedula of estimated well costs within 30 days following the
date 0of tris oxdor.

(4} That within 30 days from the éate the schedule of
cstimated waoll costa is furnisanced Co him, any non~consentlng |
working inteorcst ownor shall have the right to pay his sharo i
of cstimated well coscts to the operator in lieu of paying his
shara of rceasonable wall coects out of preduction, and that any
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CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043
Ordar No. R=3713 :

such owner who pays his sharce of estimated well costs as provided
above shall remain liable for oparating costs but shall not be
liable f£or risk charges.

{(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each
known working interost owner in the subject unit an itewized )
schedule of actual woll costs within 30 days following complotion
of the well; that if no objection to the actual wall costs is
received by the Commisgion, and the Commiszion has not objected
within 6C days following completion of the well, the actual well
costs shall be the reasconable well costs; provided however, that
if therxe is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day
period, thae Commission will daetormine reasonable well costs after
public notice anéd hearing.

(6) That within 30 days following determination of reason=-
able well costs, any non-consanting working interaest ownar that
has paid his sharc of cstimated costs in advance as provided above
sntall pay to the operator hig pro rata share of the amount that
roasonabla well coots excecd estimated well costs and shall
receive from the operator hio pro rata share of the amount that
cestimated well costs exceed reoasonable waell costs.

{7} That the operator 1is herceby authorized to withhold the
following costs and chargec from production:

(A) The pro rata sharc of recasonable wall costs
attridbutable to cach non~consenting working
intexcst owner who has not paild his chare of
estimated waell costo within 30 days from the
date tho ochedule of estimated waoll costs is
furnishced to ninm.

-~
0 .
L

=4

2

Az a charge for thoe risk involvad in the drill-
ing of tho wcll, 30% of thoe pro rata share

Oof recagonable well costs attributablie to each
non-concsenting working interest owner who nas

| not paid his sharce of estimated well costs
within 30 daysg from thc date the gschedule oF
ocstimated well costs 1e furnished to him.

(8} That the operator shall distribute said costs and
icnarges withheld from producfiion to the parties who advanced
the well costs.
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CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043 {
Order No. R=3713

{9) That $100.00 pcr month is hereby fixecd as a rcasonable
charge for supervigion for tihc subject well; that the operator
tis hercby authorized to withhold from production the proportionata
i charo of such suporvision charge attributable to cach non-consenting
working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is heraby
authorized to withhold from production the proportionate schare of
actual oxpanditures requirzad for operating the subject well, not
in eoxcess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-~
coascuting working interast.

{10) That any unsevcred mineral interest shall be considered
a seven-cighths (7/8) working interest and a one eighth (1/8) roy-
lty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges
undexr the terms of this order.

.ﬁ\

(11) That any wecll costs or charges which are to be paid out
: of production ghall be withheld only from the working interests'

f share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld

| from production attributable to royalty interests.

(12) That all proceads from production from the subject well .
: wihaich are not disbursed for any rcason shall be placed in escrow
in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof
upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify
the Cecmmission of the name and addrass of said escrow agent within
S0 days from the date of this order,

|

}

f . " (13) That jurisdiction of this cause 1s retained for the

? entry of such further orders as the Commission may decm necespary.
¢
|
I

DONE at Santa Fe, Now Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.

STATE O NEW AMXICO
OIL CONSE hVA“'ON COMMISSION
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CORLHUE GRACE 0. 1 1AM H1LLS

Location:

prilling - Counletiag,:

Casing - Cementing:

Special services:

{(¥rofessional) Services:

Cvernead - Supervisions:

Special Equipment:

Mud, Chemicals, Water:

Logeing:

O3

Yerforating:

Taucibles:

Footage $9 4o

Daywo%k 33297.33

Special Rig 4,907.16
Conductor 340.16
Casing 34,116.57
Tubing 10,600.3¢
Packer 1,00%.206
Wellbead 1,300.00
flowline . 136.90

N - A
o R

SRELTFIMNARY STATENENT CF WUELL CUSTs *

) ¥ Q/";
1 Ty b & 7 (___,'/.//"‘,-
/
(gl -
e - -
3
]
o}

LN/SE section o, T213, RZAE, Bddy Co., 1.0

4 5,600.26

109,729.26

8,547.96

574.40

:’_7,61‘;.2:-]

G, 307,00

2,066,057

11,945.19

7,253.43

44157.88

2,993.13

“Gas concract under negotiation, therefore nroduction equipment not yet
nurchased or set ond ¢irt worx net vet comnleted, thus unable to report

iereupon,

C B




—— ———

I hereby certify under oath that this is a
Preliminapry Statement of Well Cosis as are now
knowpN, subject to later revision.

Subscribed and sworn to before me this

It aay of <£L§EL044, , 1970

g}ﬁéz_ﬁ‘ c,’(‘_fzmgi
otary Publie

My commission expires:

M& 1992,
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MONTGOMERY. FEDERICI, ANDREWS. HANEAHS & MORRIS

J4.0.SETH (1883-1963) ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW
350 EAST PALACE AvENUE &7

Santa FE New Mexico 27501%

A. K. MONTGOMERY
WM FEDERICI
FRANK ANDREWS

FRED C.HANNAHS - ; -
RICHARD S. MORRIS June 2{, 1969 a2
SUMNER G. BUELL . h

SETH O. MONTGOMERY

FRANK ANDREWS ITY

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: New Mexico 011l Conservation Commission
Order No. R-3713; Applications of Cerine
Grace and David Fasken for Compulsory
Pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Please be advised that Mr. David Fasken wishes to
dismiss the application for de novo hearing pre-
viously filed with respect to the subject order,

Very truly yours,

foirf . Pl

RSM:F

cc: Mr, Jason Kellahin

POST OFFICE 80X 2307
AREA CODE 505
TELEPHONE ©982-3876

-
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Docket No, 4-69

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 5 1969

9 A.M, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO B
The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner,
cr Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4036: Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for a dual completion,
Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seecks approval for the dual completion {conventional)

) of its C. L. O'Brien Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section

‘ 7 Township 8 South, Range 30 East. Chavas County, New Mexico,

to produce o0il from an undesignated Pennsylvanian oil pool and

the Lightcap {Devonian) Pool through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2975 (Reopened) :

In the matter of Case No. 3975 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3618, which order established 80-acre
spacing units for the East Bluilt-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt
County, New Mexico. for a perviod of approximately two months.
All interested parties may appear and pras=nt evidence as to
whether the subject area is indeed a sepiarate common source of
supply or an extension of the Bluitt-San Andr=s {as Pool.

g CASE 4010: ({Continued from December 27, 1968 ind January 8,

1969 Examiner
Hearings)

Application of John H. Trigg for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood projact by the injection of
water into the Grayburg-San Andres formations through his Empire
PJ" Pedeval wWell No. 1 lcowiated in Unit P of Section 1, Township
18 South, Range 26 East, Raed Lake Graybu-j-San Andres Pool,

Eddy County, New Mexico,

CASE_4037: Application of Anidavko Production (orpanys (00 several water-
flood projects and wat~,vfilood buffer zonces Bddy County, New
Mexico., Applicant, 1n the above-stylad cuse. «roks authority
to institute several waterflcod proijscts bty the injection of
water into the sSrayburg and San And:~s fa:matrons of the Squa
Lake Pool by the conversion o wate: 1njection of its Etz
Federal Well No. 3 and its 1o ¥Well Nooo 14 locatad, respective-
ly, in Sections 19 and 20 of Township L6 $o.rh, Range 31 Past,
Eddy County, New Maexico., Appliran'. fu:+he: seeks the designation
of the §/2 SW/4 of s1id S-ctian 19 e N/72 S1/4 of =1:1d Section
19 and the N/2 SE/4 of sud S~ruion 23 15 wtop flood buffer
zones with capacity 1llowibles

re
i<
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February 5,

CASE 4038:

CASE 4039:

CASE 4023:

CASE 4040:

e

Application of Kennedy 01l Company for a wat-rflood project and
waterflood buffar zone, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

Docket No. 4-69
1969 Exami1n~: Hearing )

in
the above-styled cause, sesks authovity to institute a water-
flood project by the injection of water intce che Srayburg and
San Andres formatione of the Sguar= Lake Fool by the conversion
to water injection of its Carper tederal W211 No. 2 located in
Unit K of Section 19, Township 16 South, Ranga 31 East, Fddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant farther seeks the designation of
the N/2 SW/4 of si1id Section 19 as a waterflood buffer zone
with capacity allowable.

The application of the 0il CTonservation Commissicn upon its own
motion for an order granting an exception to the ninth paragraph
of Chapter I, Section 2 of 0O:rdex No. R-333-F to permit shutting
in gas wells for the veguirad shut-in test at some perind during
the 1969 test season other than immadiately following the 7-day
deliverability flow test: further to permit measuring the shut-
in test pressure during the 8th to 15th day of shut-in of the well
rather than on the 8th day as presently required. The ahove
exceptions would be for the 1969 annual deliverabilicy test
season only and would be applicable to all wells in San Juan.
Rio Arriba, McKinlsy and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, subject
to the testing reguirements of Chapter II of Ovder No. R~333-F.

{Continued and rsadvertised from the Januavy 15, 1969 Regqular
Hearing)

Application of Frnest A. Hanson for salt water disposal, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in th2 akove-styled cause, seeks
authority to dispos> of produced salt water into the Queen forma-
tion in tha perforatad interval from approximately 1724 feet to
1736 feet in his Wealch Faderal Well No. 2 located 1650 feet from
the North line aand 2310 fest from th:> West line of Section 22,
Township 19 South, Rangye 28 East, East Millman Qu=zen-&irayburg
Pool, Fddy County, Naw MaXico.

Application of Citiss Sasvic= 0il Company for th= institnrtion

of gas prorationing in the Ruffialo *allay-Fanasylvanian Gas
Pool, Chaves Tounhty, New Mexico. Applicant, i1n the above-
styled cause, seceks “ha limitation of gis preduction from the
Buffalo vallisy-Pennsylvanian “as Pocl In Thavas County, New
Mexico, to r=2asonable market demand and to the capacity >f gas
transportation facilitiag, and thaf tha subjert pool be governed
by the g=naual rule2e and regularions for the prorated gas pools
of Southeastz:n N-'w M .Xicfo insof> s Fiid r=n=:al rules and
regulitions are not 1nsonsistent with che spoecial rfules and
regulations governing ~he subjescr pool, flivihean, the applicant
proposes than ~h>» allowable productioa f cm the pool be allocated

among th+ welis in th? pool on 1 130% =1 -face acroige basis,
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CASE 4041: Application of Tam2:uck Fatiol2um ~ompany.

Inc. for Ralt wator
injection. Lea Ccuat

y. New Mex:ro, Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, serks authoiity ro :nisct produced salt wate:

into the Queen formaition in the pwrforated int=s:val from 4955
feet to 5030 feset in 1ts T2xaco Mo-an W=ll No. 2. loratad i1a
Unit H of Saction 72, Townsh:p 19 Sous)r, Rainge 115 Fast, Peavl
gueen Pool, Lea tovunty, Now Mexiro,

CASE 4042: Application of El Piso Natural s Compiny for an amendment to
Order No. R-2948, Rio A :1bx County. N2w Mexico. Applicant, 1
the above-styled rauss. sceks the amrendment of Order No. R-2948,
which order establish=d a aumbe: cf{ non-standard gas proration
units in the Rasin-Dakoata (it Pcol, Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico. Appliciani proposas Lo chanjye che ac:=2age dedication
comprising units 1 and 12 of Township 28 No-th, Range 6 West

and Units 16 and 17 of Township 28 Novth, Ranjye 7 Wast to
comprise the followingy:

TOWNSH!P 78 NORTH, RAN E € WES!
Unit Ac 28 D:scrption

12 120
13 113 71

)
4
"~

Ay ®

4

S=ction 31}
2 /

Sestiron

v e

w

>

TOWNSH.b 28 dCRTH, RAN:E T WEST

N

S ARt Az uss Dascriprtion
16 ) g rtaon 353 N/2
17 SR | Sertien 35; §72
S

" CASE_4017: Continued fiom tk> “»- i ¢y & 1966 Domrac: Hea br
Applicaticn of

HEAREE

S I compulsa 7 pooling . Fddy
County. Now M-oxi o Apg :

oo an otk qhey e stgled mause,
seeks an ord> poolrag Yl gL 0]l onte sets 1 the Moriow
formation ande:lying H-cten & Jowaskop 1 Sourh. Range 24
Easrt, No:+th I=d4. .« H:lle-¥-:~w o toal lly “ounty, N-w
Maxico Sail v eyt b dedae o1 te 1 well o to P2 dillled
in the SE/4 «f 5a11 Seo'ien 8 Al<:: -7 P2 ~onside.=d w11 b-
the costs of d-:ll.ay cnid wel! ¢ Yo o go teo the rigk o 1aveir ad
a provision fo: k- allel vien nf wotaal ope 3ring coste . ard
the establishmenr f h- o<t oip vre on o nf < q weld
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CASw: 4043

CASE 4044:

CASE 4045:

CASE 4030:

i/

4-69
1969 Examiner Hearing

Application of David Fasken for compuisory pooling, Eddy
County. New Mexico. Applicant, 1in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow
formation underlying Section 8; Township 21 South, Range

24 East, North Indian Hills-Morrow :3as Pool, Eddy County,

New Mexico. 8Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be
drillad 1980 feet from the North line and 2105 feet from the
East line of said Section 8. Also to be considered will be
the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and
the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
Case No. 4043 will be consolidated for purposes of hearing
with Case No. 4017 which is the application of Corinne Grace
for compulsory pooling of the same section,

Application of Continental 0il Company for a non-standard

gas proration unit., Lea County. New Mexice. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of two exist-
ing non~standard gas proration units into one 48l-acre unit
comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 3, Township 20 South,
Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to its Reed A-~3 Wells Nos. 2 and 3 located in Units
H and I, respectively of said Section 3, to be effective as

of Januvary 1, 1967. Applicant further seeks authority to
produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the
aforesaid wells in any proportion.

lication of H & S 0il Company for an amendment to Oxder No.
R-3357, as amended by Orxder No. R-3357-A, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant. in the above-styled cause, seeks the amend-
ment of Order No. R-3357, as amended by Ordexr No. R-3357-A,
which order authorized th=2 H & S VWest Artasia Unit Waterflood
Project. Applicant proposes to substitute the kKoach Drilling
Company-Leonard Well nNo. 18 located in Unit D of Section 17
as a water injection well in said project in lieu of the Cities
Service-Mell Well No. 17 locited 1u dnit M of Section 8, both
in Township 18 South, Range 28 East.,. Antesia Pool. Eddy County,
New Mexico.,

Continued firom th2 January 22, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Arjus Production Company {our salt water disposal,
Lea County, New M2x:co0. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Seven
Rivers formation in tha perforated and open-hole interval from
approximitely 3554 feer to 3775 feet in its J. T, Lynn A-28 Well
No. 3 located 2310 feet from tha South line 1and 1650 feet from
the East lin2 of S=ction 28. Township 23 South, Rangas 36 EZast
Jalmat Yates-Sevan Rives Fool, Len County.

Naw Mr¥x1C00,
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KEMP & PRUD'HOMME
ATTORNLEYS AT LAW
P.O. Box 832
422 PERRY.BROOKS BLDG.
AUSTIN. TEXAS 78767

WILLIAM F. KEMP
GILBERT PRUD HOMME

GREENWOOD 6.6118

July 28, 1972
- /),in d

.
port” /

Corinma and Fichacl P. Orace 1IX
P. ¢. Box 1418
Carlsbad, New Maxico 58220

Attenticon: Juanita L. Jones

R&: Section 8, T-21 Scuth,
R~-24 past, Sddy Ccunty,
dNow Mexico, Indian Hills

e
t]l, Corinne and Michael Grace

-

Dear Mrs. Jones:

Regarding captioned matter, on July 3rd we wrote you
reqguesting opirion of your ccounsel in support of your pesiticn
that Royalty Owners should bear a prorata part of the risk
factcr in connecticn with the gas well invelved in this matter.
I have studied the Order of the 0il Conazervation Commission
cf New Mexico and have consulted counsel, As a result cof this
investigation we are oi the opinion Lhwi your caployes, Corinng
G:race and Michael P. Grace IT¥ have nc lawful aunthcerity cor
ricght to withheld rovalty payments frem my client and use those
funds tc defer the cvost which they have incurred in drilling the
subject well., Tt is cuite aevident that the risk factoer recovery

' NCeresl oWharg vrerata pare ¢of production
.

is frecw ithe working
and nct from that ci the royalty cwnoers, In licht ¢f the above

it is necessary that we proceed with lecgal actlon te protact
the intereut of »v. Harcld P, Scherz, You will be cortacind by




a New Mexi co Counsael an
Prepared ang fileqa.

Thank yoy.

GP tmb

cas Mr. R. 1, Medley

Natural Cag Pipelins Co,
ct America

Poat Office Box 226
Hidlend, Texas

M« Harn1a »,
Bank of Austin
2501 South Congragg
Austin, Texasg

Scharz

Lacs) Divisjion

o~
[|ant. - el

Moy, Maviar

July 2g, 1972

ate lien instruments will be




Docket No. 20-69

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 16, 1969

OIL COWJSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M., MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING,
SANTA FE, NEW MEXTICO

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for August, 1969;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
August, 1969, from fourteen prorated pools i= Lea,
Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.
Consideration of the allowable production of gas from
nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and
Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for August, 1969.

CASE 3

0
W
o)
0

{Rehearing) Continued to the October 15, 1969, Regqular Hearing

Application of Wilson Oil Company for an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Commission Order No.
R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water
produced in conjunction with the production of 0il on the sur-
face of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties,
New Mexico, after January 1, 1969, Said exception would be for
2 applicant's leases in Sections 13, 23, and 24 of Township 21

r South, Range 34 East, and Sections 7 and 18 of Township 21 South,
‘ Range 35 East, Wilson Yates-~Seven Rivers Pcol, Lea County, New

t Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to continue to dispose of
produced water in seven unlined surface pits located in the
center of the W/2 of said Section 13, center of the W/2 SE/4

of said Section 13, SW/4 NE/4 of said Section 23, cencer of SW/4
of said Section 24, center of NE/4 of said Section 7, NE/4 SW/4
of said Seciion 7, NW/4 NW/4 of said Section 18, In the alter-
native, applicant seeks an extension of time in which to comply
with the provisions of said order.

premmmenmnguet sl

CASE 4017: (De Novo)} Continued from the June 13, 1969, Regular flearing

\ Application of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,

\ New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation underlying
Section 8, Township 21 Scuth, Range 24 East, North Indian Hills-
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be
dedicated to a well to be arilled in the SE/4 of said Section 8.
Also to be considered will be the costs of drililing said well, a
charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs,; and the establishment of charges for
supervision of said well. Upon application of David Fasken,

this case will be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule
1220.




July 16, 1969 - Regular Hearing Docket No. 20-69
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CASE 4043:

(De_Novo) Continued frem the June 13, 1969, Reqular Hearing

CASE 4171:

Application of David Fasken for compulsory pcoling, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the abdve-styled cause, seeks an
ocrder pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation
underlying Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, North
Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New M~xico. Said
acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 198C feet from
the North line and 2105 feet from the East line of said Section
8. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said
well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allo-
cation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of
charges for supervision of said well. Upon application of
David Fasken, this case will be heard De Novo under the prcvi-
sions of Rule 1220,

Southeast nomenclature case calling for an order for the crew
ation,extension, and contraction of certain pools in Lea, Eddy,
Roosevelt and Chaves Cocunties, New Mexico; and for the assign-
ment of certain discovery allowable.

(a) Create a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Queen production and designated as the Double
I~Queen Pool. The dsicovery well is Dalport 0il Corp., Spurck
State No. 2 located in Unit H of Section 36, Township 14 South,
Range 29 East, NMPM. Said pool described as:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: SE/4 NE/4

(b) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as
an 0il pool for Wolfcamp production and designated as the East
Morton-Wolfcamp Pool. The discovery well is Union 0il Co. of
California, Owens No. 1 located in Unit G of Section 34, Town-
ship 14 South, Range 35 East, NMPM. Said pool described as:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: NE/4

(c) Extend the Arkansas Junction-San Andres Pool in L2a County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: NE/4
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(d) Extend the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 31: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 34 FAST, NMPM

SECTION 5: NW/4
SECTION 6: NE/4

(e) Extend the North Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian Pool
in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: NW/4

(f) Extend the Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: NW/4

{g) Extend the Bast Bluitt-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt

County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: NW/4

({h) Extend the Cerca-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: NwW/4

(i) Extend the Fagle Creek-San Andres Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: NW/4 SE/4

{(j) Extend the West Henshaw-Grayburg Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: SE/4 SW/4
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(k) Extend the Inbe  Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 28: NE/4

(1) Extend the FEast Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 16: SW/4
SECTICN 21: NW/4

(m) Extend the North Mescalero-Cisco Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: SE/4

(n) Extend the Shugart Pcol in Eddy County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

s de

TOWNSHIP 1
SECTION 25

S _S0UTIH, RANCE 30 FAST, NMPM

(o) Extend the Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in
Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TCWNSHTID 21 SQOUTH, EANGE 25 FAST. NMPM

SECTION 2 Lo.s 3, 4, 5, 6, 11, 12, 13 and 14

(p) Extend the Sulimar-Queen Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: W/2 & SE/4

{(q) Contract the horizontal limits of the Monument Pool
in Lea County, New Mexico, by the deletion of the following
described area:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: N/2 Nw/4

SECTIGN 20: N/2 N/2

SECTION 21: N/2 NW/4




July 16, 1969 - Regular Hearing Docket No. 20-69

e 1Y

(r) Extend the Eunice Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: N/2 Nw/4
SECTION 20: N/2 N/2
SECTION 2]: N/2 Nw/4

Plains Unit Federa) Well No. 7, located in Unit D of
Sectinn 33, Township 19 South, Range 32 East,

(t) The Proposed consolidation of the Wantz-apo Pool
and the Drinkard Pool,Lea County, New Mexico, continued
to the July 1s, 19¢9g, hearing from May will be dismissed.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

June 11, 1969

Mr. Richerd 8§, Morris
Attorney at Law
P. O, Box 2307

Mr. Jason W. Xellahin 2,3 4 7
Attorney at Law '

P. O. Box 1769

Santa Fe, Mew Mexico

Re: Cases Nos. 4017 and 4043 - Applications
of Corinne Grace and David Fasken for
compulsory pooling, Bddy County, New
Mexico

Gentlemen:

The Commission at its Regular Hearing June 13, 1369,
will continue the avove-described cames to the Regular
Hearing to be held July 16, 1969, in Morgan Hall, State

Land Office Building, Santa F&, New Mexico.

Vaxy truly yours,

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Secratary-Director

ALP/Grid /a8y




OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. ©. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

October 7, 1970

i Mr. Charles P. Miller

Miller Engineering and Geological Co.
fo P. O. Box 417
| Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

4

o

e

{ Dear Mr. Miller:

@

Reference is made to your letter of October 6, 1970,
,A7 advising as to sequence of events during the completion of

the Corinne Grace Indian Hills Well No. 1 located in Sec-

tion 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 Bast, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

Irasmuch as Order No. R-3713, pursuant to which the
subject well was drilled, provides that the operator shall
[] furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner
in the unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within
30 days following completion of the well, you wish a deter-

mination by the Commission as to "date of completion”" for
the subject well.

The Commissicn hereby determines that September 17, 1970,
date of the four-point flow test of the well, to be date of
completion for purposes of Order No. R-3713

6 -

Very truly yvoure,

A, L., PORTER, Jr.
Secretary--Director

ALP/DSN/esr

cc: Corinne Grace
P. O. Box 2062
Santa Fe, Mew lexico 87501
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905 NORTH DALMONHT

MILLER ENGINEERING & GEOLOGICAL C€CQ.

PDST NFFICE Bux 417
ZiP CODE 88247 o
=

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO o
October 6, 1970. '

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Completion Date
#1 Indian Hills
Corinne Grace
Sec, 8-21S5=-2LE

Dear Sir: Attn: Mr, A, L. Porter, Jr.
This letter confimms our telephone conversation of Cctober
5, 1970 relative the above captioned subject matter.

Pay string in this test was perforated September 5, 1970
but, because the flow which resulted did not clear up readily,
the Swab unit was retained at the well cite to be available in
case the hole should load up and cause the flow to die,

Inacmueh as analysis of a sample did not indicate formation
water, it was decided to flow~test for a period of time to de-
termine if the percentage of water would decrease. Results of
this test proved negative so on September 17th and 18th we ran
four-point tests to determine the Absolute calculated open flow
capacity. Upon completion of these tests the well was shut in te
await a pipeline connection. In lieu of tnese facts you have stated

that September 17, 1970 is to be considered as comp.etion date.
Yours véry truly,

cpm.
VA v oy
{ .—(Z@&Z,LAZZZQZZQZ¢/¢
cce Charles P, Miller

Mrs, Corimme Grace
P, 0. Box 2062
Santa Fe, New Mexico &7501



in He: NMOCC Urder No.
indian Iiills Morrow Gas FPool

Mr., David IFasken
608 First National Bank Building
Midland, Texas 79701

- Section 8, 1213,

<y

%o}
it R

.U, Box 1416
Midlaund, fexus
april 14, 1969

i=3713

w240

Eddy County, New Mexico

Attn: Mr. Richard S. Brooks, Manager.

Gentlemen:

In accordance with the provisions set forth in the above captioned
directive please find enclosed an itemized cost estimate on the

Corinne Grace No,

1 Indian 11ills well which will be drilled at the

previously announced location in NW/SE Section 8, 1215, t24E.

As you are probably aware,

there are several items in the estinate

which can incresdse substantially with bad hole conditions from one

iocation to anotiber.

These conditions have been taken into con-~

sideration, however, and ithe costs shown are neither optimistic
nor are they pessimistic.

Should you have any questions or desire additional information
regarding the enclosed, you may direct inquiries to the above

address or to Mr. N. D. McIntyre,

Texas.

1220 Vaughn Building, Midland,

Thanking you in advance for your expeditious handling of this

matter,

Copies:

I an,

NMOCC

Shell 01l Company
Marathon 0il1 Company
Jason Kellihan

I'ile

Yours very truly,

QLL‘ L’uh AL Erm.c,e_/

(Mrs.) Corinne Grace
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corinne urace
No, 1 Indian ailis

NW/5E Section 8, w215, 124k

Lddy County, New Mexico

DULLLING
COMPLE ') DicY {iOLL
$93,600.00  $93,600,00

Footage 10,400 i, ¥ $9.00/ft.

Day Work:
6 days clirculating & drillstem testing
1y days circulating & logging
2 days circulatiag,
1 day plugging

Location & Surfuace Damages
. Pits « Pad
Prepare Location & loads
Location & ?Pits
1tank Battery Pad
Clean logcation & pits

Trucking
Mud, Chemicals & water

Special Services:

EQUIPIMENT
Casing:
3200 ft. & 3/8"
9400 Lo, 4 1/2%
1006 [o. 41/2 ¢
Tubing:

10,600 £, 2

32 @ $3.34/1¢,
10.57 ¢ pl.26/1%,
11.65% @ $1.46/0t.

. Al . By ed / TS
3/8% 4.7 & .66/,
Wellhead KXmas Tree Bguiptinent

Production Packer &« downhole equipt.

tank buttery & Surface Equiptment

TOLL

T,500.0G0
1,875,060

7,300.00
1,875.00

running pipe & ceument, 2,500,00 cme—meee
--------- 1,250¢00

1,256.00 1,000,00

3,000,00 3,000.00

750,00 W ——memeee

750.00 750,00

1,000.00 1,G600.00

9,300.00 9,35060.00

10,685, 00

11 q844¢00
1,460,000
6, 0600.00
5,000.00

SUU, UV

2,750, U0

Drillstem tests, (4 @ $650.00) 2,600.,00 2,500,00

Electric logs \ 3,500,000 3,500.00

Mud logging unit (20 days @ $140,00) 2,300,00 2,800.00

Pulling unit (36 hrs & $30.00j 1,080.00 @ —m—meee

Roustabout crews (3 days & $300,00) 900,00 —mmmmeee
Cement & Cement sServices

Intexmediate 2,500,00 2,500.00

0il String 1,830.00 = ——emmme
Float Equiptment 500,00 250.00
Perforate & Treat

Correlation logs & perforating _ _ 1,000,000 W —emmme

Treating (40,000 gal brine/40,0007# sand) 7,000.00 cmmemee
Supervision & Overhead

Geological 2,000,00 2,000,000

Engincering 2,000,00 1,300,00
Miscellaneous Expense 750.00 756.60

TOTAL DLILLING EXPENSE.....33150,205,.00 133,373.00

S30,542,00

g

clu,ons. Ul

WELL COST, . uvenn.... e 5189, 04T, 00

14, 003.00

| : y
| S e
) Prizeakkb BY: ,Z?;z%§4421;§%€2;5

accrriid 5Y: (@ voprne, Ohuweds
ON wnils J gAY i

}

Cepu X ey,
/




AL VAP P

T
PRI

PR

NN ey
DD PO

-

oy
e

LIS o
VRSV

ce e e e

PR N

sens T
A0,
SRRANT O
A R S A}

TN
ULSORY

eve N A
UV R ULV

Sm ey v o
ceoata L aliesd Al valaadl D

SN
al

o

20

LR PPN Y R U VS AN

SulY POOLING,

N

P ]

PSS

a

ANt
NN

-y

N

D

(SN ORI SR

WG

e my
s e

B LT Ty
FER TS TR ¥

N

[N

2l LAl

ThG promisas,

[

PN S

SR e

L

r

< e
PO

Cominl o

PRI

)

N
U,

ARG -

PRV
N




-2
CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043
Order No. R-3713

(4) That David Fasken filed an application with the Commis=
i sion January 10, 1969, seceking an order pooling all mineral
i interests in the Morrow formation underlying said Section 8.

(5) That Corinne Grace has the right to drill and proposes
to drill a well 1650 feet from the South line and 1750 feet from
the East line of said Section 8.

(6} That David Fasken has the right fto drill and proposes
to drill a well 1980 feet from the North line and 2105 feet from
tnhe East line of said Section 8.

(7) That both avplicants seek to be designated as the
operator of the unit to be pooled.

j {8) That the aforesaid applicants have not agreed to pool
their interests.

(9) That to avoid the &rilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights, to prevent waste, and to afford to
the owner of each interest in said unii the opportunity to
recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and
fair share of the gas in saicé pool, all wineral interests,
whatever they may be, in the Morrow formation underlving said
! Section 8 should be pooled to form a &40-acre unit, that the
well for said unit should be drilled at the proposed location
1650 feet from the South line and 1750 feet from the East line
of said Section 3, and that Cori
the operator of the subject well and uni

©

(10) That any non-consenting working inte
be afforded the ovportunity to pav his shar2 o

costs to the operator in lieu of paying his sh
wall costs out of production.

est owner should
stimated well
re of reasonable

: (11} That any
MEEN ~ P - 3 .
coes not pay his
R - 5
neld frowm product
et A mar
an additional 303
v 1ved i e 3
involved in the d
12 Pt Ay T N s Ve D CIE Swhor should Lo
L nAT ANy Non-Conoeniulng inllXest OWReK sadu.l B¢
AT 3 > - —~ i - - _—— B Py
afforded the opporiunliiv to objaect TO the acuuwal well costs
e S - o vy = 1 - e i T T v o — N} PR, )
but that saild actual well costs shicu.d De adopied a&s wne
~ e 3 a0 ~ b p = o
reasonable well cocts in the avsence O such odjection.
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CASES XNOS. 4017 AND 4043
Crder No. R-3713

(13) That following determinati of reasonable well costs,
any non-consenting working interest owner that has pzaid his share
of estimated costs should pay to the cperator any amount that
reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should
receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well
costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(14) That $100.00

ver monithh shcould ve fixed as a reasonable
charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator
srould be authorized to withnold IZIrom production the provoriionate

share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting
working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator should e
auihorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of
actual expanditures reguired for operating the subject well, not

in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-
consenting working interest.

(15} That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in
escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof u»non demand and proof
of ownership.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED

(1) That all mineral interests, whatever thev wmav be, in the
Morrow formation underlying Section 8, Townsnip 21 South, Range 24
Fast, NMPM, North Indlan Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a G40-acre gas proration unit
to be dedicated to a well to ke drilled 1650 feet from the South
line and 1750 feet from the East line of said Section 8.

{2y o
(2

- - ~—— .
CE R N
of the subject well and unitc

Y ~ ~ = 33 = w3 - N vy 3 v — S A >
z veracor shall rurnlsh cne Commisslon anc each
Xnown working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized
-~ > - - ~ o~y o 2% 4 e ~ - T | N 4-%
scnedu lc 01 estimated well cosis within 30 days following the

r| Sy~ al (T e e E S PR ity -
That within 230 days Ixrowm the dute 13

’
-
Cht Lo pav his share
] bl ~ Fm - B ~ - < - . - - — .
ed well cosis ©o Lhe operator in licu Of vayiag his
~ DALY - e . Vg 2 _ S e i
easonanic weli costs cut of production, and that any
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CASZS NOS. 4017 AND 4043
Order No. R-3713

such owner who pavs his share oOFf estl ated well costs as provided
apove shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
liable for risk charges.

{5) That the operator shall Ffurnish the Commission and each
Known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized
schedule of actual well costs within 20 davs following completion
O the well; that i1f no objection to the actual well costs is
received by the Commissiosn, and the Commission has not objected
within 60 days following complction of the well, the actual well
costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that
if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day
period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after
public notice and hearing.

(0]
ct

(6) That within 30 davs Zollowing determination of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that
has paid his share of estimat d cosits in acvance as provided above
shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount. that
reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall
receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that
aestimated well costs exceced reasonadle well costs.

S
e

A

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the
following costs and charges Irom production:

nable well costs
ing working
id his share of
0 davs from the

(A) The vro rata share o reaso
attrikutable to cach non-consa
interest ownexy who has not Da

estimated well costs within 3
e

date the scnedule of estimaited well costs 1is
furnisncd Lo him.
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CASLS NOS. 4017 AND 4043
Orgder No. R-3713

~

d as a reasonable
A \

@t the operatcor

(o
tion the proportionate

(9) That $100.00 pver wmonth is hered
charge for supervision for the subjcct well;
is hexeby authorized to withhold from produc
share of such supervision charce atirvibutabl O each non-conseniing
worxing interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hercbhy
authorized to withhold from production the vroportionate share oI
actual expenditures reguired for operating the subject well, not
in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non~

~

consenting working interest.

O o
ot

(10} That anyv unseverced mineral interest shall be considered
a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one eichtn (1/8) roy-
alty interest for the purpose oi allocating costs and charges
under the terms of this order.

(11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out
of production shall be withheld only from the working interests'
share of vroduction, and no costs or charges shall be withheld
from production attributable to royalty interests.

]
O
¢}
'.l
0]
53
Hy

H

N
o)

w0

{12) That all vroceeds £ro
wnich are not disbursed for an
in Eddy County, New Mexico,
voon demand and proof oif ownersh
the Commission of the name and
90 days from the date oi tais ord

om the suojﬁ ct well
1
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T
e operator shall notiiy
sald escrow agent within

01 10
0w DOl
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2L .
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(12) That jurisdiction o this cause is ret

ained for the
entry of such iurther oxders as the Coxmission may dee

SM necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabdbove

~

-

designated.

STATE O XNIZW MEXICO
IL COXSZRVATION COMMISSION

DAVID P, CARGO, Chairman

.(:v‘/ > o bt b hal T - < - —
Csl Se e ainR, v, MEeNoCX & Secrevary



ROBERTY E.FOX

JASON W. KELLAHIN

KELLANIN AND FQYX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

Sa's EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET
POST OFFICE BOX 1769

<O
PRE |

TERBFHONE 982-4115

SANTA FE.NEW MEXICO 87501

<y
o

Mr. A. L. Porter, Director

New Mexico 011l Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, Wew Mexico '

Re: OCC Case No. 4017
Corrine Grace

Dear Mr. Porter:

During the presentation or the abo7e case some
question arose as to the topography of the pro-
posed well location. Enclosed is a certified
plat prepared by John W. West Englineering Company
glving elevations at intervals throughout this
proposed location.

With a copy of fhis letter, I am forwarding a
copy of the plat to Ilr. Richard S. Morrlis as
attorney for David Pasken,

Yours vary truly,

b, o
”\‘\f‘\ P l«\ . ,\| R FIE

~ )
Jason 4. Kellahin
JWK:ss
cc: Mr. Richard S. Morris
with enclosure

iL‘NREA CobeE S50S
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I HEREBY CERTIFY THAT THIS PLAT WwAS
MADE FROM NOTES TAXKEN IN TWHE FIELD IN CORRINE GRACE
A BONA FIDE SURVEY MADE UNDER MY SUPER-
VISION, AND THAT THE SAME 1S TRUE AND

COARECT TO THE BEST OF MY KNOWLEDGE ELEVATION AND CQNTOURS ON FEDERAL No, 1 PRoPOSED
AND BELIEF, WeLL LocatioN, 1750 FEeT FROM EAST Anp 1650
¥, FEET FROM SOUTH, SECTION 8, TownsHIP 21 SouTtH,

RANGE 24 EAsT, N,M,P.,M,, Eppy COouNTY, NEW MEX

N o S s noeTs JOHN W. WEST ENGINEERING COMPANY
TEXAS R.PS. NO. I138 CONSULTING ENGINEERS HOBES, NEW MEXICO

Scole  1"=50" 1 Orown by ____M.C.T.

W. WEST,

I Datg i“esruany 15, 1969 [Shaet 1  of 1 Shaets




{ HEREBY CERTIFY THAT THiS PLAT WAS

MADE FROM NOTES TAKEN IN THE FIELD IN CORRINE GRACE
A BONA FIDE SURVEY MADE UNDER MY SUPER-

VISION, AND THAT THE SAME 18 TRUE AND F 1
CORRECT TO THE BEST OF MY KNOWLEDGE ELEVATION AND CONTOURS ON FEDERAL No, 1 proposED

AND BELIEF. WELL LocATioNn, 1750 FEST FROM EAST AND 1650
FEET FROM SouTH, SECTION 8, TownNsHiP 21 SouTtH,
RANGE 24 East, N.M ,P M, , Epoy CounTY, NEW MEX,

Nn  PE B 13 MOG78 JOHN W. WEST ENGINEERING COMPANY
TEXAS R.PS NO. 1138 |CONSULTING ENGINEERS HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

Scole___ 1"=50' Drown_by M,C,T,

Date IFesruary 15, 1969 [Shget 1 of 1 Sha¢ts

W. WEST,
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I HEREBY CERYIFY THAT THIS PLAT WAS

HMADE FROM NOTES TAKEN IN THE FIELD IN
A BONA FIDE SURVEY MADE UNDER MY SUPER-

CORRINE GRACE

VISION, AND THAT THE SAME IS TRUE AND
CORRECT TO THE BEST OF MY KNOWLEDGE
AND BELIEF,

J W. WEST, N.M. fE. & LS NOBTS
TEXAS R.P.S. NO. 1133

ELEVATION AND CONTOURS ON FEDERAL No, 1 prorOSED
WELL LOCATION,; 1750 FEET FROM EAST AND 1650
FEET FROM SouTH, SECTION 8, TownsHiP 21 SouTH,
RaANGE 24 EAST, N, M P M., Epoy CounTy, NEW MEX

JOHN W. WEST ENGINEERING COMPANY
CONSULTING ENGINEERS HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

Scale 1"=50" Drgwn by M.C.T.

Datg FesRuany 15, 1969 1Shaat 1 of 1 Shaets
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ALLOWABLE::

CASE 4057:

\

A

|

DOCKET NO., 14-69

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY -~ MAY 14, 1969

011, CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

(1) Consideration of the oil allowable for Junc, 1969;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
June, 1969, from fourteen prorated pools in Lea,
Eddy, Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico; also
presentation of purchaser's nominations for said pools
for the six-month period beginning July 1, 1969;
consideration of the allowable production of gas from
nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico, for June, 1969.

(De Novo)

SE 4017:

Application of Charles B. Read for special pool rules, Lea

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

sceks the promulgation of special rules for the Quail-Queen
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for 80-
acre spacing and proration units. Upon application of said
Charles B. Read, this case will be heard De Novo under the

provisions of Rule 1220.

{De Novo)

Application of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
secks an order pooling all minerai interests in the Morrow
formation underlying Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24
Fast, North Indian Hills-Morrxow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
in the SE/4 of said Section 8. Also to be considered will
be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk
involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating
costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of
saild well. Upon application of David Fasken, tiig case will
pe heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

Application of David Fasken for comuvulsory wocling, Bddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in tne Morrow
formation underlying Section 8, Township 2L South, Range 24

Easkt, North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, bEddv County,

[4})
ot

0

Oy




Rogular Hearing - May 14, 1969
i 3

CASE 4130:

Docket No. 14-69

(Caso 4043 continued)

New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled 1980 fect from the North line and 2105 feel from

the East line of said Section 8. Also to be considered will
pe the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk
involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating
costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of
said well. Upon application of David Fasken, this case will
be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220,

Southeastern nomenclature case calling for an order for the
creation, extension and abolishment of certain pools in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified

as a gas pool for Morrow producticn and designated as the
Logan Draw-Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well is Pan
American Petroleum Corporation's Trigg Federal Gas Com No.
1 located in Unit F of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range
27 East, NMPM. Said pool described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: W/2

{b) Abolish the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy
County, New Mexico, described as:

TOWNSHI? 21 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 4: All
SECTION 5: All
SECTION &: All
SECTION 9: All
SECTION 16: All
SECTION 17: Al

{c) EBExtend the Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pnool in Zadv County,
New Mexico, Lo include therein:

TOWMSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: ALl
SECTION 5: All
SECTTON 8: A1l
SECTION G ALl
SECTICN 26: Al
SECTION 17: All
SECTION 20: AlL
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(d) Abolish the Wantz-Abo Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
described as:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANCGE 37 EASTYT, NMPM
SECTION 2: Lots 11, 12, 13, 14 and S§/2
SECTION 3: S/2

SECTION 4: Lots 15 and 16 and S/2
SECTIONS 10 and 11l: All

SECTION 12: W/2

SECTION 13: NE/4 and W/2

SECTICNS 14 and 15: All

SECTION 16: SE/4

SECTION 21: NE/4 and S§/2

SECTIONS 22, 23, and 24: All

SECTION 25: NW/4

SECTIONs 26, 27 and 28: All

SECTION 29: E/2 NE/4

SECTION 33: All

SECTION 35: W/2 and NE/4

SECTION 36: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: N/2

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 2: All

SECTION 4: E/2 and NW/4
(e) Extend the vertical limits of the Drinkard Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to include the Ao formation and
redesignate said pool as Drinkard Drinkard-Abo Pool. Also
extend the horizontal limits of said Drinkard Drinkard-
Abo Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 1: S/2

SECTION 4: Lots 13, 15 anl 16

SECTION 12: §W/4

SECTION 24: E/2

SECTION 25: E/2

»ia

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMP:
SECTION 6: SW/4
SECTION 18: NW/4
SECTION 19: N/2

|

BN

TOVINSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38
SECTION G: SE/4
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(f) Extend the Middle Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include thercin:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST,

NMPM
SECTION 1: Nw/4

(¢) Extend the North Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: NE/4

SECTION 31: N/2

(h) Extend the North Bagley-Upper Penusylvanian Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST,
SECTION 19: SE/4

. SECTION 20: S/2
SECTION 21: §S/2

NMPM

(1) Extend the Mid Bell Lake-Devonian Gas Pcol in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include thereéin:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST,

NMPM
SECTION 19: SW/4

{(ji Extend the Cerca-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea

County, New Mexico, to inciudc therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST,

NMPM
SECTION 5: SE/4

(k) Extend the South Eunice Scven Rivers-Queen Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include thercin:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EMNST, NMPM
SECTION 11: N/2

(1) Extend the Inbe Permo-Pennsylvanian Pooi in Lea Co o oauny,
New Mexico, to includae therein:
TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 34 FAST, NMPM

SECTION 8: NE/4 S
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(m) Extend the Scuth McCormack-Silurian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 16: SE/4

(n) Extend the osudo - Atoka Gas pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM

e I

SECTION 25: NW/4

(o) Extend the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool in Lea County,

New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 33: NwW/4 and NW/4 SW/4

(p) Extend the Siete-San Andres Pool in Chaves County,
New Mexico, to include therein:
_T_OWNSHIP__E}_ SOUTH, RANGE 3] BEAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: SE/4
SECTION 29: NE/4

(g Extend the Todd-Lower San Andres pool in Roosevelt
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: NE/4
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERQATION COMMISSICN
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CONSOLIDATED CASES: APPLICATION
OF CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY
POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO;
APPLICATION OF DAVID FASKEN FOR
COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

Cases Nos. 4017 and
4ol3

APPLICATION OF DAVID FASKENVFORFHEARING DE NOVO

Comes now David Fasken, by his attorneys, and states:

1. By Application filed in Case No. 4043, David Fasken é
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests i1n the Morrow forma—?
tion underlying Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, ‘
NMPM, North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New

Mr. Fasken' s original Application in Case No. 4043 is

incorporated into this Application by reference.

2. By his Application in Cause No. 4043, David Fasken

seeks to be designated the operator of the pooled unit for the

Morrow {ormaticn at a location 1980 feet from the North line and

2105 feet from the East line of said Section 8.
3. On February 5, 1969, the Application of David Fasken in

Case No. 4043 was consolidated with the Application of Corinne

Grace in Case No. 4017 and the consolidated cases were heard be-

ner Paniel S, Nutter.,
k., On March 25, 1969, the Commission rendered its decision

in Consolidated Cases Nos. 14017 and U043 and entered its Order

No. R-3713, which approved the Application of Corinne Grace in
Case No. 1017 and denied the Applicaticn of David Fasken in Case

No, 40u3.

5. David Fasken 1is a party adversely affected by the

Commission's decision in Cases Nos. U017 and 4043, Order No.

BOTIRY MARRE  DOCKET MARID

Date 5_-'3"?-62 Pat Q:Q“éjy




R-3713, and hereby applles to the Commission to have the Applica—g
tions in Cases Nos. U017 and 4043 heard de novo before the
Commission pursuant to Section 65-3-11.1 NMSA.

6. David Fasken 1s the operator of the N/2 and the SW/4 of
sald Section 8 and therefore controls 480 of the 6U0 acres within;
the unit to be pooled. Accoidingly, David Fasken will be re- |
quired to pay either directly or ocut of production attributable

to his interest 3/4 of the cost of any well drilled on the pooledg
unit. |

7. David Fasken 1s the operator of 5 wells producing from
the Morrow formation in Sections that directly or diagonally i
offset the said Section 8 and is completely familiar with the
special problems of drilling, completing and operating weils in
this pool. On the other hand, Csrinne Grace, the applicant in
Case No. 4017, has no interest in any well in this pool and is
not familiar with the problems of drilling, completing and ;
operating wells In this pool. Accordingly, applicant should be
designated by the Commission as the operator of the pooled unit.

WHEREFORE, David Fasken requests that the Commissicn vacate
its Order No. R-3713 and set the Applications in Cases Nos. 4017
and 4043 for nearing de novc before the Commission.

MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI, ANDREWS,
HANNAHS & MORRIS , ,

o bt S Mo

P. 0. Box 2307

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attorneys for David Fasken,
Applicant for Compulscry Pooling
in Case No. 4043 and Applicant
for Hearing De Novo in Cases Nos,
4017 and 4043

I hereby certify that I caused to be malled a true and cor-
rect copy of the foregoing Application of David Fasken for Hear-
ing De Novo to Jason W. Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox, attorneys for
Corinne Grace, Applicant in Case No. 4017, P. O. Box 1769, Santa
Fe, New Mexico, on this 23rd day of April, 1969.

bt S Hoosie.
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DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING -~ FRIDAY - JUNE 13,

BoCielt No. L7-09

1909

OJTI. CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAKND OFPICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

/

CASE 4017:

vyl —-

CASE 4043:

(1)
(2)

Considecration of the o0il allowable for July, 1969;

Consideration of the allowable production of gas for

July, 1969, from fourteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy,
Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico. Consideration
of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated

pools in San Juan, Rio Arriha and Sandoval Counties,

New Mexico, for July, 1969; also presentation of purchaser's
nominations for the six-month period beginning Bugust 1,
1969, for that area.

(De Novo) (Continued from the May 14, 1969 Regular Hearing)
Application of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow
formation underlying Section 8, Township 21 South, Range
24 East, North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pocl, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled in the SE/4 of said Section 8. Also to be con-
sidered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge
for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges
for supervision ¢f said well. Upon application of David
Fasken, this case will be heard De Novo under the provi-
sions of Rule 1220.

(De Novo) (Continued from the May 14, 1969, Regular Hearing)
Application of David Fasken for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause.
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow
formation underlying Section 8, Township 21 South, Range
24 East, North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy Countvy,
New Mexicou. Said acrxeaae to be dedicated to a well te be
drailled 1980 feet from the North line and 2105 feet zfrow
the East line of said Section 8. Also to e considered
will be the costs of drilling said well, & charge for the
risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual

N

operating cosits, and the cstablisthment of charges for
supervision of saic well. Upon awelicntzon ©f Davia Fasxen,
this case will be heard De Novo under the Drovisions of
Rule 1220.
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CASE 4088:

r....-..-.-...-...--.-----"-"""""---"-----r~

June 13, 1969, Regular Hearing

Docket No. 17-G35

(De Novo)

CASE 4089:

Application of Paul M. Mershon, Jr., for compulsory pocling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an corder pooling all mineral interests in the
Upper Pennsylvanian formation underlying Section 21, Township
22 South, Range 23 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Said acreage
to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas
well location 990 feet from the North and East lines of said
Section 21, and within one mile of the Indian Basin-Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool. Also to be considered will be the
costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and
the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
Upon application of Marathon 0Oil Company, this case will be
heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

{De Novo)

CASE 4150:

Application of Paul M. Mershon, Jr. for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an exception to the special rules and
requlations governing the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas
Pool to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas

well location 990 feet from the North and East lines of Section
21, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, Indian Basin-Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Upon the
applications of Hanagan Petroleum Corporation, Robert N. Enfield,
and Marathon 0il Company, this case will be heard De Novo
under the provisions of Rule 1226.

Southeastern nomenclature case calling for an order fox the
creation and extension of certain pools in Lea and Chaves

Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Mississippian production and designated
as the Lone-Mississippian Pool. The discovery well is B,W.P.,
Inc., General American Federal No. 1l located in Unit E of
Section 7, Township 7 South, Range 31 East, NMPM. Said pool
described as:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 7: NW/4

{h) Extend the vertical limits of the North Baum-Upper
Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New dMexico, to include all

of the “"Bough" zones {entire Cisco formation of the Pennsyl-
vanian) in the interval from 9590 feet to 9979 feet on the

log of the Pan American Petroleum Corporation State DL Well No.
1 located in Unit L of Section 13, Township 13 South, Range 32

East, NMPM.
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New Mexico,

(1)

County, New Mexico,

1969, Regular Hearing

Docket No, 17-69

(Case 4150 continued)

(c) Extend the Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: SE/4

TOWNSHI® 14 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: NW/4

(d) Extend the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: E/2

SECTION 25: N/2
SECTION 26: NE/4

(e) Extend the Fowler-Devonian Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include thereéin:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: E/2 sw/4

(f) Extend the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SQUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: NE/4

(g) Extend the Justis-Blinebry Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: SW/4

(h)

Extend the North Paduca-Delaware Pool in Lea County,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 32
SECTION 33: SE/4

EAST, NMPM

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 32

BAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: NE/4

Extend the West RangerLake-Devonian Gas Pool in Lea
te include therein:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOQUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: S/2




1969, Regular Hearing
Docket No. 17-069

June 13,
~-4-
{j) Extend the Scharb-Bone Springs Pool in Lea County,
Ncw Mexico, to include therein:
TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 7: SE/4
(k) Extend the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:
TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: SW/4
TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 15: SE/4
TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: SW/4
* * * % * * * * * * * * *

THE FOLLOWING CASE WILL BE HEARD BEFORE THE COMMISSION OR
DANIEL S. NUTTER, EXAMINER

(Continued and Readvertised)

CASE 4136:
Inc. for salt water disposal,

Application of Mallard Petroleum,
in the above-styled cause,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the

Lower Seven Rivers formation below the estimated oil-water
4,

contact at 20 feet subsea in its Milner Federal Well No.

lccated in Unit € of Section 35, Township 20 Scuth, Range 34
Said well would be

East, Lynch Pocl, Lea County, New Mexico.
deepened to approximately 3850 feet, and disposal wadc into
sclected porous intervals below said oil-water contact through

perforations in the liner.
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Midland, Wexus
April 14, 1969
. Tg)
DOCKET Madley In Re: NMOCC Urder No. R-3713
Indian liills Morrow Gas Pool
Date Section 8, 1215, it24Lb
- : £ddy County, New Mexico

Mr, David [Masken
608 First National Bank Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Attn: My, Hichard S. Brooks, Manaser,

Gentlemen:

In accordance with the provisions set forth in the above captioned
directive please find enclosed an itemized cost estimate on the
Corinne Grace No., 1 Indian Uills well which will be drillied at the
previously announced location in NW/SE Section 8, 1215, R24E.

4s you are probably aware, there are several- items iIn the estimate
which can incresse substantially with bad hole conditions from one
location to another. These conditions have been taken into con-
sideration, however, and the costs shown are neither optimistic
nor are they pessimistic,.

Should you have any Guestions or desire additional information
regarding the enclosed, you may direct inquiries to the above
address or to Mr. N, b. Mclavyre, 1220 Vaughn Building, Midlaad,
Texas.

‘'hanking you in advance for your expeditious handling of this
matter, I anm,

Yours very truly,

\L@LukwL/ZiUlté/
Copies: NMGCC ’ (Mrs.) Corinne Grace
Shell 01l Company
Marathon 011 Company
Juson Kellihan
rile
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DUATLLING

Footage 10,400 fi. & $9.00/1t.
Day Jo“”'
8 days circulating
1% days circulating & logging
2 days circulating
1 day plugging
Location & Surface Damages
. Pits & Yad
Prepare Location & Roads
Location & Pits
Yank Battery Pad
Clecan logation & pits

Pruecking
Mud, Chemicals & water

Special Services:
Drillstem tesis
Electric logs
mua logging unit

Pulling unit {36
Roustabout cxrews

(4 @ $650.00)

hrs @ $30.00)

Ceuent & Cement Services
Internediate
0il String

Float Equiptuent

Perforate & Yreat
Correlation logs & perforating

(20 days © $140.00)

(3 days @ $300,00)

& drillstem testing

Treating (40,000 gal brine/40, OOOF sand)

Supervision & Overhead

Geological

Engincering
Miscellaneous Expense

TOTAL DRILLING
BQUIPT

Casing

3200 ft. 8 3/8% 225 © $3.24/1t,

9400 L1, ¢ 1/2% 10.37 ¢ 91,28/

1000 fev. 41/2 " 11.6%# @ $1.43/:
fubing

Vellhicad XNuas Yree bquipiment

@

1, 1 AT S e VY PRGN N
Jroduction Clacker

downhole equipt,
fank Battery & Surface Equiptment

TOUAL WELE COST

///4/V//// «7”

’ L

I VIV NIV AR PRV
IS VNPT oY N

O DN
PP Pw Pl

3/8% 4.7 & $.68/%

D R I 2 I

LR Y

ACCEL

running pipe & cement.

¢ v e .

COMPLELE)

$93,600.,00

7,500.00
1,875.00
2,500, 00

$93,600.00

7,300.00
1,875.00

————— 1,250.00
1,250.00 1,000.00
3,000.00 3,000.00

750,00 e

750,00 750.00
1,000.00 1,000,00
9,500,900 9,3560.00
2,600, 00 2,600.00
3,500.00 3,500.00
2,500.00 2,800.00
1,080.,00 e

900,00 e
2,300,008 2,500,300
1,850.00 = ————u —

500.00 250,00
1,000,00 —mem————
7,000.00 e
2,000.00 2,000.00
2,000, 00 1,560.00

750,00 750.00

.$156,203.00 $133,375.00

$10,655.00
11,8444, 00
1,466,060

6,600, 00
5,000.00
500, U0

_,1;)0 QU

U35.542,00

LIY,005 .00

$139,047,00

N
Cou

$1d4,063.00

o
A A (l\ AV tg

D LY
. s
U\ L..A.b '\j
Cefu il ,
T

DAY ol
1voy.
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DeEwiE B. LEACH
ATTORNEY AT LAW
205 NORTH L'NAM STREET
PH. EXPrESS 38711} Hoess, New Mexico 88240

i
To N

A

P. O. Box {36

e,

i

-

September 23, 1970

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission i%ézg?L

P. 0. 2088 . /
Santa Fe, New Mexico a4

RE: Corine Grace
Indian Hill
ATTENTION: O. L. Porter Unit #1
Eddy County,
New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

My client, B & E, a commen carrier within
New Mexico, preformed services by the hauling of water
to the above captioned well, which is located 1650
feet from South line 1750 feet from East line of sec-
tion & Township 21S, Range 24 East of Eddy County, New
Mexico.

‘ The total charges for the services was
$15,142.84. his service was rendered between July 7
and September 16, 1970. One payment was received on
August 24 in the sum of 3$2,818.6L, leaving a balance
of $12,324.,20. Within this total sum, $728.00 was
rendered to the City of Carlsbad Well #1 in section
25, Township 22S, Range 26K, being 66U feet from 3Souih
and 980 feet East in Section 25.

I understand there was a forced pooling
with Shell and larathon on this Indian Hill Unit.
Demands have been made for payment but has not been
received. I felt that the Commission should be
aware of this matter because I understand this is on
state land and the forced pooling was granted to the

Graces.

fours very truly,
2 -

! - 4 . 7”‘, ; P /,,,/’/
’,t'\l/ mLoLily I PGP A
Poole 8. LaaCH

ny :

LBL/big

cec. N, i, Cil Con., Comm.
Hobbs Cffice
drtesia Cffice




CERTIFICATE

I, Lyle Quintana Johnsan, Abstracter, bonded and insured
as required by laws of the State of New Mexico, and with my office
located in Room 137 of the State Land Office Building, do hereby
certify that I handle and keep records of the various leaseholds
belonging to Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace, his wife; and
state that they hold some ninety oil and gas leases, more or lesc,
issued by the State of New Mexico, covering approximately 39,000.00
acres of land, nineteen of which weres purchased last year in the
southeastern part of New Mexico, at a cost of approximately
$202,000,00; and three of which were purchased at this year's
January sale, at a cost of approximately $24,000,00; and that in
uddition tc thege thev hold some sixty Federal oil and gas leases,
covering approximately 56,000,000 acres of land, situated in
New Mexico; as well as about nine Indian leases issued for oil and
gas minine purboses, covering some 5,738 acres of land, more or less,
all located within the State of New Mexico,

DATED at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this 4th day of February,

i
- R Y . /
//:Lu;«lig_A;”’/-\L{ c T Al
Ay ~Lyle Quintana Johnson,

Ponded Abstracter

1969, at 5:00 o'clock p.m.

Cea
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NEW MEXICO OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION fttm Co102
M des (-
WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT Fiteetton s
b
i ) All distances muat be {rom the oiter houndartes of the Section
Cperater Corinne L.ease - ] well to,
XEXKKKEX GRACT Indian Hills mapouso H 1
{fnit Letler Section Toewnship Ranqe L‘::&w - T
J 8 21 SouTtH 24 EAsT E.poy
Actual tootuge L.ocation of We'l: ——rd
§ 1650" teet trom the SOUTH lneand 1750 lrot {rom the CAST liee ]
2 Ground Level Elev, Peoductng Formutton Pool Dedtcated Acieage:
; Ve Morrow Undes. No:th Indian Hills 160 Ao
1. Ouiline the acreage dedicaled to the subject well by colored pencil or hachure marks on the plat below,
2. If more than one icase is dedicated to the well, outline each and identily the ownership thereof (both us to working
interest and royalty).
3. If more than one lease of different ownershij ia dedicated to the well, have the intereats of all owners been consoli-
duted by communitization, unitization, force-pooling. ct2?
(7] Yes [°] No If answer is “‘yes." type of consolidation
If answer is “*no’’ list the owners and tract descriptions which have actually been consolidated. (Use reverse side of
this form il necessary.)
No allowable will be ansigned 1o the well until all interests have been consolidated (by communitization, unitization,
forced-pooling, or otherwise)or until & non-standard unit, eliminating such interests, has been approved by the Commis-
sion,
) [ - CERTIFICATION
| i
t
i i | hereby certify that the infoimation con-
{ f toined herein Is true and complete to the
| _//T.i: v T e bast of my knowledge and belief.
l T
| . | v o va ’i // 7
e e e e - e —— — — ——— o e e e e — e e e o |-
+ l I 'L/’[}'IL/V!/?/ A %4&7
( ' i T Posttion 7
| ! ; Agent
i - oL ' Com: iy
~ [ b Corinne Grace |
| b e Date
i b December 16, 1968
|
! : " .
T ST T
§ ' | ;
i J i Loy heraby certify thot the well location
| \ i ! shown on this plat was plotted from field
} ; I antes of actual surveys made by me or
l T- | under my supervision, and that the same
l ;:‘ ?-0——,—*—-!750‘ —————ie] is true ond correct 1o the best of my
{ '; L | d knowfedge and belief.
i
— e e e e e et o b - S o — e 4
[ § ! l |
!
{ L 2 l }' LDile Surveyed
| i ® | j Decemaenr 11, 1968
i ‘! } |5 Boeglstored Poofessional Einqinr;»}r.
| ‘ t ' } adfor L.and Surveyor
i ’z ; i AT e
| x s L ' |
| | 1 Sz ) (bt
Ry e —pc - o e )] A e tio.
l,..&..s.x§ r 5 F -..-l' ‘w.-.f‘ IR N : ate Mo 676 i
LC 330 es0 S0 1320 1880 IRB0 2310 2540 2000 1800 1000 BOQ o A ’ J
i A v ;
k)
}
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SLACIRCCK Cit COMPANY
Property Management
ARCA CODE 915

O. DOVYLi: SUTLER

Consulting Petrolewm Engineer

4006 N MARIENFCLD, RM. 103 RESUMN
7 i P SA4¢ PIHONE MU 4-7792
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 As of Januar:{ , lkjog)

SCOPE O OPURATION: .
and Remedial Well Completions.

Poetrolewn Appraisals, Properiy Marageuwent, Drilling
J.:Xl ERIBNCE:
0. Doyle Butler, B.S. Degree, Mechanical Enginecering (Feiroleus Opiion) from
Oilanoma State University in January, 1957. Mr. Butler has & total of i2
years engincering experience. The t'irst 5 years he worked Tor Texaco, Inc.
in Andrews and Sundown, Texas and l{obbs, New Mexico. This time was general
field work concerned with drilling, producing, automation and the installation
of a pilot waterflood. The following ycar he worxca a5 Assistant Operations
“nglnccr in Yexaco's Hobbs District Office. Irowm February, 1963 through March,
Mr. Butler worked overseas with Texaco affiliated companies; & months.

-L()\J)) il e
in Libya directing desert drilling operations and 21 montns in Indonesia as

Senior Production Engincer.

Upon his return from overseas, Mr. Builer worxed 1lh months as a completion’
and ovioinasion engineer for Adobe Oil Company, Midland, Texas. During ihis
time ne supervised the field coumpletion work on approximately 32 wells in
the Permian Basin. Adobe is a Peiroleum Consulting and Property Managewment
Company operating primarily within the Permian Basin. Tneir operation is
quite varied and afforded an excellent inbroduction and background for the

consulting business. .

On July 23, 19566, Mr. Butler joined %. B. Nichols and formed the consulting
firm of Nichols, Butler & Associales, Midland, Texas. While a partner in
this {.rin he acquired considerable experience supervising high pressure gas
drilling and conpletion operations in Bddy County, XNew Mexico. Also gas and
0il well completicn operations in Schleicher and Menard Counties, Texas.
While with this Tirm he attributed a large amount of time to mineral evalua-

tions and property management.,

On June 1, 1957, Mr. Butler focmed Blackrock 0il Ccmpany to operate and mansge
oil and gas properties in conjunction with appraisal and well coapletion work
on a consulting basis. Currently, in addition to Blackrock's operations,

Mr. Butler is the Consuliing Manager Tfor Chase “gtroleum Company, Kimberly
and Associates, and The Fundamental. 0il Corporations' drilling end producing
operations in West Texas ana Ncovw Mexica.

Registered Professional Engineexr, State ol Texas Registration No. 25243,

ILSURAICE: ‘
Comaen“ﬁmlon, States ol Yexas and wew Mexico.

525,000, Vorxuen's
A e PPN s s e ..
S100,000. /5300,000. /4160,000, Puolic Licbility.
W aTe 5 Iy - - N PR
5100,600. /3300,000. /510,000,  Automooiic Puulic Lisbility,
RE:‘AA(.“-CA;‘).
ie 2 P 1 ;p

Loyl Yeade, J. M. huocer Corporation, Midland, Uox

SincrelTord Reeder, Realtor and Independent Oil & Gas
I. W, {Ixe) lovelady, Adove Gil Company, Midiang, Teges;

Midlond notional Benk, Midiand, Texas. (Financial). i, -

54
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o
[
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O
H
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Midland, Texss.
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coST FIGURES

FOR INDIAN pASYH~IK

pDIAN HILLS FIELDS

(

Contractor 8 Avorage
Total Total How Footage Mud Cost Per
OPERATOR Depth Cost Corpleted Bid Bill Toot
carper Atlantic 76390 NLA. $9.53 to 7800° NLA. N, A,
¢ Union 031 Co. 9755 §223,957,00 Dry Hole $9.40 W A, 522.96
s Sun 011 Co. 9300 $208,800.00 pual $9,00 N, A, $22,45
¢+ Redfern DeY, 9500 $195,150.00 Dual - $9.50 §1o.ooe gEst, $20.3%
k\ Marathon N. Indian )
Basin #1 ' 10,100 $380,553.00 Dual N.A. $47,420.00 $37.68
« N. Ipdian Basin #2 9500 $255,298.00 Dual $10.35 525,000 Bst. 627.09 .
Penroc_ 0il Corp. 9560 $21o,897.25 Dual N,A. X,A, __§22,06
o H. Trigg "1E" qi76 5225,000.00 " “single N,A.  $25,000,00 523,78
John H. Trige "CI" 7850 N.A. Single $9,00 $15,000,00 N A,
R, Lowe f1 Indicp Hills 10,202 - $343,982.79 sinrle NLA. N,A, $33,68
Indian Basin #1-C 905 $2091¥§P.98 Single X.A, N.A, $22,28
R, N, Enfleld \ 89S $165,000.00 Sinjle N A, 525,000,00 $19,33
., G, Henagan 1-D 7368 5158, 627 M€ Sinele __ _ Nahs 511,000 Est. 621,53
« AFE (All othors actual corator's costs.) ‘
Ayorpge_ccst £t., (5 walls) >
M e g & v wrlicitieed R '_.“—:'.;1‘2-‘-‘.:} :.-‘:.’x:“_’_-..‘rl_'.LJA .
‘\:‘ o ‘/ T; \. '_‘ .\
;\ . o — Y
5.




BLACKROCK OII.  MPANY
406 N. Marienfeld, Rm. 103
Midland, Texas 79701

APPROPRIATION FOR EXPENDITURES (Ifoolage Contracl) ATE No. 118

Jperator: Corine Crace Date: January 30, 19uv9
: North Indian
| Lease:_ Fedoeral Well No,: L ficld: Nlills Morrow County: Lea, N. Mex.
l Location: Section 8, T-21-S, R-24-13
!
; Completed Well To Casin,y Point Actual i
j Location and Roads e $ L2l $ 1200 3
i Damages 250 250
! Faotape Contract: jo,000ft. @ 9,104 foot 91,000 ___ 91,000 _ . /-
5 Day Work: __ 2 days @ 1359 /day 2700 2700 L ol :
Cement and Cementing : 3200 . 2800 -~ S el L o
“loat LEquipwent, .. 500 300 ‘ ’ .
E Mud and Chemicals 4 9000 - - - 9000 '
! Testing 700 7Q90
; Logging 15007 .« 1500¥ -
! Water 560 - 250
Trucking 500 Y 400 4
Perforating 1100 ¥ -
Treating 7000 .
Completion Unit 2400 - ’
Labor (Includes labor to install battery) 1500 * 200 7
Overhead and Supcrvision 25002 1600
Countingencies, 5%, 2% 63001 2200 v
TOTAL INTANC (BLES $ 132,150 $ 114,100 $ ,
R
Surface Casing: _ 300 ft. @ 5,50 1650 ¢ 1550 ¥ ‘
Intermediate String: (1) fr. ©@3.22/4.02 10,650 / 10,650 -
Well Head 11 3/84 x 8 5/8" x 4% x 2 3/3, 150C 6000 500
0il String: (2) fr. @1.06/1.97 g0y
Tubing:10,000 ft. @ 93¢ (All N-80) 9300
Rods and Pump . -
. Pumping Unit P ~——-
Prime Mover > 50 -
| Misc, Connections VvV ~ 50Q7 150v
! TOTAL WELL TANGIBLES s § h6,100 $ 12,950 $
_anks S04
T veater Sceparalor 3500
Connections, Live Pipe, etc. 170U
TOTAL TANK DATTERY S 5200 N —_—— ) $
TOTAL COST § 185,550 § 127,050 5
in acconnt witii N/A , your _7oworking incerest
share of, the above - rimate is §
(1) 25507, 242 J-55 .ud #2507, 32# J-55, 8 5/8" AU . s
(2) 5500, 11.5# J=55 and 45007, T1.6# 2580, 4. 142" : /[/// o
¥ Tnclules recent walc incrbi{é_e*“to‘ld.ﬁi1‘1'i~nf;'ércws':“ ;oh s ,,f_._g/h//"/J"
T CTLE R T N 0. DOV, BYTLER




BLACKROCK OIL COMPANY
406 N. Marienfeld, Rm., 103
Midland, Texas 79701

APPROPRIATION FOR EXPENDITURES (Turnkey Contract) AFLE No. 119
Operator: Corine Grace NDate: January 30, 1969
. North Indian
Lease: I"federal Well No.:_ 1 Field: ills Morrow County: Lea. N, Mex.
; Location: Section 8, T~21~-S, R-24-T3
i . Completed Well To Casing Point Actuai
| Location and Roads $ 1200 $ 1200 5
: Damages 250 2590
: Feotase Contract: 10,000 fc, @ Turnkdfoot 131,500 _ 131,500
: Day Work: _--- days @ --~ [day TK
i Ceoment and Cementing = TK
; Float Equipment, Ktc. e
| Mud and Chemicals K
‘ Testing TK
Logging 1K
! Water 1K
f Trucking TK
ﬁ Pevforating 1100
E Treating 7000
! Completion Unit 2400
] Labor (Includes labor to install battery) 1500 200
i Overhcad and Supervision 2500 1600
Contingencics, 2% D950 2700
TOTAL INTANGIBLES § 150,400 v 137,450 $
)
Surface Casing: 300 fr, @ _ 5.50 1650 1650
Intermediate Sr. .¢: _ (1) fe. @3,22/4.02 10,650 10,650 .
Well Head 11 3/6 x 8 5/8 x 4% x 2 3/%, 1500 6000 500 B
01l String: (2) fr. @1.66/1.97 18,000 )
Tubing: 10,000ft, @ .93¢ (All N-80) 9300 .
Rods and Pump _ L
Pumping Unit . . N o L
Prime Mover . L o
Misc, Connections ) S50 o 150 o
TOTAL WELI, TANGIBLES § 46,100 $ 12,950 3 _
I Tanks 3000 _ o .
’ Treater Separator 3500
i Connections, Line Pipe, etc, L1700 , o
TOTAL TANK BATTERY $ 8200 S N e
TOTAL COS7 & enh w00 G 150,400 S o
In account with N/A ,  vouy 7 working interest
share of the above estimate is $ .
(1) 25500, 25# J-55 and 650', 324 J-55, § 5/5" »
(2) 55037, L1.6# J~55 and U5507 ) 11,64 NoSO, & 1720 ( /';(%/’Z;///))
* Includes recent wage incroease (o dr:/i.l' T orews. O.. 15('\‘1'-11-5“!%U‘L‘I..HR
> o . Y /
i
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KELLANIN AND FOX

ATTORNEYS AT LAW o
54% EAST SAN FRANC!SCO STREET -2
g JASON W. KELLAMIN POST OFFICE BOX 1769 ToLornons QD A6
] ) S crnone @F 17
. ROGERT E.FOX SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 8750l (] Area Cooe 505
3

o

s
Dec. 12, 1968

| 011 Conservation Commission of New Mexico

‘ P, 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

Enclosed 1s the application of Corinne Grace for
an order force pooling a gstandard drilliing and
roration unit in the Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool,

Eddy County, New Mexico.

i

this application be set for hearing

It is requested that
's examiner on the next avail-

before the Commission
able hearing.

Yours very truly,
, L‘ PSPPI TC I [
S 3
JASON W. KELLAHIN

JWK:8s

DOCKET MARED DCCKET M7HLED
[R2CT vawnlf B0

D sﬂ@ LRI CTE




3EPFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION JOMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF CORINNE GRACE
FOR AN ORDER FORCE POOLING

SECTION 8, TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, _ P
RANGE 24 EAST, EDDY COUNTY, NEW eSS
MEXICO o

APPLICATION

—n ame W e G e e e we e

Comes now Corinne Grace and applles to the 011 Conservation
Commission of New Mexico for an order force pooling all ilnterests
in and under Section 8, Township 21 Soutﬁ, Range 24 East, N, M., P.
M., Eddy County, New Mexico, insofar as the Indian Hills~Morrow
Gas Pool is concerned, arnd in support thereof would show the
Commission:

1., Applicant is the owner of the SE: of said Sectlion 8, and
has the right to drill on sald tract, and proposes to drill a well
for production from the Morrow formation.,

2, Under the provisions of Rule 2 ot Commission Crdcer Ne.
R-3081, special rules and regulations for the North Indian Hills-
Morrow Gas Pool, a standard drilling and proration unit consists
of 640 acres, comprising a governmental section.

3, Applicant 1s info:muied and belilsves, and therefore states
the fact to be that Shell 011 Company is the owner of the mineral
interest in the N} of Section 8, and Marathon 0il Company is the
owier of the mineral intevest in the SW: of sald section 8, insofar
as the Morrow formation ls concerned,

L, The owners of the mineral interest under the standard
drilling and proration unit, consisting of Section 8, have been
unable to agree to pool thelr interests.

5. Appllcant proposges to drill a well on sald unit, and

in order to recover her just and equltable share of the oil and/or

gas underlying her acreare, 1t 1s necessary that saild Section 8 be




e o e s - i £ I

pooled, insofar as production from the Morrow formation, and from

the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, 1s concerned, and saild

section being located within one mile of the outer bhoundaries
of the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, as defined by the Conm-

mission, a standard 640-acre standard unit should be formed for
such well.

WHEREFORE applicant prays that the comamlssion set this appli-
cation for hearing before the Commission or before the Commission's

duly appointed examiner, and that after notice and hearing as required

by law, the Commlission enter its order force pooling all of the oil

and zas mineral interests in and under Section 8, Township 21 South,

Range 24 East, 1nsofar as production from the Morrow formation, and

from the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, 1s concerned.

Applicant further prays that the Commission designate har as

operator of sald unit, and make sulitable provision for recovery of

her costs Aincurred in the drilling, cdmpletion, supervision and

FEE N
operation of sald wall, from any con-c¢onsenting owners, and including

a sultable risk factor for the risk involved in the drilling of

a well or wells on said tyect +5 b3 voGuvered rrom any non-

consenting owner's prorata share of production, tog&ether with

provision for the recovery of the costs of operation of =ald well

and supervision therecf, and such other provisions as may be proper

in the premlses.

Respectfully submitted,

CORINNE GRACE

B(’JL\&/E4&V\ . fT{LJQQLZZL

LTARTN & FOX
P, 0., Bex 1769
Santa Fe, New llexico

Atforneys for Applicant
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXTCO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION /7
COMMTSSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR Ve
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: ‘ |-
: l ( f CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043
/

HKAXXX AKX KXXXXX

Order No. R_z;f;Z4j

CONSOLIDATED CASES:
APPLICATION OF CORINNE
COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO;

APPLICATION OF DAVID FASKEN FOR
COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE CCMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 5 | 1969 ,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner _Daniel S. Nutter .

NOW, on this day of March , 1969 , the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fullv advised

in the premises,

FINDS:

(1} That due public notice having been given as reqguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That Corinne Grace filed an application with the Commis-
sion December 16, 1968, seeking an order pooling all mineral
interests in the Morrow formation underlying Section 8, Tcwnship
21 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, North Indian Hills-Mocrrow Gas
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That the aforesaid matter came on for hearing on
January 8, 1969, and was continued, at the request of theAappli-
cant, to February 5, 1969.

4}  That DNavid Fasken filed an application with "“he Commis-

sion Januavry 10, 1969, seeking an order pooling all mineral

interests in the Morrow formation underlying said Section 8.
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' CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043

L (5) That Corinne Grace has the right to drill and proposes
' to drill a well 1650 feet from the Scuth line and 1750 feet from
the East line of said Section 8.
ﬁ (6) That David Fasken has the right to drill and proposes
\ to drill a well 1980 feet from the North line and 2105 feet from
the East line of said Section 8.
3 {7) That both applicants seek to be designated as the opera-
i | : tor of the unit to be pooled. |
(8) That the aforesaid applicants have not agreed to pool
their interests.
{9) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to

; protect correlative rights, to prevent waste, and to afford to

é the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to

é recover or receive without unnecessary expensc his just and

! fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests,
whatever they may be, in the Morrow formation underlying said
Section 8 should bc peeled to form a 640-acre unit, that the
} well for said unit should be drilled at the proposed location

1 1650 feet from the South line and 1750 feet from the East line

of said Section 8, and that Corinne Grace should be designated
i . the operator of the subject well and unit.

That anv non-consenting working intrrest owner should
be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
well costs out of production.

(11) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have with-
held from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus
an additional 30% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk
irvolved in the drilling of the well.

(12) That any non-consenting interest owner should be

o




3
CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043

]
’

" afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs

* but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the

reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

(13) That following determination of reasonable well costs,

any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share :
;;of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that

I
}?reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should
I
il

_Ereceive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well

' costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(14) That $100.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable

charge for cupervision for the subject well; that the operator .

|
i! should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
i ‘

. share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting

%working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator should be .
zauthorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of:
zactual expenditures reguired for operating the subject well, no£

f

in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-

consenting working interest.

(15) That all proceeds from production from the subject

he L)
well which are ngt

ursed {or any reason should be placed in

. escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof
i + of ownership.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDRERED:

{1} That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the
Morrow formation underlying Section 8, Townshio 21 South, Range 24
East, NMPM, North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 640-acre gas proration unit
to be dedicated tc a well to be drilled 1650 feet from the South
line and 1750 feet from the East line of said Section 8.

{2) That Corinne Grace is herecby designated the operator
of the subject well and unit.

(3} That the operator shall furnishn the Commission and each

known working interest owner in the subjecct uni’. an itemized
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;CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043

| schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the

i!date of this order.

(4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of

estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting

working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share

:0of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his

share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided
above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
liable for risk charges.

(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each |
known working interest owner in the subject unix an itemized
schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion
of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is
received bv the Conmisgion,and the Commission has not objected
within 60 days following completion of the well, the actuwal well
costs shall be the reascnable well CoOsis; provided however, that

if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day

i period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after

?épublic notice and hearing.

(6) That within 30 days following determination of reason-

~able well costs, any non-conseniting working interest owner that

has paid his share of es’ imated costs in advance as provided above
shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that
reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall
receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that
estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized t withhold the
following costs and charges from production:

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs

attributable Lo cach non-consentlng working
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! CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043

i
¢
|
i

|

i

interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.

(B} As a charge for the risk involved in the drill-
ing of the well, _3¢ % of the pro rata share
of reasonable well costs attributable to each Z
non-consenting working interest owner who has
not paid his share of estimated well costs
within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
charges withheld from production to ihe parties who advanced
the well costs.

(9) That $ [36>f3/per month is hereby fixed as a reason-

able charge for supcrvisi

2

n for the subject well; that the operato#

; is herebyv authorized to withhold from production the proportionate:

working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby

authorized to withhold from productioua the preportionate share of

“actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not

‘in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting

~working interest.

{10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered

a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one eighth (1/8) roy-

-alty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under

the terms of this order.

(11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out
of production shall be withheld only from the working interests’
share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld

from production attributable to royalty interests.
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{(12) Th cds from production from the subiect well
which are not disbursed for any reason shall bhe placed in escrow
in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof
upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notifyé
the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within:
90 days from the date of this order.

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabave
designated.

i
i

!
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‘ July 16, 1969

'y BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
(ﬁ’ OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR H//

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

} i Y.~ CASES NOS. 4017 AND 4043
| b Order No. R-3713-A
|

CONSOLIDATED CASES: e

ey
'APPLICATION OF CORINNE GRACE FOR 55*”
COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
 NEW MEXICO;

-APPLICATION OF DAVID FASKEN FOR
. COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
b - NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

. BY THE COMMISSION:

E This cause came on for hearing‘gsﬂngzg_gt 9 a.m, on July 16,
| : 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Cormis-

e S t

sion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the “Commission.

NOW, on this day of July, 1969, the Commission, a
. quorum keing present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
" in the premises,

FINDS:

i (1) That due public notice having been given as required by
i law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

mateer thereof. i L . ¥ 1754 $O¥,

{(2) That the applicant for the hearings de novo 4 David Fasken,
has reqguested that‘%ggképplications for..hearings de novo-in Cases
Nos 4917 and 404% be dismissed.

(3) That the applicant's request to dismiss the applications
for hearings de novo should be granted,

(4) That within %;'days from the date of this order, any
non-consenting working interest owner in the pooled unit compris-

ing all of Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, NMPM,

North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, now the Indian Basin—Morrowfg. lviy’

. . ¢ - . . Y. - - . % Jf
I A R A I s T R
/ ‘ J

L
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" in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of ‘
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his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any

such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided

above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be

" liable for risk charges.

(5) That in all other respects Order No. R-3713, issued by

- the Commission on March 25, 1969, should be fully approved,

ratified, and confirmed.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicationsof David Fasken for hearings de

novo in Cases Nos. 4017 and 4043 are hereby dismissed.

et 4

{2) That within 2@ days from the date of this order, any

./ non~-consenting working interest owner in the pooled unit compris-

( ing all of Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, NMPM,

North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas I'ocl, now the Indian Basin-Morrow

Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, shall have the right to pay

" his share of estimated well costs to the operator of said unit

production, and that any such owner who pays his share of esti-

mated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for

operating costs but shail not be liable for risk charges.
(3) That subject to 2rder (2) above, Order No. R-3713,

issued by the Commission on March 25, 1969, is hereby Eully

approved, ratified, and confirmed.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Moxice, on the day and year hereinabcve
designated.




